
COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA 
PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

C-00992270 Susan B a l l a : C-0Q992130 J u l i e Q s t e t r i c o ; 
C-00992139 Yvonne Dickinson; C-00992285 John T. Stone. J r 
C-00992512 T e r r i M c l n t v r e ; C-00992513 Edna Clements; 
C-00992514 Valinda T v l e r ; C-00992515 Marvann Molish; 
C-00992516 L o i s & David L v t l e ; C-00992517 S h e l l y Terry; 
C-00992518 Robert H i l l : C-0Q992519 P a t r i c i a C a e t i : 
C-00992520 James Rohaley; C-00992521 John & G l o r i a 
Wadsworth; C-00992522 Rabara Blackburn; C-00992523 
E l i z a b e t h Wise; and C-00992937 Theodore J. Kotula, J r . v. 
Redstone Water Company, Inc. Complainants d i s p u t e water 
q u a l i t y and s e r v i c e . 

I n i t i a l Hearing. 

Z-0Q662295 Daniel J. K r i l o s k y v.VRedstone Water Company, 
Inc . B i l l i n g d i s p u t e and s e r v i c e ^ S r f i p l a i n t . 

I n i t i a l Hearing. DOCUMENT 
Pages 1 through 197 l l t h F l o or Hearing Room 

P i t t s b u r g h State O f f i c e B u i l d i n g 
300 L i b e r t y Avenue 
P i t t s b u r g h , Pennsylvania 15222 

Tuesday, A p r i l 4, 2000 

Met, pursuant t o n o t i c e , a t 10:00 A.M. 

BEFORE: 

Michael A. Nemec, A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge 

APPEARANCES: 

DIANNE E. DUSMAN, ESQ. and ERIN L. HORTING, ESQ 
O f f i c e of Consumer Advocate 
555 Walnut S t r e e t , F i f t h F l o o r , Forum Place 
H a r r i s b u r g , Pennsylvania, 17101 

(For the Complainants) 

THOMAS T. NIESEN, ESQ. 
Thomas, Thomas, Armstrong & Niesen 
S u i t e 500, 212 Locust S t r e e t 
H a r r i sburg, Pennsylvania 17108 

(For Redstone Water Company, Inc. 

o 
TO 

5-

CT 

m 
y> 
cz 

o 

TO 
ro 

m TJ 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc. 
700 Lisburn Road 

Camp Hill. Pennsylvania 17011 

(717) 761-7150 1-800-334-1063 



INDEX TO WITNESSES 

WITNESSES DIRECT CROSS REDIRECT RECROSS 

Stephanie K o t u l a 
(By H o r t i n g ) 
(By Niesen) 

Susan B a l l a 
(By Dusman) 
(By Niesen) 

Rabara B l a c k b u r n 
(By Dusman) 
(By Niesen) 

John T. Stone, J r . 
(By H o r t i n g ) 
(By Niesen) 

J e f f r e y M i c h a e l K o t u l a 
(By Dusman) 
(By Niesen) 

P a t r i c i a C a e t i 
(By Dusman) 
(By Niesen) 

G l o r i a Wadsworth 
(By Dusman) 
(By Niesen) 

James Rohaley 
(By H o r t i n g ) 
(By Niesen) 

Yvonne D i c k i n s o n 
(By H o r t i n g ) 
(By Niesen) 

David McGrath 
(By Dusman) 
(By Niesen) 

35 

77 

102 

117 

127 

142 

150 

165 

181 

19 

61 

92 

112 

126 

137 

148 

160 

176 

194 

32 

70 

98 

113 

180 

194 

33 

74 

101 

115 

180 



INDEX TO EXHIBITS 

NUMBER 

Kotula E x h i b i t No. 1 

Kotula E x h i b i t No. 2 

^/Balla E x h i b i t No. Q 

B a l l a E x h i b i t No. 2 

B a l l a E x h i b i t No. 3 

B a l l a E x h i b i t No. 4 

B a l l a E x h i b i t No. 5 

Blackburn E x h i b i t No. 1 

Blackburn E x h i b i t No. 2 

Blackburn E x h i b i t No. 3 

Blackburn E x h i b i t No. 4 

Blackburn E x h i b i t No. 5 

IDENTIFIED 

10 

15 

36 

47 

48 

49 

49 

80 

80 

86 

88 

89 

ADMITTED 

76 



1 P R O C E E D I N G S 

2 (Whereupon, at 10:00 A.M., the 

3 proceedings were commenced.) 

4 ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE MICHAEL A. NEMEC: This 

5 morning we have the i n i t i a l hearing i n a complaint 

6 proceedings. The lead captioned case and docket number i s 

7 Susan B a l l a versus Redstone Water Company, Incorporated, 

8 docketed at C-00992270, and there are several other cases 

9 at d i f f e r e n t docket numbers which have been p r e v i o u s l y 

10 consolidated. One case t h a t has not been consolidated and 

11 what we are going t o do w i t h i t w i l l have t o await f u r t h e r 

12 i n f o r m a t i o n i s the proceedings of Daniel J. K r i l o s k y versus 

13 Redstone Water Company, Incorporated, docketed at 

14 Z-00662295, which has also been scheduled f o r hearing 

15 today. Present i n the hearing room here i n P i t t s b u r g h are 

16 O f f i c e of Consumer Advocate w i t h Dianne Dusman and E r i n 

17 H o r t i n g representing the Complainants, and Thomas Niesen 

18 representing Redstone Water Company. My name i s Michael 

19 Nemec. I'm an A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge w i t h the 

20 Pennsylvania Public U t i l i t y Commission. I have a tendency 

21 f o r my voice t o drop, and i f i t drops, put your hand up and 

22 I w i l l t r y t o speak up so you can hear me. Does counsel 

23 have any p r e l i m i n a r y matters? 

24 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Your Honor, I do have a 

25 p r e l i m i n a r y matter. I t concerns the Complainants who are 



1 not here today t o prosecute t h e i r complaints. I f 

2 Your Honor pleases, I would l i k e t o have the Complainants 

3 who are here today i d e n t i f y themselves and then, 

4 Your Honor, I w i l l move t o sever and dismiss each of the 

5 complaints which are not represented by the Complainant. 

6 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. You are f r e e t o do t h a t , 

7 Mr. Niesen, but we are not going t o do t h a t r i g h t now. We 

8 w i l l wait u n t i l we see who t e s t i f i e s and we w i l l i d e n t i f y 

9 them as they appear, and then you can make your motion at 

10 the appropriate time a f t e r counsel f o r the Complainants has 

11 rested. 

12 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: I f I may j u s t i n t e r j e c t a comment, 

13 Your Honor, i t ' s our i n t e n t i o n t o c a l l the Complainants 

14 t h a t are here, and they w i l l be t e s t i f y i n g on behalf of 

15 themselves and i n support of a l l the pending complaints 

16 t h a t have been consolidated. 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: Well--

18 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Not everyone was able t o appear. 

19 JUDGE NEMEC: We have t a l k e d about t h i s i n f o r m a l l y , 

20 and I appreciate the s i t u a t i o n t h a t we have. 

21 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Your Honor, j u s t so my p o s i t i o n i s 

22 c l e a r , our view of i t i s t h a t each of the Complainants 

23 should be here today a ten o'clock t o prosecute h i s or her 

24 complaint. 

25 JUDGE NEMEC: I appreciate t h a t t h a t ' s your 



1 p o s i t i o n , s i r . That's f i n e . And i t ' s a p e r f e c t l y v a l i d 

2 one and i t ' s one f o r you t o argue and support. Not a 

3 problem. But we don't have t o get i n t o t h a t r i g h t now. 

4 Any other p r e l i m i n a r y matters? 

5 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Yes, Your Honor, I have one 

6 p r e l i m i n a r y matter. Under the r u l e s , as you and opposing 

7 counsel know, the p r e s i d i n g o f f i c e r i s p e r m i t t e d t o take 

8 n o t i c e of p u b l i c records and records of other proceedings. 

9 And as w i l l become c l e a r and as you already know, there was 

10 a r a t e case t h a t was decided about a year and a h a l f ago, 

11 and there are a number of items i n t h a t r a t e case t h a t may 

12 be r e l a t e d t a n g e n t i a l l y or d i r e c t l y t o the evidence we w i l l 

13 be p u t t i n g on today and tomorrow. And so, we would l i k e t o 

14 ask t h a t you take n o t i c e of the r a t e case record i n i t s 

15 e n t i r e t y . 

16 JUDGE NEMEC: That's p r e t t y broad, Ms. Dusman. When 

17 you reach a p o i n t where you f e e l t h a t there i s something 

18 t h a t you would l i k e s p e c i f i c n o t i c e taken, f i n e , we can 

19 deal w i t h t h a t then. The case i n i t s e n t i r e t y s t r i k e s me 

20 as being p r e t t y broad at t h i s p o i n t . 

21 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Okay. 

22 JUDGE NEMEC: C e r t a i n l y , documentary f i l i n g s , expert 

23 testimony, i f what you are t a l k i n g about are testimony at 

24 the p u b l i c input hearings, I suspect t h a t counsel would 

25 have o b j e c t i o n s t o t h a t f o r a number of reasons given the 



1 nature of p u b l i c input hearings and how they are 

2 conducted. And also, t h a t another o b j e c t i o n might be tha t 

3 i t ' s s t a l e i n f o r m a t i o n , and what we are t r y i n g t o deal w i t h 

4 here are present c o n d i t i o n s . You know, obviously h i s t o r y 

5 has some bearing on i t , but what we want t o t r y and address 

6 i s what's happening c u r r e n t l y and what we are going t o do 

7 about whatever the s i t u a t i o n i s now. Okay? 

8 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Okay, Your Honor. 

9 JUDGE NEMEC: I f th a t helps. 

10 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Yes. 

11 JUDGE NEMEC: I don't know i f i t does or not. 

12 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: I w i l l make the request more 

13 s p e c i f i c , e i t h e r as we go along or at the conclusion of our 

14 case. 

15 JUDGE NEMEC: That's f i n e . Any other p r e l i m i n a r y 

16 matters? 

17 ATTORNEY NIESEN: No, Your Honor. 

18 JUDGE NEMEC: Ms. Dusman, you may proceed. 

19 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, the O.C.A. would f i r s t 

20 l i k e t o c a l l Stephanie Kotula, and Ms. Horting w i l l be 

21 conducting her D i r e c t Examination. 

22 (Witness sworn.) 

23 STEPHANIE KOTULA, a witness herein, 

24 c a l l e d on behalf of the Complainants, having f i r s t been 

25 duly sworn, was examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 



1 D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

2 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

3 Q. Good morning, Mrs. Kotula. Could you please 

4 s t a t e your f u l l name and address f o r the record? 

5 A. Yes. My name i s Stephanie Kotula, K-o-t-u-l-a. 

6 My address i s 19 Plum Lane, Daisytown, Pennsylvania. 

7 Q. And, Mrs. Kotula, how long have you l i v e d at 

8 t h a t address? 

9 A. I have resided a t t h a t address f o r approximately 

10 2 2 years. 

11 Q. And do you l i v e alone, Mrs. Kotula? 

12 A. I l i v e w i t h my husband Theodore, my son J e f f , 

13 and my daughter Lindsay. 

14 Q. And are you employed? 

15 A. Presently, I'm a student. 

16 Q. Mrs. Kotula, have you f i l e d a formal complaint 

17 i n t h i s proceeding? 

18 A. Yes, I have. 

19 Q. And are you a customer of Redstone Water 

2 0 Company? 

21 A. Yes, I am. 

22 Q. Are you s a t i s f i e d w i t h your water service? 

2 3 A. No. 

24 Q. Can you e x p l a i n that? 

25 A. There are many reasons t h a t I am d i s s a t i s f i e d 



1 w i t h my water. Hardness, odor, the t a s t e , the smell. 

2 Q. Mrs. Kotula, when you t a l k about hardness, can 

3 you give me a s p e c i f i c example of why you t h i n k your water 

4 i s hard? 

5 A. There are many examples t h a t I could give to the 

6 Board. A few would be the excessive amount of soap, 

7 detergents t h a t we must use t o do laundry. The deposits 

8 t h a t are l e f t on cookware, dishware, glassware. Deposits 

9 t h a t are l e f t i n s i d e of appliances such as dishwashers, hot 

10 water tanks, washing machines. 

11 Q. And when you t a l k about deposits i n your 

12 dishwasher, f o r example, can you describe what t h a t deposit 

13 looks l i k e ? 

14 A. A c t u a l l y , i t tends t o b u i l d over time and i t 

15 almost gets very hard and has t o be removed w i t h e i t h e r 

16 lime or some s o r t of a d i s s o l v e n t . 

17 Q. And what c o l o r i s t h i s deposit? 

18 A. I t ' s gray i n co l o r . 

19 Q. And you mentioned your hot water tank. Can you 

20 describe the e f f e c t t h a t the water has on your hot water 

21 tank? 

22 A. My home was constructed i n 1976, and since t h a t 

23 time, we have replaced four hot water heaters. 

24 Q. When you say hot water heater, are you r e f e r r i n g 

25 t o the tank? 



10 

1 A. The tank. The complete tank i t s e l f . Within 

2 t h a t p e r i o d , we also have t o d r a i n the tank p e r i o d i c a l l y , 

3 my husband does t h a t two to three times a year, and replace 

4 elements u s u a l l y - - t h e r e i s two elements t o the tank, the 

5 top and bottom. Yearly, we replace them both. 

6 Q. And when you say t h a t you d r a i n the tank, can 

7 you describe what you d r a i n from the tank? 

8 A. My husband opens up the tank from the bottom, 

9 turns o f f the water, and removes the sediment and the-

10 c a l c i f i c a t i o n t h a t i s c o l l e c t e d on the bottom of the tank. 

11 ATTORNEY HORTING: Your Honor, I would l i k e t o have 

12 t h i s marked f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n as Kotula E x h i b i t No. 1. 

13 JUDGE NEMEC: I t can be i d e n t i f i e d as t h a t . I t ' s a 

14 p l a s t i c b o t t l e c o n t a i n i n g water and I assume sediment. 

15 (Whereupon, the item was marked as Kotula 

16 E x h i b i t No. 1 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

17 ATTORNEY HORTING: May I approach opposing counsel? 

18 JUDGE NEMEC: Sure. 

19 (Document handed t o counsel.) 

20 ATTORNEY NIESEN: May I approach the witness? 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: C e r t a i n l y . 

22 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

2 3 Q. Mrs. Kotula, do you recognize what has been 

24 marked as Kotula E x h i b i t No. 1? 

2 5 A. Yes. 
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1 Q. And can you t e l l me what t h a t is? 

2 A. Yes. This i s a water sample t h a t was taken from 

3 my hot water tank yesterday at 12:15 P.M., which was 

4 A p r i l 3rd, by my husband and myself. 

5 Q. And you watched t h i s sample being taken from 

6 your water tank? 

7 A. Yes, I d i d . 

8 Q. And was t h i s from the drain? This i s what came 

9 out of the d r a i n t h a t we were t a l k i n g about before? 

10 A. Yes. This was i n the bottom of the tank. 

11 Q. And can you describe the contents f o r me? 

12 A. I would not even attempt t o do t h a t . 

13 Q. Could you t e l l me what c o l o r the contents are? 

14 A. I t appears t o be brown i n c o l o r w i t h white 

15 sediment f l o a t i n g i n i t . 

16 Q. And could you describe the t e x t u r e of the 

17 m a t e r i a l i n the b o t t l e ? 

18 A. I t appears t o be somewhat t h i c k and--I t h i n k 

19 t h a t would be a l l t h a t I would have t o say, a d e s c r i p t i o n 

20 of t h a t . 

21 Q. Mrs. Kotula, when you took t h i s sample from the 

22 tank, can you describe f o r me the amount of the contents of 

23 the b o t t l e t h a t were i n the bottom of your tank, how much 

24 you have taken out i n r e l a t i o n t o how much i s i n the tank? 

25 A. Are you asking i f more was removed than t h i s 
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1 amount ? 

2 Q. Yes. Or how much was remaining i n the tank, i f 

3 you were able t o t e l l . 

4 A. A c t u a l l y , my husband f i n i s h e d d r a i n i n g i t and he 

5 removed from the tank probably two t o three buckets of t h i s 

6 water and the consistency of t h a t . 

7 Q. And how o l d i s the tank from which t h i s e x h i b i t 

8 was removed? 

9 A. I t would be f a i r t o say t h i s tank i s no less 

10 than two and a h a l f t o three years o l d . 

11 Q. And approximately how f r e q u e n t l y do you or your 

12 husband d r a i n t h i s m a t e r i a l from the tank? 

13 A. My husband does t h i s on a r e g u l a r basis, u s u a l l y 

14 twice a year. 

15 Q. Now, Mrs. Kotula, you made some other comments 

16 about your water. You mentioned t h a t you have a complaint 

17 about the odor. Can you describe t h a t t o me? 

18 A. Yes. The odor of the water f r e q u e n t l y smells of 

19 Clorox. I t has a very strong smell of Clorox. 

20 Q. When you say f r e q u e n t l y , how o f t e n i s that? 

21 A. On a day-to-day basis. That would be a f a i r 

22 statement. 

23 Q. Mrs. Kotula, you also mentioned the t a s t e of the 

24 water. Could you describe t h a t t o me? 

25 A. The t a s t e i s very unusual. I t has a v e r y - - I 



13 

1 don't know even know where — i t ' s j u s t not appealing t o 

2 d r i n k because of the odor. I t smells--many times, i t 

3 smells l i k e r o t t e n eggs. 

4 Q. And, Mrs. Kotula, you are d e s c r i b i n g what i t 

5 t a s t e s l i k e . Do you and your f a m i l y r e g u l a r l y d r i n k the 

6 water? 

7 A. No, we do not. 

8 Q. And i s the reason you do not d r i n k the water 

9 because of t h i s t a s t e or--

10 A. The appearance and the odor are very 

11 unappealing. 

12 Q. And what i s your water--what i s the appearance 

13 of your water? 

14 A. The water appears--daily, the water has a 

15 c o l o r . I t ' s almost gray i n appearance. 

16 Q. You said t h a t the water i s gray. I s i t 

17 otherwise clear? 

18 A. Pardon me. 

19 Q. I s your water otherwise clear? 

20 A. No. The water i s never c l e a r . 

21 Q. And could you be more s p e c i f i c ? I t ' s not 

22 c l e a r . How does i t appear? I s i t cloudy? 

23 A. I t ' s cloudy and i t has a gray appearance t o i t 

24 Q. And, Mrs. Kotula, other than mentioning you do 

25 not d r i n k the water, do you use the water f o r your other 
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1 household purposes? You had p r e v i o u s l y t a l k e d about your 

2 dishwasher and washing machine. 

3 A. Yes. Recently, my husband and I have purchased 

4 a water softener because the replacement value of the 

5 appliances t h a t we have had t o replace over the years has 

6 been astronomical. So, we invested i n a water softener. 

7 Q. When you say you had to replace appliances, what 

8 appliances d i d you replace and how often? 

9 A. As I st a t e d before, my home was b u i l t i n 1976. 

10 Within t h a t time, I have replaced two dishwashers, I would 

11 say fou r hot water heaters, numerous e l e c t r i c a l appliances, 

12 coffee pots, i r o n s , anything t h a t r e q u i r e s water t o 

13 operate. 

14 Q. And why do you need t o replace them? 

15 A. Because the corr o s i o n t h a t occurs w i t h i n the 

16 appliances, i t j ust b a s i c a l l y breaks down the appliances 

17 where they are inoperable. 

18 Q. And, Mrs. Kotula, can you please describe the 

19 water pressure i n your home? 

20 A. The water pressure i n my home v a r i e s d a i l y . An 

21 example would be i f a person was attempting t o take a 

22 shower and another person was attempting t o take a bath, 

23 t h a t would be impossible. I f I'm running a washing machine 

24 and I attempt t o f i l l the dishwasher, the water i s a 

25 t r i c k l e . 
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1 Q. And how f r e q u e n t l y does t h i s happen? How 

2 f r e q u e n t l y i s your water pressure--are you unable t o use 

3 two appliances or use the shower and dishwasher? 

4 A. You never attempt t o use two appliances at one 

5 time t h a t r e q u i r e water. 

6 Q. There i s no p a r t i c u l a r time of day at which i t ' s 

7 b e t t e r or worse? 

8 A. No. 

9 Q. And, Mrs. Kotula, i n the past year, have you 

10 ever been completely out of water? 

11 A. Yes. 

12 Q. And can you t e l l me when t h a t was? 

13 A. The l a s t occurrence t h a t I was without water 

14 was--December 13th, 1999 was the most recent. 

15 Q. And how long were you out of water? 

16 A. I bel i e v e a f a i r statement would be between 

17 three and f i v e hours. 

18 ATTORNEY HORTING: Your Honor, I would l i k e t o have 

19 t h i s document marked as Kotula E x h i b i t No. 2. 

20 JUDGE NEMEC: I t may be so i d e n t i f i e d . 

21 (Whereupon, the document was marked as 

22 Kotula E x h i b i t No. 2 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

2 3 ATTORNEY HORTING: Your Honor, may I approach? 

24 JUDGE NEMEC: You may. I believe I have a copy. 

25 ATTORNEY HORTING: You have a copy of t h i s ? 
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1 (Document handed t o counsel.) 

2 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

3 Q. Mrs. Kotula, I'm handing you a copy of Kotula 

4 E x h i b i t No. 2. Mrs. Kotula, can you i d e n t i f y t h a t e x h i b i t ? 

5 A. Yes. 

6 ATTORNEY NIESEN: I f Your Honor pleases, we object 

7 t o any questioning about t h i s e x h i b i t , which i s apparently 

8 a p e t i t i o n w i t h signatures on i t , not Mrs. Kotula's 

9 signatures, but someone else's signatures. Mrs. Kotula 

10 should t e s t i f y concerning her personal knowledge of matters 

11 and not about what other people have put t h e i r signature 

12 t o . 

13 JUDGE NEMEC: Your o b j e c t i o n i s noted. I t ' s 

14 ove r r u l e d at t h i s p o i n t . We w i l l permit the witness t o 

15 i d e n t i f y the e x h i b i t . 

16 ATTORNEY HORTING: Thank you. Your Honor. 

17 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

18 Q. Mrs. Kotula, can you i d e n t i f y t h i s e x h i b i t ? 

19 A. Yes. This i s a p e t i t i o n t h a t was c i r c u l a t e d 

2 0 through our township. 

21 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Since i t ' s been i d e n t i f i e d , I w i l l 

22 j u s t renew my o b j e c t i o n . I f she i s going t o ex p l a i n how 

23 she got signatures, what she d i d , I want t o be sure t h a t my 

24 o b j e c t i o n i s placed on the record concerning t h i s 

25 testimony. 
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1 JUDGE NEMEC: I appreciate t h a t and i t i s on the 

2 record, obviously. 11m going t o permit her t o f i n i s h her 

3 answer t o the question. Go ahead. 

4 THE WITNESS: Can you please ask me the question 

5 again? 

6 JUDGE NEMEC: She asked you t o i d e n t i f y the 

7 e x h i b i t . 

8 THE WITNESS: Yes. This was a p e t i t i o n t h a t was 

9 c i r c u l a t e d through our township. 

10 JUDGE NEMEC: Did you do that? 

11 THE WITNESS: No, I d i d not. 

12 JUDGE NEMEC: Who prepared the p r i n t e d portion? 

13 THE WITNESS: I d i d . 

14 JUDGE NEMEC: And then what d i d you do w i t h i t ? 

15 THE WITNESS: Volunteers c i r c u l a t e d t h i s p e t i t i o n 

16 through the township. 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. So, you prepared the p r i n t e d 

18 p o r t i o n and persons other than y o u r s e l f took t h a t around t o 

19 other people? 

20 THE WITNESS: That's c o r r e c t . 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. 

22 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

23 Q. Mrs. Kotula, who were the volunteers t h a t took 

24 the document around? 

25 A. The volunteers were Redstone Water Company 
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1 customers. 

2 Q. And can you s p e c i f y who they were? 

3 A. Yes. There were many people t h a t volunteered. 

4 P a t r i c i a Caeti, Rabara Blackburn, G l o r i a Wadsworth, and I 

5 don't r e c a l l . I'm sorry. 

6 Q. That's okay. 

7 A. I know there was four or f i v e people t h a t 

8 a c t u a l l y d i d t h a t . 

9 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, i f I could i n t e r j e c t 

10 here f o r a moment, per our p r i o r discussion, what I would 

11 1 ike t o do so THAT there i s at l e a s t some re p r e s e n t a t i o n on 

12 the record of the phy s i c a l e x h i b i t s i s t o take a photograph 

13 of the obje c t i t s e l f w i t h a l l the caveats t h a t I've never 

14 r e a l l y done t h i s before, but my consultant assures me tha t 

15 I w i l l be able t o get scans of the images of these 

16 Polaroids and then I w i l l provide them tomorrow. 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: Whatever. That's f i n e . We don't need 

18 t o do t h a t r i g h t now. Let's leave the b o t t l e r i g h t there. 

19 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Okay. Whatever you wish, 

2 0 Your Honor. 

21 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

22 Q. And, Mrs. Kotula, i s there anything else t h a t 

23 you would l i k e t o add about the d e s c r i p t i o n of the water, 

24 your water service, anything we have not been over? 

25 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Your Honor, I obje c t t o th a t 
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1 question. I t ' s open-ended. I t ' s not an appropriate 

2 question f o r D i r e c t Examination. 

3 JUDGE NEMEC: I n general, I agree w i t h you, but I'm 

4 going t o ov e r r u l e at t h i s p o i n t given the nature of the 

5 case. Go ahead. 

6 THE WITNESS: Can you please j u s t r e s t a t e the 

7 question? 

8 JUDGE NEMEC: She asked you a very open-ended 

9 question t o summarize, i s there anything else you would 

10 l i k e t o say at t h i s p o i n t . 

11 THE WITNESS: Not at t h i s p o i n t , no. 

12 JUDGE NEMEC: We have a question f o r you t h a t the 

13 court r e p o r t e r has pointed out. Apparently--would you 

14 s p e l l your l a s t name f o r us again? 

15 THE WITNESS: Yes. I t ' s K-o-t-u-l-a. 

16 JUDGE NEMEC: So, i t ' s misspelled on the caption? 

17 THE WITNESS: Yes, i t i s . 

18 ATTORNEY HORTING: Thank you, Mrs. Kotula. 

19 JUDGE NEMEC: Don't leave. You are not done. You 

2 0 may proceed. 

21 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Thank you. Your Honor 

22 C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

2 3 BY ATTORNEY N I E S E N : 

24 Q. My name i s Tom Niesen. I'm an att o r n e y and I 

25 represent the water company. I have a few questions f o r 
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1 you. You have l i v e d at 19 Plum Lane since 1976, i s t h a t 

2 r i g h t ? 

3 A. That 1s c o r r e c t . 

4 Q. And how o l d i s the house? 

5 A. I t ' s 22, soon t o be 23 years o l d . 

6 Q. Did you move i n t o the house when i t was new? 

7 A. Yes. 

8 Q. You were the f i r s t occupant of the house? 

9 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

10 Q. And do you know how large the service l i n e i s 

11 from the company's water main i n t o your home? 

12 A. Are you r e f e r r i n g t o the l i n e t h a t I was 

13 responsible t o l a y from the meter t o my home? 

14 Q. Yes. That's the l i n e I'm r e f e r r i n g t o . 

15 A. I do not have t h a t i n f o r m a t i o n w i t h me, no. 

16 Q. Okay. You l i v e there p r e s e n t l y w i t h your 

17 husband and your son and your daughter, i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

18 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

19 Q. And how o l d i s your son? 

20 A. My son i s 27. 

21 Q. And your daughter, how o l d i s she? 

22 A. My daughter i s 23. 

23 Q. Now, the e x h i b i t t h a t ' s been marked as Kotula 

24 E x h i b i t 1, were you a c t u a l l y present when your husband drew 

25 the water from the water tank? 
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1 A. Yes, I was. 

2 Q. You saw him do that? 

3 A. I ass i s t e d him i n doing t h a t . 

4 Q. You saw him do t h a t , Mrs. Kotula? 

5 A. Yes, I d i d . 

6 Q. And you saw him d r a i n two a d d i t i o n a l buckets of 

7 water i n t o - - w e l l , two a d d i t i o n a l buckets of water from the 

8 tank, i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

9 A. Yes, I d i d . 

10 Q. You saw him do that? 

11 A. Yes, I d i d . 

12 Q. Now, you t e s t i f i e d t h a t the water sometimes 

13 appears gray. That's not gray, i s i t ? 

14 A. No, t h a t i s not. 

15 Q. So, t h a t water doesn't come out of your tap, 

16 t h a t c o l o r water? 

17 A. Out of the tap i n s i d e the home? 

18 Q. Right. 

19 A. No. 

20 Q. Now, you said you replaced two dishwashers since 

21 1976. Are you on your second dishwasher or your t h i r d 

22 dishwasher? 

23 A. I am on my t h i r d dishwasher. 

24 Q. And what were the warranty periods on the 

25 dishwasher, i f you know? 
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1 A. A c t u a l l y , when I constructed my home, I 

2 purchased a top of the l i n e Kitchen Aid t h a t was supposed 

3 to - - t h e warranty was f o r two years, but i t was a l i f e t i m e 

4 warranty f o r the i n s i d e of the tub of the machine. 

5 Q. Not the heating elements, but the i n s i d e of the 

6 tub? 

7 A. Yes. 

8 Q. And i t ' s - -

9 A . I ' m sorry. 

10 Q. Good ahead. 

11 A. And also, the heating element i t s e l f t h a t s i t s 

12 i n the bottom of the dishwasher. 

13 Q. The heating element had a l i f e t i m e warranty? 

14 A. Yes, i t d i d . 

15 Q. What had the two-year warranty? 

16 A. I believe the panel of the c o n t r o l s on the 

17 machine i t s e l f and--I don't have t h a t i n f o r m a t i o n w i t h me, 

18 but I do have i t at home. I saved t h a t . 

19 Q. That was the f i r s t water heater? 

2 0 JUDGE NEMEC: F i r s t dishwasher. 

21 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

22 Q. I'm sorr y . F i r s t dishwasher? 

23 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

24 Q. What about the second dishwasher? 

2 5 A. The second dishwasher b a s i c a l l y d i d the same 
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1 t h i n g as the f i r s t one. I had numerous r e p a i r s on the 

2 machine. The serviceman was at my home very o f t e n and 

3 would remove the c a l c i f i c a t i o n from the bottom of the 

4 machine, and i t j u s t stopped operating. 

5 Q. When d i d the f i r s t dishwasher--when was i t 

6 replaced? 

7 A. I do not have an exact date. 

8 Q. Approximately. 

9 A. I t would be f a i r t o say w i t h i n seven years a f t e r 

10 I purchased i t . 

11 Q. So, around 1983? 

12 A. That would be f a i r . 

13 Q. That's the best of your r e c o l l e c t i o n , the date 

14 when the f i r s t dishwasher was replaced? 

15 A. Yes. 

16 Q. What about the second dishwasher? Was t h a t 

17 about another seven years? 

18 A. Within the same I would say seven t o eight 

19 years. 

20 Q. So, then, we are up t o 1990 or thereabouts? 

21 A. That 1s c o r r e c t . 

22 Q. And the t h i r d dishwasher has been i n your home 

23 since approximately 1990? 

24 A. No. That's not c o r r e c t . A f t e r the second 

25 dishwasher was inoperable, I d i d not have a dishwasher f o r 
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1 f o u r or f i v e years because I j u s t refused t o invest again. 

2 And the present dishwasher, the dishwasher t h a t I have 

3 p r e s e n t l y , i s two years o l d and i t i s because we purchased 

4 a water softener. 

5 Q. Now, the odor t h a t you complain about, 

6 complained about i n your testimony, you i n i t i a l l y t o l d 

7 Ms. Horting t h a t the water smells of Clorox f r e q u e n t l y and 

8 then you i n d i c a t e d t h a t the Clorox occurs on a day-to-day 

9 basis. Do you mean t h a t every day you f e e l there i s a 

10 Clorox odor t o the water? 

11 A. Well, a c t u a l l y , I can t e l l the odor more 

12 s i g n i f i c a n t l y when I b o i l water because the steam t h a t 

13 comes o f f of the water, you get the smell from the steam. 

14 And when you run bath water, you can smell the odor coming 

15 from the water. 

16 Q. From the hot water? 

17 A. Yes. 

18 Q. What about when you run cold water from the 

19 tap? Do you experience what you f e e l i s a Clorox smell 

20 from water? 

21 A. Yes. 

22 Q. But less than when you use hot water? 

23 A. I t ' s more s i g n i f i c a n t when you use hot water. 

24 Q. And then you i n d i c a t e d t h a t there i s a r o t t e n 

25 egg smell oc c a s i o n a l l y . How o f t e n does t h a t occur? 
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1 A. That occurs when the water comes out of the tap 

2 and appears somewhat t h a t c o l o r ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . 

3 Q. You t o l d me the water comes out gray and th a t 

4 doesn't come out. So, when does the water smell of r o t t e n 

5 eggs? 

6 A. There are many instances when we do have water 

7 t h a t comes out of our tap t h a t i s not gray and resembles 

8 the c o l o r t h a t ' s i n t h i s b o t t l e , and at those times, the 

9 water smells l i k e r o t t e n eggs. 

10 Q. Now, you are changing your testimony a l i t t l e 

11 b i t . T e l l me when the water comes out t h a t c o l o r . When 

12 was the l a s t time t h a t occurred? 

13 A. I do not know. Are you r e f e r r i n g t o the water 

14 i n my home t h a t comes out of the faucets t h a t we d r i n k 

15 from? 

16 Q. Out of the faucets, yes. 

17 A. That, I do not have a date. 

18 Q. Have you ever complained t o the water company 

19 about odor or t a s t e or d i s c o l o r a t i o n ? 

20 A. Yes, s i r , I have. 

21 Q. When d i d you do t h a t l a s t ? 

22 A. I have been a paying customer of Redstone Water 

23 Company f o r 29 years, and when I f i r s t was married and 

24 moved i n t o the community, I complained very o f t e n . But 

2 5 those complaints were l e f t unheard, and you get t o a point 
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1 where you j u s t don't complain anymore. 

2 Q. So, when i s the l a s t time you i n d i c a t e d any 

3 complaints to the water company about these problems t h a t 

4 you are t e s t i f y i n g about? 

5 A. That would be i n January when we had the water 

6 outage. 

7 Q. January of 1999? 

8 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

9 Q. And at t h a t time, you would have complained 

10 about a water outage? 

11 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

12 Q. What d i d you l e a r n about the water outage i n 

13 January of 1999? 

14 A. Could you be more s p e c i f i c ? 

15 Q. Well, you complained about a water outage i n 

16 January of 1999. You c a l l e d the water company at t h a t 

17 point? 

18 A. Yes, I d i d . 

19 Q. And what were you to l d ? 

20 A. Well, a c t u a l l y , I was t o l d a few d i f f e r e n t 

21 t h i n g s . I had spoken on one occasion t o Mr. Yablonski 1s 

22 w i f e , and she had s t a t e d t h a t there was l i n e breakages 

23 coming down Maiden Road. When I spoke to Mr. Yablonski on 

24 one occasion, he t o l d me t h a t i t was because there was no 

25 water i n the tanks, t h a t we d i d not have water, a drought 
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s i t u a t i o n . 

Q. Because of a drought s i t u a t i o n i n January of 

1999? 

A. There was no water i n the tanks. 

Q. You remember the C i t i z e n s Council o f - - i s i t West 

Pike Run? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Are you the chairperson of t h a t Council? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Did you ever have a meeting w i t h the Department 

of Environmental P r o t e c t i o n r epresentatives concerning your 

concerns about water q u a l i t y ? 

A. Yes. 

Q. When was t h a t meeting? 

A. May I r e f e r t o my notes, please? 

Q. Yes. 

A. The f i r s t meeting was held on January 23rd, 

1999. 

Q. And you were present at t h a t meeting? 

A. Yes, I was. 

Q. Did you complain t o or d i d you r a i s e your 

concerns about odor, t a s t e , and so f o r t h w i t h the 

Department of Environmental P r o t e c t i o n personnel who were 

at t h a t meeting w i t h you? 

A. We c e r t a i n l y d i d . 
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1 Q. And at any time during t h a t meeting, was i t 

2 suggested t o you t h a t i f you experienced these problems, 

3 you should contact the D.E.P.? 

4 A. I do not r e c a l l t h a t , no. 

5 Q. You don't remember anyone suggesting t h a t t o 

6 you? 

7 A. No, I do not. 

8 Q. A f t e r January the 13th--I'm sorry, was th a t the 

9 r i g h t date? 

10 A. January 23rd. 

11 Q. A f t e r January 23rd, 1999, d i d you ever contact 

12 the Department of Environmental P r o t e c t i o n about i n c i d e n t s 

13 of odor or t a s t e or d i s c o l o r e d water problems t h a t you were 

14 having? 

15 A. A c t u a l l y , I d i d speak w i t h Mr. Gene Wolbert, am 

16 I pronouncing h i s name c o r r e c t l y , on a few occasions 

17 regarding the water problems i n our area. 

18 Q. About s p e c i f i c i n c i d e n t s t h a t you were 

19 experiencing at t h a t time? 

2 0 A. S p e c i f i c i n c i d e n t s , I don 11 r e c a l l those 

21 conversations. 

22 Q. Did you have any? 

2 3 A. Pardon me? 

24 Q. Did you have any? 

2 5 A. Any? 
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1 Q. Let me ask you t h i s . Did you wake up one 

2 morning and smell Clorox and get on the phone and c a l 1 

3 Mr. Wolbert and say, I'm smelling Clorox? 

4 A. No, I d i d not. 

5 Q. You never d i d t h a t a f t e r the January 23rd, 1999 

6 meeting? 

7 A. No, I d i d not. 

8 Q. I s your home at the top of the h i l l or the 

9 bottom of the h i l l ? 

10 A. I n reference to? 

11 Q. Well, aren't there two h i l l s i n the Crescent 

12 Heights service t e r r i t o r y ? I s n ' t there Crescent Heights 

13 H i l l and Walkertown H i l l ? 

14 A. That's two d i f f e r e n t areas, yes. 

15 Q. Where i s Plum Lane? 

16 A. A c t u a l l y , I would l i v e i n the middle of the h i l l 

17 going up t o Crescent Heights. 

18 Q. Are you above or below the water company's 

19 o f f i c e ? 

2 0 A. I am below. 

21 Q. You said your husband drains the water tank 

22 u s u a l l y twice a year. Do you v i s u a l l y watch him d r a i n the 

23 tank? 

24 A. Yes, I do. 

25 Q. Every occurrence, you watch him do that? 
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1 A. Yes. Because i t creates q u i t e a mess. 

2 Q. A mess where? 

3 A. Water a l l over the laundry room area f l o o r 

4 because of the way t h a t we have t o take the water out of 

5 the tank and ca r r y i t outside. 

6 Q. Does the hot water tank manufacturer recommend 

7 t h a t the tank be drained p e r i o d i c a l l y ? 

8 A. I r e a l l y cannot answer t h a t question. 

9 Q. I asked you a couple questions e a r l i e r about 

10 your service l i n e , your customer-owned service 1ine. Do 

11 you have any idea how long t h a t service l i n e is? I s i t 20 

12 feet? I s i t 100 feet? Approximately? 

13 A . I p r e v i o u s l y stated, I d i d not know t h a t . 

14 Q. How f a r does your home s i t back from the st r e e t ? 

15 A. I t h i n k a f a i r statement would be a quarter of a 

16 m i l e . 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: You understand a quarter of a mile 

18 would be 400 and some yards? 

19 THE WITNESS: Yes, I do. 

20 JUDGE NEMEC: Four f o o t b a l l f i e l d s ? 

21 THE WITNESS: Yes, I do. 

22 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Just a moment, Your Honor. I may 

23 be done. 

24 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

25 Q. Mrs. Kotula, I t h i n k I asked you about the 
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1 warranty on your dishwasher. Was there a warranty on your 

2 hot water heater t h a t you know of? 

3 A . I be l i e v e there i s . 

4 Q. Do you know what t h a t i s , what t h a t warranty is? 

5 A. I do not. 

6 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Thank you, Mrs. Kotula. 

7 JUDGE NEMEC: I have a question or two f o r you. 

8 When d i d you i n s t a l l the water softener? 

9 THE WITNESS: I don't know the exact date, but we 

10 have had i t a few years. We purchased t h a t - -

11 JUDGE NEMEC: Two years? 

12 THE WITNESS: That's a f a i r statement, yes. 

13 JUDGE NEMEC: Approximately two years? 

14 THE WITNESS: Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

15 JUDGE NEMEC: Now, can you t e l l me where t h a t was 

16 i n s t a l l e d w i t h regard t o - - f i r s t of a l l , are you f a m i l i a r 

17 w i t h where the w a t e r l i n e comes i n t o your home? 

18 THE WITNESS: Yes, I am. 

19 JUDGE NEMEC: A l l r i g h t . Was i t i n s t a l l e d between 

2 0 t h a t p o i n t and a l l of your appliances or at some po i n t 

21 a f t e r some of the other appliances are served from the 

22 water service? 

23 THE WITNESS: The water softener i s i n s t a l l e d t o 

24 p i c k up the water as soon as i t comes i n t o the home. 

25 JUDGE NEMEC: So, i t passes through the water 
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1 softener before i t goes t o any other appliance i n the 

2 home? 

3 THE WITNESS: That's c o r r e c t . 

4 JUDGE NEMEC: And what d i f f e r e n c e has t h a t made? 

5 THE WITNESS: I t has made some d i f f e r e n c e . I t has 

6 not made a s i g n i f i c a n t d i f f e r e n c e , though. 

7 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. 

8 THE WITNESS: I t has helped i n the s p o t t i n g on my 

9 dishes i n my dishwasher. I s t i l l do use q u i t e a b i t of 

10 soap detergent, bath products, shampoos. 

11 JUDGE NEMEC: Now, can you describe what t h i s water 

12 softener does? Do you add s a l t t o i t or other chemicals? 

13 THE WITNESS: My husband u s u a l l y maintains t h a t , but 

14 I do bel i e v e t h a t he puts s a l t i n t o the u n i t . 

15 JUDGE NEMEC: Do you know i f t h i s u n i t provides any 

16 f i l t e r i n g process? 

17 THE WITNESS: I do not know t h a t . 

18 JUDGE NEMEC: That's f i n e . Any Redirect? 

19 ATTORNEY HORTING: Yes, b r i e f l y , Your Honor . 

2 0 R E D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

21 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

22 Q. Mrs. Kotula, do you know i f your service l i n e i s 

2 3 as long as your driveway? 

24 A. I t i s not. 

25 Q. And, Mrs. Kotula, Mr. Niesen was asking you 
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1 about complaints d i r e c t l y t o the company. Could you 

2 e x p l a i n - - i f you have a reason, could you e x p l a i n why you 

3 d i d n ' t complain d i r e c t l y t o the company? 

4 A. I bel i e v e i t f e l l on deaf ears. They were never 

5 answered. Nothing was ever done. I have l i v e d there f o r 

6 29 years. A c t u a l l y , I have l i v e d there f o r 48 years, and 

7 i t ' s gone--you know, I can remember when I was a c h i l d 

8 l i v i n g w i t h my parents, and i t ' s the same co n d i t i o n s . 

9 Q. And also, Mrs. Kotula, Mr. Niesen was asking 

10 about your complaints t o the D.E.P. Could you ex p l a i n why 

11 you don't wake up i n the morning and smell Clorox and c a l l 

12 the D.E.P.? 

13 A. Personally, one reason i s I don't have to every 

14 day--I don't f e e l t h a t I should have to get up every day 

15 and smell my water. I have other things t o do when I get 

16 up. I j u s t don't f e e l t h a t as a consumer t h a t I should 

17 have t o worry about the smell of my water when I get up i n 

18 the morning, whether i t ' s okay t o d r i n k or okay to bathe 

19 w i t h . 

20 ATTORNEY HORTING: That's a l l , Mrs. Kotula. 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: Recross? 

22 R E C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

23 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

24 Q. You know, I gave you the example about waking up 

25 and smelling Clorox. The g i s t of my question, though, was 
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1 whether you ever had a s p e c i f i c occurrence of odor, t a s t e , 

2 and so f o r t h t h a t you have brought t o the a t t e n t i o n of 

3 Mr. Wolbert at D.E.P., and as I understood your answer t o 

4 my question, no, you have never c a l l e d the D.E.P. to 

5 express t h a t concern of a s p e c i f i c i n c i d e n t , e i t h e r t a s t e 

6 or odor or something l i k e t h a t , i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

7 A. And I w i l l answer, yes, t h a t ' s c o r r e c t , I have 

8 never c a l l e d him. 

9 Q. Now, at the time of the January 1999 outage, d i d 

10 you c a l l the water company? You d i d c a l l the water 

11 company, I bel i e v e you said? 

12 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

13 Q. Did you get a c a l l back? 

14 A. I don't r e c a l l t h a t I d i d , no. 

15 Q. But you remember t a l k i n g t o Mrs. Yablonski and 

16 then Mr. Yablonski? 

17 A. Yes. That would have been a f t e r probably we 

18 were without water f o r three or four days and i t was 

19 becoming very f r u s t r a t i n g at t h a t p o i n t , yes. 

20 Q. So, you don't r e c a l l any r e t u r n c a l l or r e t u r n 

21 i n f o r m a t i o n from the water company a f t e r your i n i t i a l c a l l 

22 t o them about the outage? 

23 A. No. 

24 Q. Do you remember the day t h a t you c a l l e d the 

2 5 water company? 
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A. The exact date? 

Q. Yeah. 

A. No. 

ATTORNEY NIESEN: That's a l l , Your Honor. Thank 

you. 

JUDGE NEMEC: Anything else? 

ATTORNEY HORTING: No, Your Honor. 

JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you very much ma'am. You are 

excused. 

(Witness excused.) 

ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, we would c a l l Susan 

B a l l a t o the stand. 

(Witness sworn.) 

SUSAN BALLA, a witness herein, c a l l e d on 

behalf of the Complainants, having f i r s t been duly sworn, 

was examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

Q. Good morning, Mrs. B a l l a . 

A. Good morning. 

Q. Would you st a t e your address, please? 

A. My address i s 9 Church St r e e t , Daisytown. 

Q. And your l a s t name i s s p e l l e d B-a-l-l-a? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And, Mrs. B a l l a , how long have you resided at 
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1 t h a t address i n Daisytown? 

2 A. At the same address, 9 Church St r e e t , 2 6 years. 

3 Before t h a t , I had l i v e d on Pike Run Drive f o r s i x years 

4 when my daughter was about two months o l d . 

5 Q. Okay. 

6 A. And then i n between t h a t , R i c h e y v i l l e . 

7 Q. So, how long would t h a t be t h a t you have been a 

8 customer of Redstone Water Company? 

9 A. I guess about 32 years, 33 years. 

10 Q. Mrs. B a l l a , have you since about January of 1999 

11 r e t a i n e d a w r i t t e n record of c e r t a i n experiences t h a t you 

12 have had as a customer of Redstone Water Company? 

13 A. Yes, I have. Yes, I have. 

14 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, I would l i k e t o ask 

15 t h a t t h i s document be marked B a l l a E x h i b i t 1 f o r the record 

16 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: I t may be so i d e n t i f i e d . 

18 (Whereupon, the document was marked as 

19 B a l l a E x h i b i t No. 1 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

2 0 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

21 Q. Mrs. B a l l a , using t h i s document t o r e f r e s h your 

22 r e c o l l e c t i o n , would you please t e l l us what these various 

23 e n t r i e s represent and what was going on at the time t h a t 

24 you made these e n t r i e s i n t o your log? 

25 A. What was going on i n my l i f e or what was going 
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1 on at the time? 

2 Q. To the extent t h a t you were a f f e c t e d by Redstone 

3 Water Company's service? 

4 A. My husband and I were very a f f e c t e d by t h i s . My 

5 husband was diagnosed w i t h G u i l l a i n - B a r r e Syndrome. 

6 Q. Could you please s p e l l that? 

7 A. G - u - i - l - l - a - i - n hyphen B-a-r-r-e. We d i d n ' t 

8 know what happened t o him. He j u s t completely f e l l apart. 

9 He couldn't walk. He couldn't t a l k . He couldn't eat. He 

10 couldn't stand. 

11 Q. And t h i s was i n January of 1999? 

12 A. This was i n December. 

13 Q. December of '98? 

14 A. Yes. And during t h i s time , he was d o c t o r i n g 

15 w i t h Dr. Park. He was going back and f o r t h t o Brownsville 

16 H o s p i t a l . They couldn't f i n d out what was going on, u n t i l 

17 f i n a l l y we took him to a n e u r o l o g i s t i n Washington, and he 

18 was t r a n s f e r r e d t o Allegheny General f o r 10 days w i t h t h i s 

19 diagnosis. 

20 Q. What month was that? 

21 A. December '98, December 10th. He had came out of 

22 the h o s p i t a l w i t h a walker. This disease i s caused by a 

23 v i r u s t h a t a f f e c t s your immune system. 

24 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Objection, Your Honor. How does 

2 5 she know that? 



1 JUDGE NEMEC: She has been t o l d t h a t by a physician. 

2 ATTORNEY NIESEN: That's e x a c t l y r i g h t , and she has 

3 no personal understanding of what causes the disease. 

4 THE WITNESS: I'm a member of the foundation. 

5 ATTORNEY NIESEN: She only knows what she has been 

6 t o l d . 

7 JUDGE NEMEC: I'm sorry. We don't have a j u r y , 

8 number one. Number two, I can s i f t out what's hearsay and 

9 proper. I'm going t o permit the testimony t o continue. Go 

10 ahead. 

11 THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

12 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

13 Q. Mrs. Ba l l a , perhaps you could get t o how your 

14 husband's c o n d i t i o n r e l a t e s t o the water service or lack of 

15 i t t h a t you experienced from Redstone water. 

16 A. A l l r i g h t . When he came out of the h o s p i t a l , he 

17 had t o go t o therapy. I had t o d r i v e him t o Washington 

18 three times a week. He had t o take hot tub baths, because 

19 w i t h t h i s i l l n e s s , you walk around l i k e you have the f l u 

20 a l l the time. Your muscles ache c o n s t a n t l y . You have--

21 your nerves are damaged. Your f e e t , you f e e l l i k e you are 

22 walking on i c e cubes. You have no-- there i s nerve damage 

23 t o your nervous system. Part of h i s therapy was t o take 

24 hot tub baths t o r e l i e v e the aches, two or three times a 

25 day, as much as he could stand t o go i n and take r e a l l y hot 
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1 baths. During t h i s January 6th, '99 outage, I have i t 

2 documented, these are the times when my husband was 

3 undergoing therapy and he couldn't abide w i t h the doctor's 

4 recommendation of what t o do at home. He had exercises t o 

5 do t o regain h i s s t r e n g t h , and p a r t of i t was the tub 

6 baths. I have documented each day I c a l l e d . I have 

7 documented each day I t r i e d t o t a l k t o somebody. Most of 

8 the time, I got answering machines. No c a l l s back. 

9 F i n a l l y , on January 29th, I had t a l k e d t o a woman. I don't 

10 understand who answers the phone and who doesn't. I n my 

11 desperate need, I sa i d t h a t my husband i s i l l , I need 

12 somebody to t e l l me what to do. 

13 Q. Okay. 

14 A. How long w i l l t h i s outage be o f f ? 

15 Q. For c l a r i t y of the record, you are now on the 

16 bottom of Page 2 of the document w i t h j u s t marked as Balla 

17 E x h i b i t 1? 

18 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

19 Q. You may continue. 

20 A. This continued u n t i l f i n a l l y the water came back 

21 on. And I am used t o documenting. The p o s i t i o n I have, we 

22 always document everything. 

23 Q. I'm sorry. What i s your employment? 

24 A. I work f o r the p o s t a l service. 

2 5 Q. And how long have you been employed by the 
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1 p o s t a l service? 

2 A. Twenty years. So, i f I could r e l a t e back before 

3 these c o n d i t i o n s when Mr. Terry Yablonski's f a t h e r had i t , 

4 I had c a l l e d him several times when he owned the company or 

5 was pres i d e n t . 

6 Q. And what prompted you to c a l l the former owner? 

7 A. What prompted me? Because he was the only one 

8 i n charge. I only had h i s number t o c a l l before they got 

9 t h e i r emergency number. I don't know what year t h a t came 

10 i n t o e f f e c t . But the water outages have a f f e c t e d my l i f e 

11 a l l the way around. Because I would get up and go on 

12 vacation, I would have t o go to conventions, I would have 

13 t o go to conferences, and I would get up fo u r o'clock i n 

14 the morning t o catch a plane or t o be at a c e r t a i n place at 

15 a c e r t a i n time, s i x o'clock i n the morning, and I had no 

16 water. The only one I could c a l l was Mr. Yablonski, Terry 

17 Yablonski's f a t h e r . That's why I c a l l e d him on a few 

18 occasions. One occasion I know a f t e r t h a t , u n t i l I found 

19 out t h a t the presidency had changed hands. But I knew of 

20 no other emergency number u n t i l I c a l l e d Mrs. S t i s h at 

21 home, which she di d n ' t want t o be i n t e r f e r e d at home. 

22 F i n a l l y , she said i f you c a l l e d t h a t number, you would r i n g 

23 at h i s house, Mr. Yablonski's house t o answer complaints. 

24 Q. So, what you are saying i s t h a t t h i s record of 

25 your n o t a t i o n s about outages and contacts w i t h the company 
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1 i s j u s t f o r a l i m i t e d time period, but are you t e s t i f y i n g 

2 t h a t there i s a h i s t o r y o f - -

3 A. There i s a h i s t o r y , because the l a s t time I 

4 spoke t o Mr. Yablonski, Terry's f a t h e r , I said t o him, and 

5 I quote, I t h i n k i t ' s time people s t a r t e d t a k i n g a c t i o n and 

6 s t a r t documenting when these outages occur, the d i r t y 

7 water, and the co n d i t i o n s we have t o l i v e under. And h i s 

8 response t o me was, you do what you have t o do, and t h a t 

9 was i t . So, then, a f t e r t h a t , I s t a r t e d mentally t r y i n g t o 

10 keep t r a c k , and then f i n a l l y w i t h t h i s outage, t h i s was 

11 a f f e c t i n g my l i f e too much. 

12 Q. Okay. Do you want t o continue on and j u s t give 

13 the h i g h l i g h t s of what you have notated on your log? 

14 A. The h i g h l i g h t s ? 

15 Q. Yes. 

16 A. You mean every day? Do I have t o read i t ? 

17 Q. No. No. I don't want t o you read i t . I j u s t 

18 want you t o say what occurred t h a t prompted t o you make a 

19 n o t a t i o n on t h i s document. 

20 A. Well, i t was cold. I t was i c y . I w i l l grant 

21 you t h a t . But I f e e l - -

22 Q. What date are we t a l k i n g about? 

23 A. We t a l k i n g about January 6th, Wednesday, 1999. 

24 I c a l l e d Redstone at 5:30 i n the morning. That's the time 

25 I get up. Very l i t t l e water pressure, low pressure. That 
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1 meant when I turned my shower on, when you t u r n the t h i n g 

2 up t o l e t the shower come through, the water doesn't have 

3 enough pressure t o come down. You only have d r i p s . Not 

4 e x a c t l y d r i p s . I t doesn 1t go d r i p d r i p d r i p , but there i s 

5 some pressure coming out but you could not l i k e wash your 

6 h a i r and get your suds r i n s e d o f f or wash your body and 

7 have the suds r i n s e d o f f . That's what I c a l l low pressure. 

8 Q. Do you also f i n d t h a t you have t o use a l o t of 

9 soap, as Mrs. Kotula said? 

10 A. I have t o use Zest soap. Zest i s the only t h i n g 

11 t h a t foams i n our water. And c e r t a i n kinds of shampoo 

12 doesn't even produce any foam. 

13 Q. Now, how long d i d t h i s January outage l a s t ? 

14 A. How long? 

15 Q. Yes. 

16 A. My documentat ion says January l l t h , Monday. 

17 That's when the f i r e t r u c k s came through and s t a r t e d 

18 f i l l i n g up the tanks. So, we d i d have good water. 

19 Q. So, the act u a l outage was from January 6th t o 

20 the l l t h ? 

21 A. Yes. 

22 Q. And then Tuesday, January 12th, you made a 

23 n o t a t i o n t h a t you had low pressure? 

24 A. Yes. 

25 Q. And then January 13th, you made a n o t a t i o n you 
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1 had d i r t y water? 

2 A. Yes. 

3 Q. Did you r e t a i n a sample of the water t h a t you 

4 took i n January? 

5 A. Yes, I d i d , but I f o r g o t i t . I t ' s over a year 

6 o l d . 

7 Q. Can you describe f o r the judge what i t looked 

8 l i k e , the water a f t e r the outage was over? 

9 A. I t was brown w i t h - - i f i t s e t t l e d , i t would be 

10 the brown mud on the bottom. I t looked l i k e sediment. I t 

11 was the c o l o r of t h i s ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . And when you would 

12 move i t , i t would j ust, you know, completely cloud, the 

13 whole t h i n g . 

14 Q. And how long d i d t h a t c o n d i t i o n l a s t , then? 

15 A. During t h a t p e r i o d , I would say f o r - -

16 Q. The sediment, the brown sediment. 

17 A. I would say f o r three or fou r days a f t e r t h a t . 

18 Probably u n t i l the l i n e s got c l e a r . And we always have t o 

19 run our water t o make sure t h a t the l i n e s are cl e a r . 

20 Q. And then January 14th, you made a n o t a t i o n . 

21 Would you read t h a t i n t o the record, the one t h a t s t a r t s 

22 out w i t h the 1-800 number? 

23 A. No water at one o'clock P.M. Called P.U.C., 

24 1-800-782-1110. No use c a l l i n g Redstone. Never get an 

25 answer back. 
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1 Q. Okay. 

2 A. I have asked f o r returned c a l l s , courtesy 

3 c a l l s . 

4 Q. Okay. Then when was the next outage a f t e r t h a t , 

5 the next reason f o r an en t r y i n your log? 

6 A. January 29th, 1999. I t was a Friday. 

7 5:30A.M., no water. Called and got an answering machine. 

8 I l e f t a message saying there was no water. 5:50, I c a l l e d 

9 again. A woman answered. I explained t o her t h a t I had no 

10 water. She said t h a t her husband knows where the leak i s . 

11 My response was, t h a t doesn't do me any good, I have to go 

12 t o work, I need t o shower. My husband i s i l l , he needs t o 

13 soak. A l l of Daisytown should check i n t o the Holiday Inn 

14 and send Redstone the b i l l . 

15 Q. Who--

16 A. I said t h a t , because you get desperate. 

17 Q. Yes. I can hear t h a t you were desperate at that 

18 time. 

19 A. Then at 9:45, I c a l l e d Rick at the P.U.C., and I 

20 was t o l d t o send him a b i l l . 

21 Q. Was t h a t someone at the Bureau of Consumer 

22 Services? 

23 A. Yes. Yes. 

24 Q. So, you d i d complain t o the P.U.C. as well? 

2 5 A. Yes. I had many complaints, w r i t t e n , phone 
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1 c a l l s . Sometimes I would stay on the l i n e j u s t t o get i n 

2 touch w i t h him f o r 15 or 20 minutes. That would be on h i s 

3 c e l l phone. 

4 Q. When you say stay on the l i n e , you mean you were 

5 a c t u a l l y w a i t i n g f o r somebody t o p i c k up at the P.U.C? 

6 A. Yes. 

7 Q. Now, between the January outage--well, you had a 

8 February 6th outage? 

9 A. Yes. 

10 Q. Between then and January 2 9th, what was the 

11 q u a l i t y of your water during t h a t time period? 

12 A. Low pressure and d i r t y . I f you would t u r n on 

13 your spigots t o get a glass of water, there was sediment i n 

14 i t and you had t o l e t the water come through, keeping 

15 running and running i t . And i t ' s my expense. I t ' s my 

16 water coming through my meter. 

17 Q. Right. And then when was the next problem you 

18 had w i t h the water t h a t year? 

19 A. We go i n t o June. June 29th, 1999. Redstone 

20 posted a s i g n - - I have a customer b u l l e t i n board at the post 

21 o f f i c e , and t h i s l e t s people i n the community know what's 

22 going on. B a s i c a l l y , they know every h o l i d a y because I do 

23 h o l i d a y t h i n g s . And they come down and the company wanted 

24 t o post a sign--everybody i s allowed t o post whatever they 

2 5 want, i t doesn't have t o be poster r e l a t e d - - t h a t there 
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1 would be f l u s h i n g of the f i r e plugs on Wednesday, 

2 June 30th, and Thursday, J u l y 1st, 1999 from 9:00 A.M. to 

3 4:00 P.M. Well, during t h a t time, we had d i s c o l o r a t i o n and 

4 low p r e s s u r e - - d i s c o l o r a t i o n and low pressure would r e s u l t 

5 while they were doing t h i s . Please r e f r a i n from doing 

6 laundry on these days. Unfortunately, everybody i n 

7 Redstone 1s customers do not get a chance t o see these signs 

8 and I don't know where — i t ' s probably posted at the water 

9 company. I don't know i f i t ' s ever been i n the paper. But 

10 t h i s i s p a r t of the courtesy of a company t o do t h i s when 

11 some d e f a u l t t h a t they cannot produce good water or q u a l i t y 

12 water. 

13 Q. Mrs. B a l l a , can you j u s t take a moment t o 

14 describe the problems t h a t you have had w i t h using the 

15 water t o do laundry? Do you have t o go through any extra 

16 steps t o ensure t h a t your clothes stay white or clean? 

17 A. Stay white or clean? You never know when you 

18 f i l l t h a t washer up. You don't know what's coming i n 

19 there. 

2 0 Q. Do you mean t h a t you have t o - -

21 A. You take chances. 

22 Q. --sample p r i o r to? 

23 A. I should take a sample. But i n the rush of your 

24 everyday l i f e , sometimes you f o r g e t t o do t h i s . And I 

25 experienced t h a t . Let's see, what day d i d I experience 
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1 t h a t , t h a t my whole whitewash came out--yeah, October 16th. 

2 Q. So, t h a t ' s one of your e n t r i e s f o r t h a t year? 

3 A. Yes, i t i s . Yes, i t i s . 

4 Q. Did you b r i n g w i t h you some ph y s i c a l e x h i b i t s t o 

5 show the j udge? 

6 A. Yes, I d i d . Now, t h i s was taken from my hot 

7 water tank yesterday at 2:00 P.M. 

8 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, may t h i s be marked 

9 B a l l a E x h i b i t 2? 

10 JUDGE NEMEC: I t may. 

11 (Whereupon, the item was marked as Balla 

12 E x h i b i t No. 2 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

13 A. And t h a t ' s a new hot water tank. I t was put i n 

14 7/3/99 a f t e r the one blew up. I had one blow up, too. 

15 Q. I'm sorry. Did you say t h i s was j u s t taken 

16 yesterday? 

17 A. Yes. These are dishes. They were used by dogs, 

18 but the water was l e t t o stand. Normally, I t r y t o scrub 

19 my dog dishes, but I had l e f t these because I d i d n ' t catch 

20 them i n time, and t h i s i s the sediment t h a t forms on them. 

21 I f you don't scrub them out every two t o three days w i t h a 

22 scouring pad, t h i s i s what happens. 

23 Q. Okay. Would you describe the c o l o r and the 

24 t e x t u r e of the substance t h a t ' s i n s i d e those bowls, please, 

25 f o r the record? 
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1 A. I t ' s white, sandy, f l a k y , coarse, powdery a f t e r 

2 you touch i t . 

3 Q. And how long has the water been l i k e t h i s , t o 

4 the best of your knowledge? 

5 A. Like t h i s ? 

6 Q. Yes. How long has the water produced t h i s kind 

7 of r e s u l t i n a container? 

8 A. Ever since I have been a customer. 

9 Q. Okay. 

10 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, may one of these bowls 

11 be marked as Ba l l a E x h i b i t 3? 

12 JUDGE NEMEC: I t may be so i d e n t i f i e d . 

13 (Whereupon, the item was marked as Balla 

14 E x h i b i t No. 3 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

15 A. Something else. 

16 Q. Can you describe f o r the w r i t t e n record the 

17 c o l o r and the c h a r a c t e r i s t i c s of the water i n the glass 

18 j a r ? 

19 A. Okay. 

20 Q. F i r s t of a l l , why don't you s t a r t f o r from the 

21 bottom and describe f o r the w r i t t e n record what i s on the 

22 bottom of t h a t jug? 

23 A. Brown, muddy. Held up to the l i g h t , a reddish 

24 t i n t . When t i l t e d , i n the form of sand. As you move the 

25 j a r , the p a r t i c l e s f l o a t . 
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1 Q. Okay. And have you taken samples from your 

2 water heater on p r i o r occasions? 

3 A. Yes, I have. 

4 Q. And has the water t h a t you have taken from the 

5 water heaters looked s i m i l a r t o t h a t on p r i o r occasions? 

6 A. Samples? 

7 Q. Yes. 

8 A. I t ' s worse. 

9 Q. Sometimes i t ' s worse? 

10 A. Sometimes, when you d r a i n a hot water tank--we 

11 have drained our hot water tank, and you get these chunks 

12 coming out. 

13 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, may t h i s be marked 

14 B a l l a E x h i b i t 4? 

15 JUDGE NEMEC: That w i l l be 4. 

16 (Whereupon, the item was marked as 

17 E x h i b i t No. 4 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

18 A. This i s the sludge drained. Many times, our 

19 elements burn out. When we have a burnt element--

20 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: We may as w e l l j u s t mark t h i s next 

21 ob j e c t t o f o l l o w as E x h i b i t 5. 

22 (Whereupon, the item was marked as Balla 

23 E x h i b i t No. 5 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

24 A. I t ceases t o work. Then our hot water doesn't 

2 5 work. 
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1 Q. L e t 1 s j ust take one at a time. 

2 A. Okay. 

3 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: The f i r s t one, Judge, i t may be 

4 marked B a l l a E x h i b i t 4. 

5 JUDGE NEMEC: Yes. 

6 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

7 Q. Would you t e l l us what B a l l a E x h i b i t 4 consists 

8 of? 

9 A. Which? The bag? 

10 Q. Yes. 

11 A. A l l r i g h t . This i s taken from a drained water 

12 tank t r y i n g t o replace an element. Mostly, the bottom 

13 element goes f i r s t and we lose hot water. Then when you 

14 are using the water, you can t e l l i t 1 s not hot anymore. 

15 Q. Would you describe the c o l o r and the t e x t u r e of 

16 what's i n s i d e the bag, please? 

17 A. Okay. This i s l i k e crushed rock, crushed 

18 stone. I know what i t i s probably, but i t ' s crushed stone 

19 w i t h f l a k y , heavy p a r t i c l e s t h a t form a s o l i d mass. 

20 Q. When was t h a t taken from the water tank? 

21 A. This was taken 3/7/99. 

22 Q. Have you taken such a substance from your water 

23 tank i n the past? 

24 A. Yes. Every time I change elements. That 1s the 

25 only time we t r y t o clean i t out. Now, t h i s i s j u s t a 



51 

1 small p o r t i o n of i t . We take i t out by three or four 

2 buckets from the bottom of the tank. 

3 Q. And you do t h i s how often? 

4 A. I t has t o be every seven t o 12 months. Twice a 

5 year, u s u a l l y . We can t e l l when an element i s going t o 

6 go. 

7 Q. I d i d n ' t ask you e a r l i e r , but the j a r w i t h the 

8 water i n i t , would you take o f f the cap and t e l l us whether 

9 t h a t has any odor t o i t ? 

10 A. Yeah. I t smells l i k e something t h a t ' s been l e f t 

11 out overnight w i t h a--

12 Q. Do you want t o pass i t around? 

13 A. Yeah. I t has an odor. I t ' s a s t a l e odor. I t 

14 smells musty. 

15 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Counsel? 

16 (Item handed t o counsel.) 

17 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: I don't have an a d j e c t i v e t o 

18 describe t h a t . Judge, do you have an adj e c t i v e t o describe 

19 i t ? 

20 JUDGE NEMEC: Mr. Yablonski, do you want t o smell 

21 i t ? 

22 MR. TERRY YABLONSKI: Would you smell i t , please? 

23 JUDGE NEMEC: Sure. 

24 (Item handed t o Judge Nemec.) 

25 JUDGE NEMEC: I have a l l e r g i e s and I'm somewhat 
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1 congested. So, I won't vouch f o r my s n i f f i n g a b i l i t y . 

2 ATTORNEY NIESEN: I couldn't smell anything, 

3 Your Honor. 

4 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

5 Q. And I t h i n k when we spoke yesterday, you also 

6 t a l k e d about the ki n d of soap you have to use f o r your 

7 laundry? 

8 A. Let's back up. I s t h i s an e x h i b i t ? 

9 Q . I ' m sorry. I'm sorry. 

10 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Judge, I t h i n k you said t h i s could 

11 be marked B a l l a E x h i b i t 5. 

12 JUDGE NEMEC: That w i l l be 5. 

13 A. This i s an element taken from a hot water tank 

14 t h a t burned out w i t h t h i s type of sludge i n i t , the type of 

15 E x h i b i t 4 sludge. 

16 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Pass t h a t around so counsel can 

17 take a look at i t . 

18 THE WITNESS: Once your bottom element goes, your 

19 top element does go. You have t o t r y t o catch i t so you 

2 0 don't have t o replace both. I n the meantime, you are 

21 d r a i n i n g 80 gallons of water out of t h i s tank at le a s t 

22 twice a year t r y i n g t o keep your hot water i n service. You 

23 are d r a i n i n g 80 gallons of water and f i l l i n g i t back up and 

24 d r a i n i n g i t . This i s my expense. 

25 (Item handed t o counsel and Judge Nemec.) 
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1 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

2 Q. Would you please t o the best of your a b i l i t y 

3 describe what t h a t element looks l i k e , what the c o l o r of i t 

4 i s , the t e x t u r e , et cetera? 

5 A. The element i t s e l f has c o i l s i n i t , apparently 

6 t o heat the water as i t comes past t h i s element. I t has 

7 cracks i n i t where p o r t i o n s of the c o i l s are missing. 

8 Probably about e i g h t inches have been eaten out somewhere. 

9 Q. And what does the i n s i d e of the c o i l look l i k e ? 

10 A. I t looks l i k e i t s corroded. 

11 Q. And does i t have some of the same substance t h a t 

12 appears--

13 A. Yeah. Sediment i s on t h i s c o i l . 

14 Q. The co l o r of the sediment? 

15 A. The co l o r of the sediment i s the same as on the 

16 water dishes, as E x h i b i t 3. 

17 Q. Have you seen c o i l s t h a t look s i m i l a r t o t h i s i n 

18 the past? 

19 A. Yeah. Every element I take out. 

2 0 Q. Does the amount of damage done depend on the 

21 brand t h a t you purchase? 

22 A. We have had every hot water tank a v a i l a b l e . 

23 None of them bare l y l a s t the warranty. I t seems r i g h t 

24 before the warranty, the whole t h i n g goes bad. 

25 Q. Do you r e c a l l what your e a r l i e s t memory i s about 
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1 using t h i s water and what the problem w i t h i t was? 

2 A. The e a r l i e s t ? 

3 Q. Yes. 

4 A. Okay. The e a r l i e s t probably would be about 40 

5 or 45 years ago when I was small. My mother came from 

6 Czechoslovakia and my f a t h e r came from A u s t r i a . Just t o 

7 make the s t o r y s h o r t , these people were coal miners, 

8 immigrants. They worked i n the coal mine. The h i g h l i g h t 

9 of any woman's day i n Daisytown would be t a k i n g care of her 

10 k i d s , cooking, cleaning, and wash. Wash was the primary 

11 t h i n g of how a woman's house was kept. My mother took 

12 p r i d e i n her washing, and I can remember her s i t t i n g 

13 l i t e r a l l y i n a ditch--because there i s s t i l l d i t ches on 

14 Crescent Heights where people threw t h e i r laundry wash out 

15 because there was no sewage then, and she would be 

16 l i t e r a l l y s i t t i n g i n the d i t c h c r y i n g because her laundry 

17 was d i r t y . And she would have t o wait u n t i l clean water 

18 would come through or just--we couldn't throw them away. 

19 She couldn't a f f o r d t o throw them away. So, as the years 

20 passed, I was at an age where water was the l e a s t of my 

21 worries, as long as I had some t o bathe i n . There was 

2 2 times there was three boys --my three brothers and me i n the 

23 house and we couldn't take baths as we would l i k e because 

24 of water outages. That's how f a r back i t goes. 

25 Q. When you f i r s t l i v e d i n Daisytown on your own--
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1 A. Yeah. 

2 Q. --you had a small baby, d i d n ' t you? 

3 A. Yes. I had my daughter. 

4 Q. And how d i d the water a f f e c t you at t h a t time? 

5 A. Well, Melissa was two months o l d and I used to 

6 b o i l her b o t t l e n i p p l e s . And you buy a new batch of 

7 nipples or b o t t l e s and you s t i c k them i n the pot, i n the 

8 clean pot, and you s t a r t b o i l i n g them. And then a l l of a 

9 sudden, everything s t a r t s t u r n i n g white and the nipples get 

10 corroded and the b o t t l e s are white and corroded. B o i l i n g 

11 was worse than buying them r i g h t o f f the store s h e l f and 

12 s t i c k i n g i t i n the baby's mouth. 

13 Q. So, I take i t t h a t you don't d r i n k the water 

14 from your tap? 

15 A. No. No, I don't. 

16 Q. So, you have the expense of purchasing water 

17 t o - -

18 A. Yes. 

19 Q. --drink? 

2 0 A. Yes, I do. 

21 Q. Do you purchase water to cook w i t h as well? 

22 A. I use--I purchase water t o cook soup or c e r t a i n 

23 t h i n g s , yes. 

24 Q. Do you use the water f o r th i n g s t h a t you consume 

25 i n any way at a l l , c offee or tea? 
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1 A. No. Coffee, no. I have learned not t o do 

2 t h a t . Over the years, I went through too many coffee 

3 pots. No, every three months, I was r e p l a c i n g coffee 

4 pots. 

5 Q. Okay. So, you have the expense of purchasing 

6 b o t t l e d water and I t h i n k you addressed the i n e f f i c i e n c y of 

7 having t h i s q u a l i t y of water i n terms of doing laundry, 

8 t h a t sometimes you have t o run a couple of tanks before you 

9 get a good one? 

10 A. Yes. 

11 Q. Did you say t h a t e a r l i e r ? 

12 A. Yes. 

13 Q. Or was t h a t yesterday? 

14 A. Yes, I d i d . Even the spigot water, i f you take 

15 a glass and i t ' s cloudy, you wouldn't want t o do anything 

16 w i t h i t . I don't even want t o wash my dishes i n i t . 

17 Q. You don't wash your dishes? 

18 A. Not r e a l l y . I do, I have t o , but I'm not going 

19 t o buy water f o r t h a t . And I have never purchased a 

20 softener because i n Daisytown, everybody says, I t a l k e d t o 

21 people t h a t had them and i t ' s no use. The softeners go bad 

22 too quick, too. That's why we never purchased one, hoping 

23 t h a t the s i t u a t i o n would get b e t t e r . 

24 Q. You made c l e a r there have been problems through 

25 the years w i t h the q u a l i t y of water? 
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1 A. Yes . 

2 Q. Have there been any changes at a l l i n the 

3 q u a l i t y of the water over the course of the l a s t f i v e years 

4 or so? 

5 A. Any changes? 

6 Q. I n the q u a l i t y of the water i t s e l f , what comes 

7 out of your tap. 

8 A. I can't honestly say there has been much change, 

9 nothing. There i s the same problems we had years ago. 

10 Q. Okay. 

11 A. I mean, everybody got t i r e d of i t . 

12 Q. I s there anything we haven't covered, 

13 Mrs. B a l l a t h a t you would l i k e t o add t o your testimony? 

14 A. One t h i n g . On October 16th at eleven o'clock, I 

15 had washed a load of white clothes and they came out 

16 sta i n e d and yellow, y e l l o w i s h orange. 

17 Q. Are you now reading from your log? 

18 A. Yes. Yes. 

19 Q. E x h i b i t 1. 

20 A. And I d i d c a l l the water. I c a l l e d the 938-9164 

21 number and got an answering machine and l e f t a message. 

22 One of the employees--

23 Q. Just a minute. I s t h a t number the number of the 

24 Redstone o f f i c e ? 

25 A. I guess i t ' s the o f f i c e , and then i t r i n g s i n t o 
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1 an answering machine i n the house. And one of the 

2 employees d i d b r i n g me t h i s sodium, what i s t h i s , 

3 h y d r o s u l f i t e . 

4 Q. H y d r o s u l f i t e ? 

5 A. But t h a t , u n f o r t u n a t e l y nobody has any--I had 

6 gave mine t o Terry when he was out, and I even gave him a 

7 towel w i t h the s t a i n s on them and I showed him t h a t t h i s i s 

8 what they recommend t o wash our sta i n e d laundry i n . And 

9 the smell--

10 Q. You say they recommend. I s t h a t Mr. Yablonski 

11 you are t a l k i n g about ? 

12 A. Redstone, yes. And i t d i d - - I d i d t r y i t . I put 

13 the sodium i n i t , and the smell i s h o r r i b l e . You have to 

14 put i t i n r i g h t away and then hurry up and seal the bag 

15 up. I had t o rewash those, apparently the water was 

16 running clean a f t e r t h a t , t r y i n g t o get the smell of sodium 

17 o f f . But t h i s i s what they recommend when they have water 

18 s t a i n s . They brought i t t o the house. 

19 Q. When they have water s t a i n s . Now, what d i d 

20 these s t a i n s look l i k e ? 

21 A. Orange, not r e a l l i k e - - l i k e a reddish orange and 

22 blotches. Not l i k e one b i g s t a i n . Blotches. 

23 Q. Okay. And i t looks l i k e your f i n a l e n t r y i s a 

24 December 13th entry, t h a t you had no water on t h a t day? 

25 A. Yeah. December 13th. 
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1 Q. 1999? 

2 A. And I remember t h a t s p e c i f i c a l l y , because my 

3 92-year-old f a t h e r was g e t t i n g operated on f o r 

4 g a l l b l a d d e r . My r e l a t i v e , b r other David, was home from 

5 D e t r o i t , and he was scheduled t o be operated on at 

6 eleven o'clock. And we got up to take showers to get ready 

7 t o go t o the h o s p i t a l , and there was no water. And people 

8 j u s t can't understand how we l i v e . 

9 Q. Did you c a l l and complain t h a t day? 

10 A. Yes. Yes. I l e f t a complaint. 

11 Q. Did anyone ever c a l l you back? 

12 A . I l e f t the house because he was i n a b i g hurry. 

13 Q. Did anyone ever c a l l you back a f t e r that? 

14 A. No. No. 

15 Q. Do you have anything f u r t h e r t h a t you would l i k e 

16 t o add, Mrs. Balla? 

17 A . I guess not, other than the complaints I 1ve 

18 f i l e d . And the only way I found out about the Consumer 

19 Advocate, you people, was through a nice gentleman I c a l l e d 

2 0 at the P.U.C. I wouldn't have known about them, about you, 

21 u n t i l t h i s nice man s a i d - - I said, we have been t o a 

2 2 personal lawyer t h a t wants to charge an excessive amount of 

23 money, because I f e e l these people, the Redstone customers, 

24 should have some consi d e r a t i o n . They should be heard. 

25 Q. So, you l i k e the O.C.A.'s rates a l i t t l e b e t t e r 
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than the p r i v a t e lawyer? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Who was i t ? 

A. I t was somebody i n the P.U.C. Who can we go 

to? There has t o be some kin d of an agency. And t h a t ' s 

when they recommended the 0.C.A. 

ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, w i t h t h a t , I would 

l i k e t o move i n j u s t the documentary e x h i b i t , B a l l a E x h i b i t 

No. 1. 

JUDGE NEMEC: Let's wait u n t i l Cross-examination i s 

over. 

ATTORNEY DUSMAN: And the witness i s a v a i l a b l e f o r 

Cross-examination. 

JUDGE NEMEC: Ma'am, j u s t one or two questions 

before we s t a r t Cross. The element, when was t h a t 

removed? F i r s t of a l l , I assume t h a t your hot water tank 

i s e l e c t r i c ? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. We don't have gas. 

JUDGE NEMEC: You don't have gas? 

THE WITNESS: No. This was removed the same time 

t h i s was ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . 

JUDGE NEMEC: So, the element was taken out at the 

same time t h a t you procured the sample t h a t ' s the product 

of the other e x h i b i t . 

THE WITNESS: Yes, s i r . 



61 

1 (An audience member r a i s e s h i s hand.) 

2 JUDGE NEMEC: S i r , I'm not going t o take any 

3 questions or comments at t h i s p o i n t . 

4 MR. JAMES ROHALEY: I wanted t o make a statement 

5 about the element. 

6 JUDGE NEMEC: That's a l l r i g h t . 

7 MR. JAMES ROHALEY: What's that? 

8 JUDGE NEMEC: Counsel w i l l t a l k t o you l a t e r . We 

9 can c l e a r t h a t up. Go ahead. Cross-examine. 

10 C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

11 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

12 Q. Mrs. B a l l a , you l i v e at 9 Church St r e e t , i s th a t 

13 r i g h t ? 

14 A. Yes. 

15 Q. You l i v e d there f o r 26 years? 

16 A. Yes. 

17 Q. And how o l d i s the house at 9 Church Street? 

18 A. I t was a coal mining house, which we come from a 

19 coal mining patch. When the coal mine s t a r t e d , I guess 

20 back i n the 20's. 

21 Q. So, i t ' s approximately 70 to 80 years old? 

22 A . I imagine. I don't know. 

23 Q. But t h a t 1 s your best understanding of the age of 

24 the house? 

25 A. Yes. 
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1 Q. And how long i s your customer service l i n e ? 

2 A. Right out my backyard. I t ' s about--I'm not good 

3 w i t h measurements. 

4 Q. Approximately. 

5 A. About the len g t h of t h i s room. 

6 Q. A l l r i g h t . 

7 A. How long i s that? 

8 Q. T h i r t y feet? 

9 A. Yeah. As f a r as I know, yes. 

10 Q. Okay. 

11 A. That's the l a s t place I know they put i t . 

12 Q. When d i d they put i t there, whoever i t was, 

13 whoever they is? When was the l i n e put there? 

14 A. Whoever they is? Who are we t a l k i n g about? 

15 Redstone, r i g h t ? 

16 Q. I t ' s your customer service l i n e . 

17 A. I t ' s my customer service l i n e ? I t h i n k i t was 

18 repai r e d - - i t ' s been repaired because there have been two 

19 leaks over the 26 years I know o f . 

20 Q. I n your customer service l i n e ? 

21 A. Yeah. And i t was repai r e d . So, I don't know. 

22 I have no r e c o l l e c t i o n of who put i t there, why, what, how 

23 i t was repai r e d . That's not on my d a i l y schedule t o t h i n k 

24 of t h a t . 

25 Q. Do you know how b i g the l i n e i s , how large the 
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1 diameter is? 

2 A. No, I don't. 

3 Q. Now, the outage t h a t occurred i n January of 

4 1999, as I understand your write-up, t h a t began on January 

5 the 6th? 

6 A. Yes. 

7 Q. On t h a t day, you had water but you had--

8 A. Low pressure. 

9 Q. --low pressure, i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

10 A. Yes. 

11 Q. And there was a c t u a l l y an outage beginning 

12 January the 7th, i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

13 A. Yes. 

14 Q. And beginning on January the 7th, your husband 

15 could not draw or use hot water t o take h i s soaking baths, 

16 i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

17 A. Yes. 

18 Q. When d i d the water come back on? 

19 A. Well, as you read through i t , January 8th, I had 

2 0 no water. January 9th, pressure low, d i r t y , red. You 

21 couldn't r e a l l y do any of your housework. I t was a 

22 Saturday. Anybody t h a t works, you know weekends are t i e d 

23 up i n house work. Sunday was no water. 

24 Q. When d i d your husband resume h i s hot water 

25 baths? 
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1 A. Whenever we could get something i n the tub. 

2 Q. When was i t ? Was i t January the 14th? January 

3 the 15th? When was i t ? 

4 A. I n between the low pressure, we managed to get 

5 some water i n t o the tub, maybe a quarter of i t , a h a l f of 

6 i t , j u s t t o l e t i t t r i c k l e i n . 

7 Q. And when was that? 

8 A. I t h i n k t h a t r u i n s hot water tanks, too. I n 

9 between t h i s time period, January 6th t o the 14th. 

10 Q. And i s he s t i l l t a k i n g o r - - w e l l , i s he s t i l l 

11 t a k i n g the hot water baths? 

12 A. He does occasionally, mostly at n i g h t , to r e l a x 

13 the muscles. 

14 Q. And he i s using the Redstone water f o r t h a t 

15 purpose? 

16 A. What other water i s there? 

17 Q. I s he using the Redstone water? 

18 A. Yes. Yes. 

19 Q. Okay. Now, I'm not sure, t h a t E x h i b i t No. 2 , 

20 your B a l l a E x h i b i t No. 2 which i s the B a l l j a r , when was 

21 t h a t taken from your hot water tank? 

22 A. Yesterday. 

23 Q. And d i d you take t h a t - -

24 A. No, I d i d n ' t . 

25 Q. Who did? 
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1 A. My husband. 

2 Q. Did you see him do i t ? 

3 A. No, I d i d n ' t . But I t r u s t t h a t he d i d i t . 

4 Q. He t o l d you t h a t he took i t out? 

5 A . I t o l d him t o take i t out. 

6 Q. He always does what you t e l l him t o do? 

7 A. Yes, he does. He i s the lady of the house now. 

8 I work. He doesn't work. 

9 Q. I'm sorry. I s t h i s from a new hot water heater? 

10 A. Yes. I t was i n s t a l l e d 7/3/99. 

11 Q. And the l a s t tank blew up, I heard you say? 

12 A. Yeah. Do you want t o hear about that? 

13 Q. I do want t o know about t h a t . You said blew up, 

14 but you also were reimbursed by the--

15 A. Yes, we were. I t was a combination of thi n g s . 

16 I t was a combination of a f a u l t y pop-off valve t h a t ' s 

17 supposed t o pop o f f when you get a l o t of pressure i n t o the 

18 house. And the amount of pressure t h a t came through the 

19 house at 1:30 i n the morning, i t sounded l i k e anatomic bomb 

20 blew up. I have p i c t u r e s of i t . Do you want them? 

21 Q- I want t o know who the maker of t h a t tank was. 

22 A. Well, gee. You know, I don't have t h a t 

23 i n f o r m a t i o n . As you can see--

24 Q. You were reimbursed f o r the value of t h a t tank? 

25 A. Yes. I was reimbursed $350.00 from the 
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1 company. 

2 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, t h i s i s r e a l l y outside 

3 the scope, and Mrs. B a l l a hasn't t e s t i f i e d - -

4 JUDGE NEMEC: I t ' s i n her notes, though, which i s 

5 o f f e r e d as an e x h i b i t . 

6 THE WITNESS: But as you can see--can I make t h i s an 

7 e x h i b i t ? 

8 ATTORNEY NIESEN: No. 

9 THE WITNESS: You mentioned i t . 

10 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: May I see i t ? 

11 JUDGE NEMEC: You know, l e t ' s f i n i s h 

12 Cross-examination. 

13 THE WITNESS: Okay. 

14 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

15 Q. When i s the l a s t time t h a t you drew the water 

16 from the tank other than yesterday? 

17 A. When? 

18 Q. Yeah. 

19 A. I have never drained water from t h a t tank. I 

2 0 have no reason t o . 

21 Q. Okay. So, t o your knowledge--well, you have 

22 never drained water from the tank at a l l , i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

23 A. I have watched my husband d r a i n the water, yes. 

24 Q. When i s the l a s t time you watched him d r a i n 

25 water from the tank? 
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1 A. Well, i f t h a t tank was replaced 7/3, I would say 

2 i t ' s got t o be--no, we replaced the hot water tank before 

3 we got t h a t new hot water heater. I watched him several 

4 times take t h i s sludge out. I per s o n a l l y seen t h i s . 

5 Q. You have never seen him d r a i n water? 

6 A. When you d r a i n water, you d r a i n i t i n t o the 

7 sewer. I don't take a glass and look at i t . 

8 Q. You have never seen him do, i t , r i g h t ? 

9 A. Take a glass and look at i t ? 

10 Q. You never seen him d r a i n water from the hot 

11 water tank? 

12 A. Yes, I have. 

13 Q. When was i t ? 

14 A . I don't remember the exact date. 

15 Q. Does your hot water tank manufacturer recommend 

16 t h a t the water be drained from i t p e r i o d i c a l l y ? 

17 A. Not t h a t I know of. 

18 Q. What's the warranty on your hot water heater? 

19 A . I t h i n k f i v e years. 

20 Q. Now, t h i s which i s E x h i b i t No. 4, I believe--3, 

21 I'm sor r y . B a l l a E x h i b i t No. 3, t h a t ' s your dog's dish, i s 

22 t h a t r i g h t ? 

23 A. I t ' s not my dog's dish. 

24 Q. Whose dog i s i t ? 

25 A. Whose dog? 
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Q. Yeah. 

A. This i s a d i s h t h a t ' s been l e f t out. 

Q. For your dog? 

A. Yeah. Not my dog. I t was my s i s t e r - i n - l a w ' s 

dog. 

Q. I s t h a t at your house? 

A. No, i t ' s not my house. 

Q. That dish i s n ' t from your house? 

A. No, i t i s n ' t . But I'm sure mine would look l i k e 

t h a t , too, i f I d i d n ' t scrub them every two or three days. 

They get a sediment on them. 

Q. The B a l l a E x h i b i t No. 4, now, t h a t i s m a t e r i a l 

t h a t i s taken out of the bottom of your hot water tank? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And t h a t was removed on March the 1st, 1999? 

A. That's only p a r t of i t . That's only p a r t of i t 

removed on t h a t date. 

Q. A l l r i g h t . You saw your husband remove t h a t 

m a t e r i a l from the hot water tank? 

A. Yes, I d i d . 

Q. And the heating element, i s the heating element 

from the same hot water tank? 

A. Yes. 

Q. I t i s . 

A. Are you checking the dates? 
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1 Q. I may. 

2 A. Okay. I don't know why you t h i n k I'm l y i n g . 

3 Q. I s t h a t from t h e - - I learned t h a t the dog dish 

4 wasn't from your home. I thought t h a t was i n t e r e s t i n g , 

5 a c t u a l l y . 

6 A. Well, i t ' s the t r u t h . 

7 Q. The heating element, i s t h a t from the tank that 

8 blew up? 

9 A. No. 

10 Q. I t ' s not? 

11 A. No. I'm not l y i n g . 

12 ATTORNEY NIESEN: I f I might have a minute, 

13 Your Honor, I want t o read through the r e s t of her 

14 handwritten notes. 

15 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. 

16 ( B r i e f pause.) 

17 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Your Honor, I have no f u r t h e r 

18 questions f o r Mrs. B a l l a . 

19 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: I have some Redirect. 

2 0 JUDGE NEMEC: Hold on a second. The water i n your 

21 E x h i b i t 2, t h a t was taken out of the tank when? 

22 THE WITNESS: Yesterday. 

23 JUDGE NEMEC: And the element was taken out? 

24 THE WITNESS: I guess--okay. I sai d 3/7/99. I 

25 would have t o say 3/7/99. 
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tanks. 

JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. That's f i n e . 

THE WITNESS: I t ' s taken from one of the times. 

JUDGE NEMEC: Yes. I understand. A l l r i g h t . 

THE WITNESS: I don't document each time I do my 

JUDGE NEMEC: Now, your s i s t e r - i n - l a w , i s she here 

today? 

THE WITNESS: No. 

JUDGE NEMEC: What's her name? 

THE WITNESS: Roberta Zahara. She brought t h i s t o 

one of the Customer Advocate's meeting at the Daisytown 

Church. 

JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. Fine. Redirect? 

ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Yes. 

R E D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

Q. I s Roberta Zahara also a customer of Redstone 

Water? 

A. Yes. 

Q- Where does she l i v e ? 

A. 39 Main Stree t . 

Q. Now, you mentioned when you took t h a t element 

out, do you know how long before you removed i t you had 

i n s t a l l e d i t ? 

A. That was a new hot water tank then, one of the 
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1 new i n a f i v e - y e a r period. 

2 Q. Within a f i v e - y e a r period? 

3 A. Yes. This i s how they end up l i k e ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . 

4 Q. How long was the element i n the tank? 

5 A. Completely? Oh, i t depends. I t depends on what 

6 ki n d of water we are g e t t i n g through our system. 

7 Q. Just approximately. 

8 A. Every s i x months, we had t o change them. 

9 Q. Okay. 

10 A. I f we are g e t t i n g t h i s sludge or t h i s sludge or 

11 t h i s . 

12 Q. Now, I wanted t o c l a r i f y something about your 

13 pressure. Did you t e s t i f y t h a t sometimes your pressure i s 

14 very, very low? 

15 A. Yes, i t i s . 

16 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Your Honor, I o b j e c t . I don't 

17 t h i n k I asked any questions about pressure. 

18 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Well, you asked about the service 

19 l i n e and the len g t h of the service l i n e , which i s r e l a t e d 

20 t o pressure. 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: But she also t e s t i f i e d regarding the 

22 f i r s t e n t r y i n her B a l l a E x h i b i t 1 w i t h regard t o water, 

23 and she said i t was t r i c k l i n g and there was some flow but 

24 there was s t i l l some water. I believe on 

25 Cross-examination, i t turned out t h a t the water was not 
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1 completely o f f u n t i l January 7th. Go ahead. 

2 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

3 Q. Do you know the size of your service l i n e ? 

4 JUDGE NEMEC: That was asked and she said no. 

5 A . I don 11 know. 

6 Q. I mean, you said you d i d n ' t know the l e n g t h and 

7 you estimated the length? 

8 A. Yes. 

9 JUDGE NEMEC: She was asked diameter and said she 

10 d i d not know. 

11 A. I don't know. I don't know t h i s . I t ' s not of 

12 importance t o me, I f e e l . 

13 Q. I s your pressure sometimes good? 

14 A. Yes. Yes, sometimes we have good pressure. How 

15 do you t h i n k my water tank blew up? They were f i x i n g - -

16 nobody l e t me t e l l t h a t s t o r y . Do you want me t o t e l l i t ? 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: Yeah. Go ahead. 

18 THE WITNESS: Okay. The f i n a l one would be Mr.--the 

19 Redstone Company was f i x i n g the w a t e r l i n e over the church, 

20 apparently p u t t i n g new l i n e s i n . I had no communication 

21 w i t h them. As I said before, I never got c a l l e d back as a 

22 courtesy c a l l or when I could expect my water on or what. 

23 But i t was on--I d i d f i l e a formal complaint about i t , too, 

24 J u l y 15th. They were f i x i n g the l i n e over the church. 

25 They had b i g d i t c h e s . I mean, the guys were digging r e a l l y 
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1 hard. And t h a t n i g h t , I t h i n k i t was on the 15th--

2 JUDGE NEMEC: Ma'am, your notes say Saturday, 

3 J u l y 3, water heater blew up. That's the f o u r t h page. 

4 THE WITNESS: The 15th i s when I f i l e d the 

5 complaint. 

6 JUDGE NEMEC: Go ahead. 

7 THE WITNESS: J u l y 3rd, I no t i c e d them f i x i n g the 

8 l i n e s . There was a big--from the church a l l the way t o our 

9 neighbor's house, apparently they were t r y i n g t o replace 

10 the l i n e s , which was good. But then a l l of a sudden, at 

11 1:30, one o 1 clock i n the morning, we hear t h i s b i g boom. 

12 And l i k e I said, the amount of volume t h a t must have come 

13 through t h a t tank when they l e t the pressure through, 

14 because I don't know how long these gentlemen worked on 

15 t h i s or what, but t o even blow the pop-off valve plus the 

16 top of the tank o f f . I f i t was a f a u l t y pop-off valve, the 

17 tank would blow. But, t o me, they blew together. They 

18 blew both at the same time because of the amount of 

19 pressure coming through. Then I had water a l l over my 

2 0 basement. There goes another tank, 8 0 g a l l o n s of water 

21 down. I guess you are t i r e d of l i s t e n i n g t o my s t o r i e s , 

22 I'm sure, but I'm t i r e d , too. 

2 3 JUDGE NEMEC: That's a l l r i g h t . 

24 THE WITNESS: I'm t i r e d of t e l l i n g them. At le a s t 

25 somebody i s l i s t e n i n g . 
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1 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Again, Your Honor, I would move 

2 B a l l a E x h i b i t 1 i n t o the record. 

3 ATTORNEY NIESEN: I have a couple more questions. 

4 JUDGE NEMEC: Go ahead. 

5 R E C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

6 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

7 Q. Mrs. B a l l a , you surmised t h a t the r e p a i r of the 

8 church l i n e r e s u l t e d i n an increase of pressure which blew 

9 your water tank? 

10 A. Or i t ' s extremely c o i n c i d e n t a l t h a t i t happened 

11 both at the same time. 

12 Q. That's the coincidence of i t ? 

13 A. Yeah. 

14 Q. Do you know whether t h a t k i n d of r e p a i r would 

15 increase pressure t o such an extent --

16 A . I have no idea. 

17 Q. And t h i s i s the tank t h a t the manufacturer 

18 reimbursed you f o r , i s n ' t t h a t true? 

19 A. Yeah. 

20 Q. Would the tank manufacturer reimburse you i f the 

21 tank i t s e l f were not defective? 

22 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, I'm going t o ob j e c t . 

23 JUDGE NEMEC: That's very s p e c u l a t i v e , so I'm going 

24 t o s u s t a i n the o b j e c t i o n . 

2 5 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 
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1 Q. What d i d the tank manufacturer t e l l you about 

2 the nature of the explosion? 

3 A. I r e a l l y d i d n ' t go through them d i r e c t l y . I 

4 went through Walt McFann. Him and B i l l McFann purchased 

5 the tank, t h a t o r i g i n a l tank t h a t blew up f o r us through 

6 t h e i r company. And they s a i d t h i s i s the kin d of tanks 

7 they put i n a l l t h e i r r e n t a l p r o p e r t i e s and they have never 

8 had problems l i k e t h a t before. But u n f o r t u n a t e l y , 

9 Mr. McFann i s not here t o t e s t i f y t o t h a t . But t h i s i s the 

10 type of tank t h a t blew up t h a t they use i n a l l t h e i r r e n t a l 

11 p r o p e r t i e s . I t ' s the best of the l i n e . 

12 Q. I s t h a t the k i n d of tank t h a t was replaced--is 

13 t h a t the replacement tank? Did you get the same tank as 

14 the replacement tank? 

15 A. No. 

16 Q. The same manufacturer? 

17 A. No. No. This i s a new tank. I t was bought 

18 from Lowe 1s. I don't know the manufacturer. I don't know 

19 the manufacturer of i t . 

20 ATTORNEY NIESEN: That's a l l I have. 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. 

2 2 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: I have nothing f u r t h e r , 

23 Your Honor, except t o move the e x h i b i t i n . 

24 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. The motion i s t o move Balla 

25 E x h i b i t 1. 
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1 ATTORNEY NIESEN: I don't have any o b j e c t i o n t o 

2 t h a t . 

3 JUDGE NEMEC: B a l l a E x h i b i t 1 i s admitted. 

4 (Whereupon, the document marked as Balla 

5 E x h i b i t No. 1 was admitted i n t o 

6 evidence.) 

7 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Has anything been done w i t h the 

8 other e x h i b i t s ? 

9 JUDGE NEMEC: Not yet. And w i t h regard t o Ba l l a 

10 E x h i b i t 3, I t h i n k you can photograph i t and we w i l l 

11 i d e n t i f y i t , because of the--we don't have the 

12 establishment of custody. We don't have the necessary 

13 foundation f o r i t , and t h a t w i l l not be admitted. But i n 

14 any event, you c e r t a i n l y can take photographs and mark i t 

15 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . 

16 ATTORNEY NIESEN: For the record, Your Honor, I 

17 would have the same o b j e c t i o n t o Ba l l a E x h i b i t No. 2. 

18 JUDGE NEMEC: I appreciate t h a t . I w i l l take t h a t 

19 o b j e c t i o n under advisement. 

20 (Witness excused.) 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: Off the record. 

22 (Discussion o f f the record.) 

2 3 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, we are going t o c a l l 

24 Rabara Blackburn t o the stand, please. 

25 (Witness sworn.) 
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1 JUDGE NEMEC: Please s t a t e your name and s p e l l your 

2 l a s t name, please. 

3 THE WITNESS: My name i s Rabara. 

4 JUDGE NEMEC: Spell t h a t f i r s t name. 

5 THE WITNESS: R-a-b--a-r-a. Blackburn. 

6 JUDGE NEMEC: B-l-a-c-k--

7 THE WITNESS: B-1-a-c-k-b-u-r-n. 

8 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you. 

9 RABARA BLACKBURN, a witness herein, 

10 c a l l e d on behalf of the Complainants, having f i r s t been 

11 duly sworn, was examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

12 D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

13 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

14 Q. Rabara, would you s t a t e your address f o r the 

15 record? 

16 A. My address i s 49 Main S t r e e t , Daisytown. 

17 Q. And how long have you l i v e d at t h a t address? 

18 A. We bought the house J u l y of 1975. So, almost 

19 2 5 years. 

20 Q. Okay. And where d i d you l i v e before 49 Main 

21 S t r e e t , Daisytown? 

22 A. Me and my ex-husband was i n the service f o r a 

23 couple years, but before t h a t , I was r a i s e d i n a l i t t l e 

24 town by Binnstown. That's between Fredericktown and Low 

25 H i l l . 
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1 Q. When you sa i d you were i n the serv i c e , you were 

2 i n the Army? 

3 A. My ex-husband was. 

4 Q. And are you c u r r e n t l y employed? 

5 A. No. 

6 Q. Who l i v e s at 49 Main Street? 

7 A. Me, my husband, and my two c h i l d r e n . 

8 Q. At your p r i o r address i n Binnstown, who was your 

9 water supplier? 

10 A. Tri-County. 

11 Q. Have you been i n the hearing room t h i s morning 

12 f o r the testimony of Mrs. B a l l a and Mrs. Kotula? 

13 A. Yes. 

14 Q. Can you describe any problems you have had w i t h 

15 Redstone Water service? 

16 A. Well, the smell, the hardness. 

17 Q. Can you elaborate on the smell of the water? 

18 A. Well, i t smells l i k e s u l f u r sometimes, not a l l 

19 the time, but i t does smell l i k e s u l f u r and the c h l o r i n e . 

20 Q. Can you describe the t a s t e of i t ? 

21 A. Like a b i t t e r t a s t e . I t ' s b i t t e r . 

22 Q. And do you u s u a l l y d r i n k the water? 

23 A. No. We buy b o t t l e d water. 

24 Q. You do? 

25 A. Yeah. 
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1 Q. And do you buy b o t t l e d water both t o d r i n k and 

2 t o use f o r cooking? 

3 A. No. Just t o d r i n k . I cook w i t h our water. 

4 Q. Can you describe, please, the a f f e c t on your 

5 appliances, exposure t o Redstone's water? 

6 A. They don't l a s t . Anything w i t h a heating 

7 element, you know, i t goes. I t j u s t don't l a s t . 

8 Q. And you were here f o r the testimony of 

9 Mrs. B a l l a when she described what B a l l a E x h i b i t 5 i s , 

10 weren't you? 

11 A. Yes. 

12 Q. And have you seen heating elements t h a t are 

13 s i m i l a r t o that? 

14 A. I brought my own, and my heating element i s only 

15 s i x months o l d . I t was taken out on January 1st of t h i s 

16 year out of my o l d tank. 

17 Q. Would you l i k e t o show i t t o the judge, please? 

18 A. Yes. Me and my husband, when we took out the 

19 heating element, t h i s heating element, l i k e I said, i t was 

20 s i x months o l d . We always clean out the hot water tank, 

21 t h i s i s a l i t t l e b i t of the s t u f f t h a t was taken out of the 

22 hot water tank. 

23 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, can we mark t h i s one 

24 Blackburn E x h i b i t No. 1? 

25 JUDGE NEMEC: Yes. I t may be so i d e n t i f i e d . 
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1 (Whereupon, the item was marked as 

2 Blackburn E x h i b i t No. 1 f o r 

3 i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

4 A. This i s what was taken out of the hot water 

5 tank. 

6 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: The heating element i s marked 

7 Blackburn E x h i b i t 1, and the sediment i s t o be marked--may 

8 i t be marked E x h i b i t 2? 

9 JUDGE NEMEC: I t may. 

10 (Whereupon, the item was marked as 

11 Blackburn E x h i b i t No. 2 f o r 

12 i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

13 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

14 Q. Rabara, I t h i n k I i n t e r r u p t e d you when you were 

15 saying what the h i s t o r y of t h i s heating element i s . 

16 A. Well, i t was only s i x months o l d , and I bought 

17 i t from Lowe's. When we drained the tank and cleaned i t 

18 out, we put t h i s i n , l i k e I said, on January 1st of t h i s 

19 year. 

20 Q. Now, can you describe what i s i n the small 

21 p l a s t i c container f o r us? 

22 A. I would say roughly--! guess calcium. 

23 Q. Can you j ust describe what the t e x t u r e of i t is? 

24 A. Brown, l i k e sandy, stony. 

25 Q. Do you want t o pass t h a t over t o Mr. Niesen so 
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2 (Item handed t o counsel and Judge Nemec.) 

3 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

4 Q. Rabara, had you not had t h a t i n a closed 

5 container, would t h a t s o r t o f - -

6 A. I t would t u r n gray l i k e t h a t ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . 

7 Because I have a dishwasher t h a t was cleaned out --

8 Q. When you say t h i s l i k e t h a t , the t r a n s c r i p t 

9 doesn't know what t h a t i s . 

10 A. I t would be l i k e a gray m a t e r i a l . 

11 Q. So, are you t a l k i n g about what we have marked 

12 as--

13 A. B a l l a 4. 

14 Q. Ba l l a E x h i b i t 4? 

15 A. Yes. 

16 Q. Okay. Now, how much of t h i s was taken out of 

17 your dishwasher? 

18 A. This i s my hot water tank. 

19 Q. Oh, t h a t ' s out of your hot water tank? 

20 A. Yeah. Hot water tank. 

21 Q. Do you have s i m i l a r sediments i n your 

22 dishwasher? 

23 A. Yeah. I have had t o have Highway Appliance 

24 clean out my dishwasher because i t q u i t working. This, I 

25 would say there was probably a couple buckets f u l l , and the 



1 S t u f f was 

82 

only s i x months o l d i n there. 

2 Q. Now, you s t a t e d t h a t your p r i o r water s u p p l i e r 

3 was Tri-County Water? 

4 A. Yes . 

5 Q. Did you have any experience such as t h i s - -

6 A. No. Never. 

7 Q. Let me f i n i s h the question, because the 

8 stenographer can't take down two voices at one time. So, 

9 d i d you have any of t h i s s o r t o f - - d i d Tri-County Water have 

10 t h i s s o r t of e f f e c t on your appliances--

11 A. No. 

12 Q. --at your p r i o r address? 

13 A. No. No. Never. 

14 Q. Do you have to use more soap--

15 A. Yes. 

16 Q. --than you otherwise would w i t h water? 

17 A. Very much. A l o t of soap. 

18 Q - Can you be s p e c i f i c ? 

19 A. I u s u a l l y use about--! use Tide and I use the 

20 t h i n g t h a t comes w i t h t h a t l i t t l e cup, and I u s u a l l y use 

21 probably about two and a h a l f cupfuls of soap t o wash my 

22 cl o t h e s . Because I l i k e t o see suds and I 1 ike t o make 

23 sure they are clean. 

24 Q. Okay. How about your pressure? Would you 

25 describe your water pressure? 
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1 A. I t goes up and down. Sometimes i t ' s r e a l good, 

2 and sometimes i t ' s down. I t ' s p r e t t y - - w e l l , i t ' s okay. 

3 Q. Does i t have an effect--does the water have an 

4 e f f e c t on your pots and pans? 

5 A. Yes. 

6 Q. Can you please describe that? 

7 A. I t gets the white, l i k e the calcium deposits i n 

8 i t and they j u s t don't l a s t . You know, you throw them out 

9 because they won't come clean. 

10 Q. Have you complained t o the water company about 

11 these s o r t s of problems? 

12 A. I don't t h i n k so. I don't t h i n k I d i d . I t h i n k 

13 I f i l e d one complaint but, you know--

14 Q. Where you say you f i l e d a complaint, are you 

15 t a l k i n g about a complaint w i t h the Public U t i l i t y 

16 Commission? 

17 A. Yes. 

18 Q. So, t h a t would be the formal complaint t h a t we 

19 are here today t o t a l k about? 

20 A. Yes. 

21 Q. Did you go t o the expense of i n s t a l l i n g a f i l t e r 

22 system i n your house? 

23 A. Yes. When we replaced t h i s heating element i n 

24 my tank on January 1st, my hot water tank went. Lowe's 

25 came i n and put a new hot water tank i n , and I had them put 
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1 on a f i l t r a t i o n system on i t . 

2 JUDGE NEMEC: Now, I may have missed t h i s , but 

3 January 1--

4 THE WITNESS: January 1st--

5 JUDGE NEMEC: Of what year, ma'am? 

6 THE WITNESS: This year. 

7 JUDGE NEMEC: 2000? 

8 THE WITNESS: Yes. 2000 when t h i s went. 

9 A. Then on January 16th of t h i s year, my hot water 

10 tank went and I had Lowe's come i n and put a new hot water 

11 tank i n and a f i l t r a t i o n system on i t so i t w i l l h o p e f u l l y 

12 l a s t longer, a l i t t l e b i t longer. 

13 Q. What was the cost of the f i l t r a t i o n system? 

14 A. A l l together, between the hot water tank and the 

15 f i l t r a t i o n , i t was 300 and some d o l l a r s . That included the 

16 hot water tank, too, and t h e i r labor. 

17 Q. Now, the f i l t e r system t h a t you are t a l k i n g 

18 about, what s o r t of f i l t e r was that? 

19 A. I t ' s r i g h t on the l i n e and i t ' s a charcoal 

20 f i l t e r t h a t I j u s t screw i n t o t h e - - i t looks l i k e a - - I don't 

21 know, a long t h i n g l i k e t h i s I put i n ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . 

22 Q. Has t h a t changed the q u a l i t y of the water? 

23 A. I t ' s cut down some, yes. I don't have the 

24 mineral i n my water when you d r i n k i t as much, and the 

25 t a s t e i s a l i t t l e b i t d i f f e r e n t . 
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1 Q. When you say you don't have the mineral i n the 

2 water when you d r i n k i t , can you e x p l a i n what you mean by 

3 that? 

4 A. Well, when you would get a normal glass of water 

5 before, you could see the calcium f l o a t i n g i n our water. 

6 Now, since I got t h a t f i l t e r on i t , I don 11 see i t as much. 

7 Q. Now, when you say t h a t you see calcium f l o a t i n g 

8 i n your water--

9 A. These l i t t l e c r y s t a l t h i n g s . This l i t t l e - - t h i s 

10 s t u f f ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . This i s what I see i n i t . 

11 Q. But i t ' s not p a r t i c l e s t h a t b i g , i s i t ? 

12 A. No. No. 

13 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Well, the record w i l l r e f l e c t t h a t 

14 the witness was t a l k i n g about the p a r t i c u l a t e matter t h a t 

15 she brought i n , E x h i b i t 2, which i s the brown sandy s t u f f 

16 she described e a r l i e r . 

17 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

18 Q. When you draw a glass of water, I know you 

19 r e f e r r e d t o i t as calcium, but can you e x p l a i n what you see 

20 i n the water? 

21 A. I j u s t see f l o a t i n g matter. 

22 Q. What c o l o r i s i t ? 

23 A. Like a gray c o l o r . 

24 Q. I s i t t i n y l i k e f i b e r s , or i s i t clumps? 

25 A. I t ' s u s u a l l y clumps. 
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1 Q. And do they sink t o the bottom of the glass, 

2 then? 

3 A. Yes. Yes. 

4 Q. And i f you j u s t had a standard glass of water, 

5 how long would i t take f o r t h a t t o occur, f o r the s t u f f t o 

6 si n k t o the bottom? 

7 A. Not very long. Just a couple minutes. Not very 

8 long. 

9 Q. Okay. Are there any e f f e c t s of the Redstone 

10 water t h a t we have not covered i n your testimony t h a t you 

11 would l i k e the j udge t o know about? 

12 A. Well, my dishwasher, i t almost q u i t working. I 

13 had no water. I t wouldn't clean my dishes. And I had 

14 Highway Appliance come out because i t was s t i l l under 

15 warranty, and he asked me i f we had w e l l water. I said, 

16 no, we have c i t y water. He said, your water i s very hard. 

17 So, he cleaned i t out, and he took t h i s s t u f f out of i t . 

18 He cleaned my dishwasher out, and he took out h a l f a sink 

19 f u l l of t h i s out of my dishwasher. And t h a t was done--

2 0 Q. Just a moment. 

21 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, may we mark th a t 

22 Blackburn E x h i b i t 3? 

2 3 JUDGE NEMEC: Yes, you may. 

24 {Whereupon, the item was marked as 

25 Blackburn E x h i b i t No. 3 f o r 
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1 i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

2 A. Plus, i t s t i n k s . That was taken out of my 

3 dishwasher on March 9th of '99, and the dishwasher was 

4 bought November 5th of 196. 

5 Q. Okay. Now, t h i s i s j u s t a sample of what was 

6 taken out? 

7 A. Yes. I mean, he took out h a l f a sink f u l l of 

8 s t u f f , because i t ' s a p o r t a b l e dishwasher. He j u s t dumped 

9 everything out i n t o my sink, and t h a t ' s when I took a 

10 sample. 

11 Q. Mrs. Blackburn, once again, I know you said that 

12 what's i n your baggy s t i n k s , but can you smell i t again and 

13 t r y t o describe the odor of i t ? 

14 A. Like s u l f u r . To me, i t smells l i k e s u l f u r . 

15 Q. Okay. 

16 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor? Counsel? 

17 {Item handed t o counsel and Judge Nemec.) 

18 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: To me, i t smells l i k e s l i g h t l y 

19 ammonia. I t ' s hard t o f i n d a word t h a t a c t u a l l y describes 

20 the odor of t h i s . 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: I t smells more l i k e soap t o me. 

22 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Like soap? 

2 3 JUDGE NEMEC: Yeah. 

24 A. Now, when Highway Appliance d i d come out, they 

25 d i d t e l l me t o buy an extra box of i t ' s c a l l e d Miracle 
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1 something t h a t he t o l d me t o use w i t h my dishwasher. 

2 Because I do use, you know, the l i q u i d s t u f f t h a t you put 

3 i n , Jet Dry, plus I have t o put other s t u f f i n i t , too, t o 

4 clean my dishes. 

5 Q. Have you observed any e f f e c t s on your c l o t h i n g 

6 of watching your clothes i n t h a t water? 

7 A. Just, t o me, they are not white, compared t o 

8 what my mother used t o wash. They are not as white. Also, 

9 when my son was born, he had severe c o l i c and they t o l d me 

10 t o use b o t t l e d water f o r him because our water was so 

11 hard. 

12 Q. And who i s they? 

13 A. Dr. Boon from C h a r l e r o i . He t o l d me to use 

14 b o t t l e d water on him because he had severe c o l i c . And, I 

15 mean, i t was severe. 

16 Q. What year was that? 

17 A. '92. February of '92. 

18 Q. Okay. Do you have anything else t h a t you would 

19 l i k e the j udge t o know? 

20 A. Well, I j u s t had t o replace my bathroom s t u f f , 

21 my bathroom faucet. This i s only a couple years o l d . 

22 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, may t h i s be marked 

23 Blackburn E x h i b i t 4? 

24 JUDGE NEMEC: I t may be so i d e n t i f i e d . 

25 (Whereupon, the item was marked as 
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1 Blackburn E x h i b i t No. 4 f o r 

2 i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

3 A. And here i s my shower head. 

4 Q. Before you go t o the next one, l e t E r i n mark 

5 t h a t . Now, can you j u s t describe what the i n s i d e of your 

6 faucet looks l i k e ? 

7 A. I t ' s j u s t a buildup of minerals t h a t I had no 

8 water coming out of i t . I t j u s t , you know--

9 Q. And what's the c o l o r of what's i n s i d e the 

10 faucet? 

11 A. I t ' s l i k e a gray c o l o r and p a r t brown. 

12 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, may the shower head be 

13 marked f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n as Blackburn E x h i b i t 5? 

14 JUDGE NEMEC: I t may be so i d e n t i f i e d . 

15 (Whereupon, the item was marked as 

16 Blackburn E x h i b i t No. 5 f o r 

17 i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

18 A. And t h a t ' s only about a year and a h a l f o l d , and 

19 t h a t was replaced on March 18th, the same when t h i s one was 

20 replaced. 

21 Q. And do you want t o describe the fe a t u r e s - -

22 JUDGE NEMEC: What year? I'm sorr y . 

23 THE WITNESS: This was j u s t replaced March 18th of 

24 t h i s year. 

2 5 JUDGE NEMEC: 2 000. Okay. Thank you. I'm sorry. 
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1 A. I guess mineral deposits. I t ' s so clogged, 

2 nothing cleans i t . And there was nothing coming out. And 

3 t h i s has even, you know, the s e t t i n g s on i t f o r d i f f e r e n t 

4 t h i n g s , and they wouldn't even work. 

5 Q. Can you describe what the deposits look l i k e on 

6 the face of the shower head? 

7 A. I guess l i k e a m i n e r a l - - l i k e a w h i t i s h c o l o r . 

8 Q. Okay. Now, you have brought these examples of 

9 th i n g s from your home. Are there other such thi n g s i n your 

10 home t h a t you haven't brought w i t h you today t h a t show 

11 s i m i l a r deposits, et cetera? 

12 A. I r e a l l y can't say. My r e f r i g e r a t o r , because i t 

13 has an ice maker i n i t . I haven't taken t h a t out. I don't 

14 even get ice out of i t anymore. 

15 Q. I s there anything else t h a t you would l i k e t o 

16 add t o your testimony? 

17 A. No. No. That's i t . 

18 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, we have nothing 

19 f u r t h e r f o r Mrs. Blackburn. She i s a v a i l a b l e f o r 

2 0 Cross-examination. 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: Before Cross-examination, the f i l t e r 

22 t h a t you had i n s t a l l e d - -

23 THE WITNESS: Yes. 

24 JUDGE NEMEC: --do you know where your w a t e r l i n e 

2 5 comes i n t o the house? 
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1 THE WITNESS: Yes. 

2 JUDGE NEMEC: Now, i s t h a t f i l t e r immediately--

3 THE WITNESS: As soon as i t comes i n t o the house, i t 

4 goes through the meter, and then as soon as i t comes o f f 

5 the meter, i t goes up a couple f e e t and they put--

6 JUDGE NEMEC: The f i l t e r i s there? 

7 THE WITNESS: The f i l t e r i s r i g h t there underneath 

8 my steps where the w a t e r l i n e comes i n t o the house. 

9 JUDGE NEMEC: I t goes through the f i l t e r before i t 

10 gets t o the r e s t of the appliances? 

11 THE WITNESS: Yes. 

12 JUDGE NEMEC: Does t h a t f i l t e r need t o be cleaned? 

13 THE WITNESS: Yes. I change i t every month. So 

14 f a r , I have changed i t twice. I had i t put i n i n January, 

15 I changed i t i n March, and I have t o change i t again. 

16 JUDGE NEMEC: And what does changing i t involve? 

17 THE WITNESS: Well, I take i t apart and j u s t put the 

18 charcoal f i l t e r i n s i d e and screw i t back on. 

19 JUDGE NEMEC: Do you have t o t u r n your water supply 

20 o f f f i r s t ? 

21 THE WITNESS: Yes. Well, I do. You know, because I 

22 seen on the t h i n g , i t has a bypass, but I never--

23 JUDGE NEMEC: T r i e d t h a t . Okay. 

24 THE WITNESS: I take precautions t h a t I j u s t t u r n 

25 the whole water o f f . 
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1 JUDGE NEMEC: A l l r i g h t . You may Cross-examine. 

2 C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

3 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

4 Q. Mrs. Blackburn, you l i v e a t 49 Main St r e e t , i s 

5 t h a t r i g h t ? 

6 A. Yes. 

7 Q. And your pressure there you sai d is--how d i d you 

8 describe that? 

9 A. Sometimes i t ' s good, and sometimes i t ' s bad. 

10 Q. I t h i n k you said i n response t o Ms. Dusman, the 

11 pressure i s okay. Do you r e c a l l that? 

12 A. Yeah. 

13 Q. I s the pressure okay? 

14 A. Yeah. 

15 Q. And how o l d i s your house? 

16 A. I t was b u i l t i n 1929. 

17 Q. And i s the o r i g i n a l customer service l i n e s t i l l 

18 i n place at the house, t o your knowledge? 

19 A. No. 

20 Q. I t i s not? 

21 A. When you mean customer, you mean from l i k e t h e i r 

22 t a p - i n t o my house? 

23 Q. Yes. 

24 A. I j u s t replaced t h a t about four years ago. 

25 Q. What d i d you replace i t with? 
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1 A. Copper l i n e . And i t ' s a one-inch, and i t ' s 

2 about 50 f e e t - - f r o m the road t o my house, i t ' s about 

3 50 f e e t . 

4 Q. You have a one-inch copper l i n e going from the 

5 curb, the tap at the main i n s i d e - -

6 A. To my meter, yes. 

7 Q. Help me out again w i t h your hot water tank 

8 heating element. You replaced the hot water tank when? 

9 A. You mean I replaced the hot water tank? 

10 Q. Yeah. When was that? 

11 A. January 16th or 17th of 2000, t h i s year. 

12 Q. This year? 

13 A. Yes. 

14 Q. So, you have a new hot water tank? 

15 A. Yes. 

16 Q. And w i t h t h a t hot water tank, you purchased a 

17 f i l t e r system? 

18 A. Yes. 

19 Q. And you paid about $329.00? 

20 A. That's f o r the hot water tank, the labor. 

21 Q. And the f i l t e r ? 

22 A. Yes. 

23 Q. And how much was the f i l t e r mechanism? 

24 A. I don't know. I never--

25 Q. I t h i n k I have seen them. I have one of those 
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1 i n my house. I t ' s - -

2 A. I t h i n k when I c a l l e d them, I t h i n k they says 

3 l i k e 20 some or--$25.00 or $30.00. 

4 Q. So, yours i s maybe a f o o t long or so? 

5 A. Yeah. 

6 Q. And there i s a gap i n your w a t e r l i n e coming to 

7 the hot water tank, and you unscrew the f i l t e r mechanism? 

8 A. Yes. 

9 Q. And you can replace i t t h a t way, can't you? 

10 A. Yes. 

11 Q. And the judge asked you how you go about doing 

12 t h a t . Do you shut the w a t e r l i n e o f f ? 

13 A. Yeah. I go down t o the main l i n e and I shut i t 

14 o f f . 

15 Q. Okay. And then you unscrew i t , get a new one at 

16 the hardware st o r e , and you put i t in? 

17 A . I bought i t at Lowe's, yes. 

18 Q. And d i d you say t h a t works or not? I thought 

19 you s a i d - -

20 A. So f a r , i t ' s been working. The t a s t e has cut 

21 down some and you don't see s t u f f i n our water. But I 

22 change i t every month. And when they put the f i l t r a t i o n 

23 system on, they said i t should l a s t about 90 days, and i t 

24 don't l a s t t h a t long. 

25 JUDGE NEMEC: You mean the f i l t e r ? 
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1 THE WITNESS: Yeah. The f i l t e r . I had t o replace 

2 i t i n about a month. 

3 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

4 Q. How d i d you know you had t o replace i t ? 

5 A. Well, because the water s t a r t e d t a s t i n g and I 

6 s t a r t e d seeing s t u f f i n my d r i n k i n g water. 

7 Q. I s t h a t only out of the hot water, or i s i t - -

8 A. No. I t ' s out of co l d , mostly cold. 

9 Q. Mostly cold? 

10 A. Yeah. 

11 Q. You don't see i t come out of the hot water at 

12 your tap? 

13 A . I don't t h i n k so. Because, I mean, I never 

14 r e a l l y looked at the hot water because I don't d r i n k i t . 

15 Q. Okay. Do you use the hot water f o r cooking? 

16 A. Yes. 

17 Q. Do you see i t when you draw the hot water f o r 

18 cooking purposes? 

19 A. Yeah. My pots are white, the calcium. 

2 0 Q. Do you see the f l o a t i n g m a t e r i a l when you draw 

21 hot water f o r cooking purposes? 

22 A. Not r i g h t now, no. 

23 Q. The bag w i t h the m a t e r i a l taken from your 

24 dishwasher--

25 A. Yes. 
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1 Q. --the heating element i n your dishwasher i s 

2 r i g h t i n the bottom? 

3 A. Yes. 

4 Q. I t ' s open, i s i t not? You can look down and see 

5 i t ? 

6 A. Yes. 

7 Q. And i s t h a t where t h a t m a t e r i a l was taken from? 

8 A. No. He took i t apart. There i s like--when he 

9 took i t apart--no, he d i d n ' t take i t from there. He took 

10 i t apart and there i s l i k e a s t r a i n e r t h i n g i n the back, 

11 and he took t h a t out and he went down i n s i d e the dishwasher 

12 and cleaned i t out. 

13 Q. And so, i t ' s taken out of the d r a i n area i n the 

14 dishwasher? 

15 A. I guess so. 

16 Q. Okay. 

17 A. Yes. 

18 Q. So, t h a t ' s where the sudsy water drains out? 

19 A. Yes. 

20 Q. As w e l l as the m a t e r i a l t h a t has been removed 

21 from the dishes t h a t are i n the dishwasher? 

22 A. Yes. 

23 Q. Would t h a t be why i t smells, why you t h i n k i t 

24 smells, because i t has soap i n i t as w e l l and m a t e r i a l s - -

25 A. Well, t h a t , yeah. Because now t h i s has been 
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1 s i t t i n g a while now. 

2 Q. Sure. 

3 A. Probably, yes. And every time we drained our 

4 hot water tanks and cleaned them out, I was always there 

5 w i t h my husband t o help him t o do t h a t . So, I know. 

6 Q. So, you know t h a t t h a t was removed from your o l d 

7 hot water tank? 

8 A. Yes. 

9 Q. That heating element t h a t ' s E x h i b i t No. 1? 

10 A. Yes. 

11 Q. When was t h a t taken out of your hot water tank? 

12 A. January 1st of t h i s year, 2000. Because I had a 

13 hard time going around f i n d i n g a new one because things 

14 were closed. So, I had t o go t o Lowe's. 

15 Q. So, at t h a t time, you also purchased a new hot 

16 water tank? 

17 A. About 17 days l a t e r , because my hot water tank 

18 t h a t t h i s came out of, on the bottom, the seal broke and i t 

19 s t a r t e d d r i p p i n g water. I h u r r i e d up and c a l l e d Lowe's, 

2 0 and they come and put a new one i n . 

21 Q. And how long was t h a t heating element i n the 

22 tank? Do you know? 

23 A. This one was s i x months o l d . 

24 Q. The shower head which i s E x h i b i t 5--

25 A. Yes. 



98 

1 Q. --how long was t h a t i n place on the shower? 

2 A. This i s about a year and a h a l f o l d . 

3 Q. I t is? 

4 A. Yes. I t ' s one t h a t you can adju s t i t f o r 

5 d i f f e r e n t t h i n g s . 

6 ATTORNEY NIESEN: I t h i n k t h a t ' s a l l I have f o r 

7 Mrs. Blackburn. 

8 JUDGE NEMEC: Redirect? 

9 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Yes, j u s t a couple of items, 

10 Your Honor. 

11 R E D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

12 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

13 Q. Mrs. Blackburn, i n your complaint, you made a 

14 statement about pressure, there were pressure problems w i t h 

15 the water? 

16 A. Yeah, there i s . I mean, sometimes i t comes out, 

17 and sometimes i t , you know--

18 Q. Well, i n response t o Mr. Niesen 1s question, you 

19 s a i d the pressure i s okay. Do you mean c u r r e n t l y ? 

2 0 A. Right now, I would say i t ' s okay r i g h t now. 

21 Q. But do you have--how o f t e n would you say you 

22 have pressure problems? 

23 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Objection, Your Honor. I t ' s asked 

24 and answered. She sai d i t was okay t o Ms. Dusman the f i r s t 

2 5 time around, and she sai d i t was okay i n response t o my 
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1 questions. I don't t h i n k anything more needs t o be drawn 

2 out of i t . 

3 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: She said sometimes i t ' s good and 

4 sometimes i t ' s bad. 

5 JUDGE NEMEC: I don't remember s p e c i f i c a l l y 

6 everything t h a t she said, but go ahead and answer the 

7 question the best you can. 

8 A. I t ' s mostly l i k e whenever they have a w a t e r l i n e 

9 break somewhere. Now, on February the--around the 9th or 

10 7th, between the 9th of 7th of February of t h i s year, my 

11 pressure was low because they had a w a t e r l i n e break t h i s 

12 year. 

13 Q. Mrs. Blackburn, you are r e f e r r i n g t o a piece of 

14 paper? 

15 A. Yes. 

16 Q. Do you want t o say what t h a t paper represents? 

17 A. This i s mostly--you know, t h i s i s when things 

18 had happened. 

19 Q. Just something t o remind of you dates? 

20 A. Yes. Because I have a bad memory sometimes. 

21 Q. I s there anything else t h a t your notes have 

2 2 reminded you of t h a t you wanted t o say today t h a t you 

23 haven't s a i d yet? 

24 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Your Honor, I obje c t t o t h a t . 

25 Now, we are way beyond Cross-examination. 
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1 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: She i s r e f r e s h i n g her 

2 r e c o l l e c t i o n . Your Honor. P a r t i c u l a r l y i f there i s 

3 anything about pressure i n there, i t ' s w i t h i n the scope of 

4 Redirect. 

5 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Before she turned Mrs. Blackburn 

6 over f o r Cross-examination, I t h i n k she asked her at l e a s t 

7 twice i f there was anything else she wanted t o add. We had 

8 t h a t answer twice. 

9 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: I w i l l go on, Your Honor. 

10 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

11 Q. The shower head, Mrs. Blackburn, how o f t e n i n 

12 the year--how many times a week do you use t h a t bathroom 

13 f o r showering? 

14 A. I take a shower every n i g h t . My husband don't. 

15 He takes a bath. But I t a k e - - I can't stand t a k i n g a bath. 

16 So, I take a shower every n i g h t . 

17 Q. How about your kids? 

18 A. They take baths and showers. They are g e t t i n g 

19 o l d enough now t h a t they l i k e t o take showers. 

2 0 Q. So, on average, how many times a week do you 

21 t h i n k t h a t ' s used f o r showers? 

22 A. Maybe about 20 times. 

23 Q. Okay. And how much do you pay f o r the f i l t e r s 

24 t h a t you have t o put onto your f i l t e r system? 

2 5 A. The f i l t e r t h a t I bought i n January when I got 
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1 the system, I get two f i l t e r s f o r i t was 15 something. 

2 Q. Two f o r 15? 

3 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

4 Q. And I believe you said you had t o do t h a t about 

5 once a month? 

6 A. Yes. I change i t - - y e s . 

7 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, nothing f u r t h e r from 

8 Mrs. Blackburn. 

9 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Just one question. 

10 R E C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

11 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

12 Q. Did you n o t i c e a d i f f e r e n c e i n your pressure 

13 a f t e r you put the copper service l i n e at your home? 

14 A. Pressure? I n a way, I t h i n k I d i d . Because 

15 there was--I don't know, when they put the l i n e s i n , there 

16 was l i k e a loop i n the t h i n g , and they took i t out when 

17 they hooked me up to the main l i n e . 

18 Q. Thank you. 

19 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you very much. You are 

2 0 excused. 

21 (Witness excused.) 

22 JUDGE NEMEC: Off the record. 

23 (Discussion o f f the record.) 

24 (Whereupon, at 12:19 P.M., the hearing 

2 5 was adjoured t o be reconvened at 
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1 1:26 P.M. the same day.) 

2 {Witness sworn.) 

3 JUDGE NEMEC: Please s t a t e your f u l l name. 

4 THE WITNESS: John T. Stone, J r . 

5 JUDGE NEMEC: And you s p e l l Stone j u s t l i k e i t 

6 sounds, S-t-o-n-e? 

7 THE WITNESS: Right. 

8 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you. You may proceed. 

9 JOHN T. STONE, JR., a witness herein, 

10 c a l l e d on behalf of the Complainants, having f i r s t been 

11 duly sworn, was examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

12 D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

13 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

14 Q. Mr. Stone, could you please s t a t e your address 

15 f o r the record? 

16 A. 491 Pike Run Drive, Daisytown, Pennsylvania. 

17 Q. And how long have you l i v e d at t h a t address? 

18 A. Since '72. So, probably 28 years. 

19 Q. And do you l i v e alone? 

2 0 A. No. 

21 Q. Who do you l i v e with? 

22 A. My wife and my one son l i v e s i n p a r t of the 

23 house, and I have a son and h i s wife and three c h i l d r e n 

24 t h a t l i v e i n the other h a l f . I t ' s l i k e a duplex home. 

2 5 Q. And are you employed? 
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1 A. Yes. 

2 Q. And where do you work? 

3 A. Monongahela, P i t t s b u r g h Tank. 

4 Q. And have you f i l e d a Commonwealth complaint i n 

5 t h i s proceeding? 

6 A. Yes, I have. 

7 Q. And are you a customer of Redstone Water 

8 Company? 

9 A. Yes, I am. 

10 Q. Do you d r i n k Redstone water? 

11 A. No, I don't. Well, sometimes, but very seldom. 

12 When I run out of the other water. 

13 Q. What other water do you use t o drink? 

14 A. I go t o a sp r i n g i n a l i t t l e place c a l l e d Clover 

15 H i l l which runs out of the h i l l s i d e , and I get water there. 

16 Q. And why don't you d r i n k the Redstone water a l l 

17 the time? 

18 A. Because any sediment t h a t f l o a t s around i n i t , 

19 the sedimentation I see f l o a t i n g i n i t . 

20 Q. Can you describe what t h a t looks l i k e ? 

21 A. I t ki n d of looks l i k e snow f l a k e s , or i f you 

22 ever seen those ornaments you get at Christmas time t h a t 

23 you shake up and down w i t h the snow coming through i t , 

24 whatever you put i n i t t o look l i k e snow, t h a t ' s k i n d of 

25 what i t resembles, yes. 
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1 Q. What c o l o r are these p a r t i c l e s ? 

2 A. Like a gr a y i s h white. 

3 Q. And about how b i g are they? 

4 A. Well, they vary i n d i f f e r e n t sizes. I would say 

5 about as f a r as--1 can 1 1 r e a l l y - - they are p l e n t y b i g enough 

6 t o see, and a l o t of them i s r e a l f i n e p a r t i c l e s . But 

7 bigger ones can even be r e f l e c t e d as dandruff f l a k e s . 

8 Q. And these p a r t i c l e s , are they i n the water a l l 

9 the time? Some of the time? When d i d you see him? 

10 A. I see them almost a l l the time. E s p e c i a l l y I 

11 use a l o t of i c e . When I put my i c e i n there, my water, 

12 and p i c k the glass up t o take a d r i n k , they are there. 

13 Q. When you take the water out of your tap, can you 

14 see the p a r t i c l e s then without the ice? 

15 A. Yes. 

16 Q. And how i s t h a t d i f f e r e n t when you put ice i n 

17 the water? 

18 A. Not much d i f f e r e n c e . I t ' s about the same. The 

19 p a r t i c l e s are s t i l l there. 

20 Q. And do you see those p a r t i c l e s w i t h hot water? 

21 A. I don't r e a l l y d r i n k the hot water, but yes, I 

22 do see them w i t h the hot water. The hot water seems t o be 

23 more l i k e a cloudy c o l o r . I t ' s not p a r t i c l e s , but i t ' s 

24 more l i k e cloudy, w h i t i s h cloudy when i t ' s mixing up, I 

25 guess. 
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1 Q. I f you take a glass of water from the tap and i t 

2 has the p a r t i c l e s , do they stay f l o a t i n g ? 

3 A. No. They s e t t l e t o the bottom. 

4 Q. And about how long does t h a t take? 

5 A. A minute. A minute or so. Half a minute or so, 

6 I guess. As the i c e cubes melt, you s t i l l see more 

7 f l o a t i n g down. I guess they stayed i n t o the i c e cube, 

8 too. As they melt, they continue f l o a t i n g down. 

9 Q. Do you consume ice cubes t h a t are Redstone water 

10 i c e cubes? 

11 A. Yes, I do. We have an ice maker on the 

12 r e f r i g e r a t o r , which also got a f i l t e r on i t . 

13 Q. Does your water run through the r e f r i g e r a t o r ? 

14 I s i t an automatic i c e maker? 

15 A. Yes. That one i s , yes. The water f o r the 

16 r e f r i g e r a t o r , I got water i n there plus an i c e maker side 

17 by side. A water dispenser, I should say. 

18 Q. And other than the p a r t i c l e s i n the water, are 

19 you otherwise s a t i s f i e d w i t h the q u a l i t y of the water t h a t 

2 0 you get? 

21 A. No. I have problems w i t h the hot water heater 

22 and the elements. 

23 Q. Can you t e l l me s p e c i f i c a l l y , when you say hot 

24 water elements, do you mean by problems t h a t you need to 

2 5 replace them? 
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1 A. Right. Yes. 

2 Q. And how f r e q u e n t l y would you estimate you 

3 replace them? 

4 A. I would say about every nine months, nine t o 

5 12 months. 

6 Q. And when you take a hot water element out of 

7 your hot water tank, does i t resemble one of the e x h i b i t s 

8 on the table? We have two hot water elements. We have 

9 Blackburn E x h i b i t 1 and B a l l a E x h i b i t 5. 

10 A. Yes, i t does. 

11 ATTORNEY NIESEN: That's leading, Your Honor. 

12 JUDGE NEMEC: Noted. I t ' s overruled. Go ahead. 

13 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

14 Q. And, Mr. Stone, you sai d you replaced the hot 

15 water elements. Do you also have problems w i t h your hot 

16 water heater, the heater i t s e l f , or j u s t the elements? 

17 A. Well, I had u n t i l a few years back, I can't 

18 remember what year i t was, probably i n the 80's, I 

19 purchased one from Sears which had a l i f e t i m e warranty on 

20 the tank. The other ones never got through t h e i r warranty 

21 p e r i o d . Or i f they d i d , i t was r i g h t a f t e r the warranty 

22 ended up i s what I should say. They got through t h e i r 

23 warranty. And I have had f i v e - y e a r warranties, seven-year 

24 warranties. And then I decided t o go w i t h t h i s l i f e t i m e 

25 t h i n g . And now, I don't have no problem w i t h the tank 
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1 i t s e l f , but the bottom element, l i k e I said, I got to 

2 replace every nine t o 12 months. 

3 Q. You sa i d you have a l i f e t i m e warranty on the 

4 tank now? 

5 A. Right. 

6 Q. But not on the elements t h a t go i n t o the tank? 

7 A. That 1s c o r r e c t . 

8 Q. I t h i n k you sa i d you have been i n your house f o r 

9 about 2 8 years? 

10 A. Yes. 

11 Q. Since 1972. Can you t e l l me how many times you 

12 have replaced your hot water tank since '72? 

13 A. Well, u n t i l I bought the l i f e t i m e warranty one, 

14 I would say f i v e times. 

15 Q. Five tanks before t h a t . So, t h a t would be s i x - -

16 A. Well, no. Probably the l i f e t i m e warranty one 

17 was probably the f i f t h one. 

18 Q. Okay. Thank you. You also t a l k e d about--you 

19 were t a l k i n g about the bottom heating elements. This l a s t 

2 0 tank t h a t you replaced, d i d you ever d r a i n the tank? 

21 A . I don't d r a i n i t completely. I j ust open the 

22 valve up, l i k e i t ' s suggested w i t h the manufacturer's 

23 suggestion, t o c l e a r water from i t on a monthly basis. But 

24 most of the time, nothing comes out u n t i l I replace the 

25 element, and then I have t o d i g i t out or suck i t out w i t h 
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1 a vacuum cleaner, a Shop Vac. 

2 Q. You said t h a t the manufacturer recommends i t . 

3 Do they recommend how o f t e n you should d r a i n your tank? 

4 A. Yes. They say about once a month, on mine. 

5 Q. But you said you don't d r a i n i t once a month? 

6 A. I t don't say d r a i n i t . I t says d r a i n a couple 

7 j a r s or so out. A couple g a l l o n I b e l i e v e i s how i t ' s 

8 s t a t e d . 

9 Q. Okay. And, I'm sorry, I'm a l i t t l e confused. 

10 So, you do d r a i n i t about once a month? You take water out 

11 of the tank? 

12 A. Right. Yeah. The water, yeah. 

13 Q. I s i t c l e a r water t h a t ' s coming out when you 

14 d r a i n i t ? 

15 A. I would say 50 percent of the time i t ' s c l e a r , 

16 and 50 percent of the time i t ' s got a reddish brownish 

17 c o l o r t o i t . 

18 Q. And the appearance of the water, i s there any 

19 sediment i n your tank? 

20 A. Yeah. Well, a l l the sediment i n the tank, i t 

21 don't come out w i t h the d r a i n . Only the same t h a t comes 

22 out of my tap system, the small f l o a t i n g p a r t i c l e s . That 

23 w i l l be i t . 

24 Q. So, do you leave the sediment i n your tank? 

25 A. Yes, u n t i l I have t o replace an element. 
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1 Q. Okay. 

2 A. Because there i s no way of g e t t i n g i t out, t o my 

3 knowledge. 

4 Q. And are you able t o see the sediment i n your 

5 tank t o know t h a t i t 1 s there? 

6 A. Yes. Because most of the time when you replace 

7 the element, I even have a hard time g e t t i n g i t out. The 

8 bottom element on my tank i s probably maybe e i g h t inches or 

9 so o f f the bottom. And the sediment w i l l be up to the 

10 bottom of the element or even over the element. And the 

11 f i r s t time a f t e r I put the new l i f e t i m e warranty tank i n , 

12 the element went and i t was s t i l l under warranty. Sears 

13 came out and the gentleman, when he went t o change i t , he 

14 p u l l e d i t out and he broke the element o f f and he j u s t l e f t 

15 the element i n there, the long p a r t of the element, and he 

16 j u s t shoved a new one i n r i g h t w i t h i t . He l e f t t h a t one 

17 i n there. And I d i d n ' t get th a t out--the house where my 

18 son l i v e s i n now, I remodeled another p o r t i o n . When I 

19 moved over t o there, I r e a l l y cleaned the hot water tank 

20 r e a l good. Normally when I do i t , I get out as much as I 

21 can without too much time and e f f o r t . But t h i s time, I 

22 r e a l l y turned i t upside down and shook a l l the s t u f f and 

23 put water i n i t from one end t o the other t o get i t out a l l 

24 of there. So--

25 Q. And when you say t h a t there i s sediment i n the 
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1 tank, can you describe what t h a t sediment looks l i k e ? 

2 A. White p a r t i c l e f l a k e s . White g r a y i s h p a r t i c l e 

3 f l a k e s of some ki n d of calcium deposit. I c a l l i t sandy, 

4 sandy and g r i t t y , w i t h some brownish t i n t t o i t sometimes. 

5 I t ' s i n the water tank i n d i f f e r e n t stages. Some w i l l have 

6 brownish c o l o r t o i t , and the higher up you get, i t w i l l be 

7 gr a y i s h . And up on top, i t w i l l be more l i k e j u s t a clea r 

8 white. 

9 Q. And, Mr. Stone, how much does i t cost you f o r 

10 heating elements when you replace them? 

11 A. Well, the l i f e t i m e warranty tank, when I f i r s t 

12 got i t , a f t e r the warranty, they--they replaced the f i r s t 

13 one because i t was s t i l l under warranty. The other one 

14 s t a r t e d out about $17.00 apiece. Well, I f e l t t h a t Sears & 

15 Roebuck p u l l e d a quick one, too, when they made a l i f e t i m e 

16 tank because they was going t o get you somewhere, and they 

17 made the heating element a s p e c i a l size t h a t no heating 

18 elements w i l l work. You can't go t o an o r d i n a r y hardware 

19 store and g e t i t , which most tanks, you can use any hot 

20 water element. The element w i l l f i t any hot water tank. 

21 But t h i s one t h a t Sears s o l d doesn't work t h a t way. And 

22 they kept p u t t i n g the p r i c e up. And I be l i e v e they are now 

23 up t o about $35.00 apiece, and you can't even buy them at a 

24 l o c a l Sears s t o r e . You have t o send t o Chicago and wait 

25 seven t o 10 days t o get i t . And I have even went out and I 
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1 have even made an adapter myself, because I have t o do i t 

2 so long and i t was g e t t i n g expensive and I couldn't wait 

3 f o r elements t o come i n . So, I made an adapter--! t r i e d 

4 buying an adapter and I couldn't buy an adapter t o f i t i n 

5 there. I'm a welder by trade and I made a f i t t i n g and 

6 adapter so t h a t I could put a cheaper element i n . And then 

7 I found out they got a spec i a l element c a l l e d a Sand Hog, 

8 which i s supposed t o be s p e c i a l l y made f o r hard water 

9 t h i n g s , and they don't even l a s t any longer. They don't 

10 l a s t any longer than the o r i g i n a l ones. But they are 

11 guaranteed. So f a r , I have replaced three of them now 

12 since I s t a r t e d using the Sand Hog, but they do reimburse 

13 me f o r them because they are a l i f e t i m e warranty on the 

14 element. 

15 Q. The Sears t h a t - -

16 A. No. Not the Sears. The Sand Hog. 

17 Q. The Sand Hog? 

18 A. Which you can buy i n l o c a l places, but they 

19 wouldn't f i t the tap u n t i l I made the adapter t o go i n t o i t 

2 0 t o make them work. 

21 Q. Okay. Thank you. E a r l i e r , you sa i d t h a t your 

22 f a m i l y gets water from a spring at Clover H i l l ? 

23 A. Right. 

24 Q. Do you know i f anybody t e s t s the water from t h a t 

25 spring? 
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1 A. I don't know personally. I have heard i t ' s been 

2 te s t e d , but I pe r s o n a l l y don't know i f i t ' s been tested or 

3 not. I have heard the gas company t e s t s i t . I know there 

4 i s q u i t e a few people from the community t h a t goes up there 

5 and gets i t . I n f a c t , there i s a stopping place f o r people 

6 t o p u l l o f f and get i t , and i t ' s u s u a l l y going a l l the 

7 time. People i s parked there. 

8 Q. Can you t e l l me where t h i s s p r i n g at Clover H i l l 

9 i s i n r e l a t i o n t o where you l i v e ? 

10 A. I w i l l say about maybe three t o fou r miles from 

11 my place over t o what they c a l l B e n t l e y v i l l e and 70. 

12 ATTORNEY HORTING: That's a l l I have, Mr. Stone. 

13 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. Cross-examine. 

14 C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

15 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

16 Q. Mr. Stone, the sp r i n g at Clover H i l l , i s t h a t a 

17 pipe coming out of the ground and you can j ust go to i t and 

18 f i l l jugs? 

19 A. Yes, i t i s . Right. Right. 

2 0 Q. And how f a r i s t h a t from your home? 

21 A. I'm saying about four miles or so, three t o four 

22 miles. I never r e a l l y took a mileage reading on i t . 

23 Q. And you have never seen t e s t r e s u l t s f o r t h a t 

24 water? You don't know whether t h a t water has the same 

2 5 amount of hardness t o i t --
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1 A. No. 

2 Q. - - t h a t the water you are g e t t i n g from Redstone 

3 does? 

4 A. No, I d o n 1 t . 

5 Q. The Sand Hog heating element, i s t h a t a brand 

6 name? I s t h a t a company? What i s that? 

7 A. I be l i e v e t h a t ' s j u s t what they c a l l the element 

8 i t s e l f , because i t ' s made to--supposedly t o l a s t longer i n 

9 hard water areas. 

10 Q. And your experience i s t h a t i t doesn't l a s t 

11 longer? 

12 A. I t doesn't l a s t any longer, but they s t i l l 

13 warranted i t . 

14 Q. They s t i l l warrant i t ? 

15 A. Yeah. 

16 Q. So, you have been back t o the hardware store t o 

17 replace the Sand Hog heating element? 

18 A. Correct. 

19 ATTORNEY NIESEN: That's a l l we have f o r Mr. Stone. 

2 0 ATTORNEY HORTING: Just very b r i e f l y . 

21 R E D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

2 2 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

23 Q. Mr. Niesen asked you about the Clover H i l l 

24 water, i f i t seemed t o be as hard as the Redstone water. 

25 Could you t e l l us i f - - d o you f i n d the Clover H i l l water t o 
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1 be s i m i l a r t o the Redstone water? 

2 A. Not i n t a s t e , no. And t h a t ' s why I d r i n k i t . 

3 And t h a t ' s a l l I use i t f o r , i s d r i n k i n g and maybe once i n 

4 a while making refreshments, coffee or tea or what-not. 

5 But I use the Redstone water f o r making tea and s t u f f , 

6 because i t does come through a f i l t e r . I t ' s on my 

7 r e f r i g e r a t o r and I d r i n k i t r i g h t out of the r e f r i g e r a t o r . 

8 I have a Hot Shot--I don't know i f you want me t o answer 

9 t h i s or t a l k about t h i s or not. I have a Hot Shot water 

10 heater t h a t you put a cup of water i n and i t heats i t 

11 p r e t t y i n s t a n t l y , and t h a t ' s what I u s u a l l y make tea w i t h . 

12 And i t ' s got to be cleaned w i t h vinegar about every two 

13 weeks. I have t o clean i t . I w i l l get a cup of tea and I 

14 w i l l be d r i n k i n g i t , and when I get t o the bottom, there 

15 w i l l be a l l k i n d of g r i t t y s t u f f i n i t i f the Hot Shot 

16 water heater don't get washed out w i t h vinegar on a regular 

17 two-week basis or so. 

18 Q. Just t o c l a r i f y , you are saying you use the 

19 Redstone water i n the Hot Shot? 

20 A. Right, which comes through a f i l t e r out of my 

21 r e f r i g e r a t o r . 

22 Q. And i f you could be a l i t t l e more s p e c i f i c , you 

23 sa i d t h a t you d r i n k the Clover H i l l water instead of the 

24 Redstone water o r d i n a r i l y ? 

25 A. Just to get a class of water. But I w i l l use 
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1 the i c e from the r e f r i g e r a t o r from the Redstone. I w i l l 

2 put ice i n i t . So, i t would r e a l l y be hard t o t e l l . I 

3 have a water j u g , one of them water coolers t h a t I put the 

4 water j u g on I get from Clover H i l l , but i t don't get cold 

5 enough f o r me. I l i k e my s t u f f cold, so I always get some 

6 i c e , too, t o go along w i t h i t . 

7 Q. You mentioned there i s a d i f f e r e n c e i n t a s t e 

8 between the Redstone water and the Clover H i l l water? 

9 A. Most d e f i n i t e l y . There i s no Clorox i n i t , or 

10 c h l o r i n e , whatever they put i n i t , which i s i n the Redstone 

11 water. There i s a strong t a s t e . Not so much t a s t e as 

12 smell. There i s a strong smell t o i t . But i t i s t a s t e f u l , 

13 too, as f a r as t a s t e . 

14 Q. And i s t h a t - -

15 A. You can detect the c h l o r i n e t a s t e . 

16 Q. I s t h a t a constant t a s t e , or does t h a t change? 

17 A. I t seems l i k e i t ' s - - t o me, i t seems l i k e i t 1 s 

18 worse i n the morning when you f i r s t s t a r t drawing water. 

19 As the day goes by, i t seems l i k e i t gets a l i t t l e l e s s . 

20 But the f i r s t t h i n g i n the morning, i t seems p r e t t y strong, 

21 yes. 

22 ATTORNEY HORTING: T h a t ' s a l l I have . 

2 3 R E C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

24 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

25 Q. J u s t t e l l me about t h e r e f r i g e r a t o r f i l t e r on 
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1 your r e f r i g e r a t o r . I s i t l i k e Mrs. Blackburn's? 

2 A. No. I had d i f f e r e n t ones. But the l a s t one I 

3 put on, i t was supposed t o be 100,000 ga l l o n s you can put 

4 i n i t before you replace i t . I would I paid l i k e $27.00 

5 f o r i t or something. I haven 1 1 replaced i t yet. That's 

6 been a year or so ago. 

7 Q. I s i t - -

8 A. I t ' s an i n - l i n e f i l t e r . I t ' s on a small l i n e 

9 t h a t runs from the main l i n e up t o the r e f r i g e r a t o r . 

10 Three-eighths p l a s t i c t u b i n g . 

11 Q. About 12 inches long? 

12 A. Yeah. I t ' s about 12 inches long. I don't know 

13 i f i t ' s charcoal or what. I j u s t know--you never cut t h a t 

14 apart. I have cut other ones apart before, but t h a t one I 

15 never cut apart yet t o see what was i n i t . 

16 Q. Thank you. 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you very much, s i r . You are 

18 excused. 

19 {Witness excused.) 

2 0 ATTORNEY HORTING: Your Honor, we would l i k e t o c a l l 

21 J e f f Kotula. 

22 (Witness sworn.) 

23 JUDGE NEMEC: Please s t a t e your f u l l name. 

24 THE WITNESS: My name i s J e f f r e y Michael Kotula. 

25 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Before we go any f u r t h e r , I don't 
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1 b e l i e v e Mr. Kotula i s a Complainant, i s he? 

2 JUDGE NEMEC: F i r s t of a l l , s p e l l your l a s t name f o r 

3 me. 

4 THE WITNESS: Sure. I t ' s K-o-t-u-l-a. 

5 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. And you are r e l a t e d t o Theodore 

6 Kotula? 

7 THE WITNESS: That's c o r r e c t . I'm h i s son. 

8 JUDGE NEMEC: And you l i v e i n the same household? 

9 THE WITNESS: That i s c o r r e c t . 19 Plum Lane. 

10 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: He i s not a Complainant, but 

11 c e r t a i n l y he can t e s t i f y . 

12 JUDGE NEMEC: Any problem? 

13 ATTORNEY NIESEN: I w i l l put my o b j e c t i o n on the 

14 record t h a t i f he i s not a Complainant, he shouldn't be 

15 t e s t i f y i n g i n the case. What's the relevance of h i s 

16 testimony? 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: I don't know. I guess we w i l l f i n d 

18 out. Go ahead. Let's proceed. 

19 JEFFREY MICHAEL KOTULA, a witness herein, 

20 c a l l e d on behalf of the Complainants, having f i r s t been 

21 duly sworn, was examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

2 2 D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

23 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

24 Q. Mr. Kotula, your mother t e s t i f i e d e a r l i e r today? 

25 A. Correct. 
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1 Q. You were present f o r her testimony? 

2 A. Yes. 

3 Q. And she t e s t i f i e d about t h e — j u s t g e n e r a l l y 

4 about the q u a l i t y of water service t h a t she f e l t she was 

5 r e c e i v i n g from Redstone Water Company. And r a t h e r than 

6 have you go i n t o d e t a i l , can you j u s t maybe summarize f o r 

7 me your personal experience w i t h your water service i n your 

8 home? 

9 A. Sure. As a customer of Redstone Water, I have 

10 n o t i c e d a very, very poor q u a l i t y of water t h a t comes from 

11 our system and w i t h i n the house. I have been a resident of 

12 our new home on Plum Lane from 1976 u n t i l present. And 

13 every day, there i s some s o r t of, f o r lack of a b e t t e r 

14 term, problem w i t h the water, t y p i c a l l y odor. There i s a 

15 smell t h a t comes from i t , u s u a l l y s u l f u r o u s or c h l o r i n e , 

16 something t h a t smells of t h a t nature. I n a d d i t i o n t o 

17 o c c a s i o n a l l y the water has some s o r t of murkiness. I t can 

18 be a appearing gray or sandy or some spectrum between gray 

19 and l e t ' s say a brownish c o l o r . I n a d d i t i o n t o the f a c t 

20 t h a t the pressure i s not always c o n s i s t e n t . Some days i t ' s 

21 low, and some days i t ' s high. I t ' s very i n c o n s i s t e n t 

22 pressure t h a t i s coming from the system. 

23 Q. And, Mr. Kotula, have you reviewed the testimony 

24 t h a t Mr. Terry Fought f i l e d on behalf of the O.C.A.? 

25 A. Yes. I have read other documentation t h a t has 
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1 come t o our home concerning the basic testimonies of 

2 everyone involved i n t h i s complaint. 

3 Q. Are you f a m i l i a r w i t h Mr. Fought 1s testimony 

4 about funding a v a i l a b l e f o r improvements t o water 

5 companies? 

6 A. Yes, I am. 

7 Q. Do you have any d i r e c t personal knowledge about 

8 funding t h a t i s a v a i l a b l e t o water companies? 

9 A. Yes, I do, as a matter of f a c t . The f a c t t h a t I 

10 d i d read the testimony i n the Redstone Water system, and i n 

11 t h a t , i t mentioned a few programs t h a t were explored. But 

12 i n my p o s i t i o n t h a t I have, I do know of other funding 

13 sources t h a t may be a v a i l a b l e - -

14 ATTORNEY NIESEN: I ob j e c t . I don't t h i n k we heard 

15 what h i s p o s i t i o n i s anywhere. 

16 JUDGE NEMEC: Exactly. 

17 ATTORNEY NIESEN: We need t o know what h i s personal 

18 knowledge i s , i f he i s going t o be t e s t i f y i n g . 

19 JUDGE NEMEC: I agree. You need t o form a basis f o r 

20 t h i s testimony. 

21 THE WITNESS: Sure. 

22 JUDGE NEMEC: No. Let counsel do i t . 

2 3 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

24 Q. Let me go back, and I d i d omit t o ask you. Can 

25 you please s t a t e f o r the record what your p o s i t i o n is? 
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1 A. Sure. I'm the Executive D i r e c t o r of the 

2 Washington County Chamber of Commerce and the Washington 

3 I n d u s t r i a l Development Corporation. 

4 Q. And you are t e s t i f y i n g today as a consumer of 

5 Redstone Water? 

6 A. That i s c o r r e c t . I am a customer of Redstone 

7 Water. 

8 Q. And can you describe your p o s i t i o n and whether 

9 and how you would know about possible funding o p p o r t u n i t i e s 

10 f o r a water company? 

11 ATTORNEY NIESEN: I o b j e c t . Again, i s he here as a 

12 customer? I s he here as the Executive D i r e c t o r of the 

13 Washington County Chamber of Commerce? 

14 ATTORNEY HORTING: He i s here as a customer. 

15 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Then I t h i n k he should t e s t i f y as 

16 a customer and not about what the Chamber of Commerce 

17 t h i n k s i s a v a i l a b l e i n regard t o funding. I f he i s here 

18 f o r the Chamber of Commerce, we need a r e s o l u t i o n showing 

19 t h a t he i s authorized t o appear here on behalf of t h a t 

20 o r g a n i z a t i o n . 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: Yeah. I'm not sure what your p o s i t i o n 

22 w i t h the Chamber of Commerce has t o do w i t h funding f o r 

2 3 water, water service improvement. I s there something--

24 THE WITNESS: May I answer the question? 

2 5 JUDGE NEMEC: Yes. Go ahead. 
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1 THE WITNESS: F i r s t of a l l , as I d i d mention, I am 

2 the Executive D i r e c t o r of the Chamber of Commerce i n which 

3 we are i n c o o r d i a t i o n w i t h other counties t h a t develop 

4 programs on the s t a t e and l o c a l l e v e l s . However, I am here 

5 as a p r i v a t e c i t i z e n t o voice my complaints concerning the 

6 water system. 

7 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. Fine. 

8 THE WITNESS: I am not here on behalf of the Chamber 

9 of Commerce. That's what I do, and I j u s t so happen t o 

10 l i v e i n Redstone Water's service area. 

11 JUDGE NEMEC: Fine. But w i t h regard to--what 

12 experience have you had, i f any, i n o b t a i n i n g or processing 

13 or whatever grants or loans or whatever f o r water 

14 improvement p r o j ects? 

15 THE WITNESS: As f a r as water improvement p r o j e c t s 

16 are concerned? 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: Yes. Water q u a l i t y improvement. 

18 THE WITNESS: There i s numerous thi n g s a v a i l a b l e 

19 t h a t I worked w i t h , such as--

2 0 ATTORNEY NIESEN: No. No. No. You asked him what 

21 h i s experience i s . He avoided t h a t question, and now he i s 

22 o f f onto something else. Before he does t h i s , I t h i n k we 

23 should have on the record what h i s experience i s . He has 

24 already t e s t i f i e d he i s here as a customer. I'm not even 

2 5 sure he i s a r a t e paying customer. His mother t e s t i f i e d 
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1 t h a t he l i v e s i n the house. 

2 JUDGE NEMEC: But he i s a consumer of your c l i e n t ' s 

3 product. 

4 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Well, t h a t ' s f i n e . But be t h a t as 

5 i t may, he has also s a i d he i s not here on behalf of the 

6 Chamber of Commerce. 

7 JUDGE NEMEC: I j u s t want t o explore what h i s 

8 personal experience i s . 

9 ATTORNEY NIESEN: And I d i d n ' t have any t r o u b l e w i t h 

10 t h a t question, but he avoided answering t h a t question and 

11 he s t a r t e d saying, w e l l , there are numerous programs i n h i s 

12 view out there f o r funding. Before we get t o t h a t , he 

13 needs t o say what h i s experience i s . I doubt i f he has 

14 any. 

15 JUDGE NEMEC: Well, I don't know. Have you 

16 p e r s o n a l l y p a r t i c i p a t e d i n one fashion or another i n a 

17 water q u a l i t y improvement p r o j e c t ? 

18 THE WITNESS: Yes, I have, s i r . 

19 JUDGE NEMEC: And what was i t ? 

20 THE WITNESS: However, I should e x p l a i n before I 

21 do--

22 JUDGE NEMEC: No. I want t o know what i t was, 

23 f i r s t . 

24 THE WITNESS: Sure. The act u a l purpose of what I 

2 5 do--and i f you would j u s t indulge me f o r a moment, s i r . 
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1 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Your Honor, please. The question 

2 t o him was very d i r e c t t h a t you put. What p r o j e c t has he 

3 been i n v o l v e d i n . 

4 THE WITNESS: I can speak t o t h a t , s i r . We are also 

5 in v o l v e d i n the extension of the C l a y s v i l l e Donegal area 

6 water extension. That was, f i r s t of a l l , supposedly come 

7 from around the Washington, PA d i s t r i c t t o run out towards 

8 the C l a y s v i l l e Donegal municipal system. So, I have worked 

9 on t h a t as w e l l . 

10 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. 

11 ATTORNEY HORTING: Your Honor, i f I may i n t e r r u p t . 

12 I t h i n k h i s concern i s because he i s not t e s t i f y i n g on 

13 behalf of h i s employer, t h a t he doesn't want t o go i n t o 

14 d e t a i l or presume t h a t he has t h a t a u t h o r i t y , but he does 

15 and i s w i l l i n g t o t e s t i f y about h i s personal experience and 

16 personal knowledge of funding. 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: Let's j u s t back up a step. Who i s 

18 your emp1oyer? 

19 THE WITNESS: My employer i s the Washington County 

20 Chamber of Commerce. 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: And you are employed i n what 

22 capacity? 

23 THE WITNESS: As the Executive D i r e c t o r . I'm the 

24 head of the Chamber. 

25 JUDGE NEMEC: And t h i s i s a compensated p o s i t i o n ? 
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1 THE WITNESS: Correct. 

2 JUDGE NEMEC: Fine. Now, w i t h regard t o t h i s l i n e - -

3 t h i s was a l i n e extension? 

4 THE WITNESS: Yes, s i r . 

5 JUDGE NEMEC: From where? 

6 THE WITNESS: From roughly the C i t y of Washington or 

7 the o u t s k i r t s of i t t o the C l a y s v i l l e Donegal municipal 

8 system. 

9 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. And the--

10 THE WITNESS: Which i s roughly, s i r , roughly a 

11 20-mile extension. 

12 JUDGE NEMEC: A l l r i g h t . And what was the source of 

13 the water t o be used i n the system? 

14 THE WITNESS: The source of the water would come 

15 from the Washington C i t y municipal system. 

16 JUDGE NEMEC: Washington, PA, Washington County 

17 water system? 

18 THE WITNESS: That i s c o r r e c t . 

19 JUDGE NEMEC: Do they have a water a u t h o r i t y there? 

20 THE WITNESS: They have a separately un water 

21 a u t h o r i t y , yes. 

22 JUDGE NEMEC: A l l r i g h t . And what was your r o l e i n 

2 3 t h i s l i n e extension? 

24 THE WITNESS: The r o l e i n the l i n e extension, as I 

25 was t r y i n g t o get t o , was the f a c t t o work w i t h both the 
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1 c i t y and also the C l a y s v i l l e Donegal system t o help a t t r a c t 

2 and draw down funds from the s t a t e t o improve the system. 

3 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. So, you as s i s t e d i n applying t o 

4 one or more s t a t e programs t o ob t a i n funding? 

5 THE WITNESS: That's c o r r e c t , Your Honor. 

6 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. And look, I mean, I w i l l take 

7 n o t i c e t h a t there are various funding programs a v a i l a b l e 

8 f o r water improvement systems, okay, and the Commission i s 

9 a c t i v e l y engaged i n seeking t o have water systems 

10 improved. That's a long-term goal of the Commission, t o 

11 improve water q u a l i t y throughout the s t a t e . Given. Okay? 

12 THE WITNESS: Okay. 

13 ATTORNEY HORTING: That's a l l I have. 

14 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Can I have h i s l a s t answer read 

15 back, please. 

16 JUDGE NEMEC: I n essence, he sai d t h a t he 

17 p a r t i c i p a t e d i n t r y i n g t o seek funding f o r t h i s p r o j e c t . 

18 What's the current status of the p r o j e c t . 

19 THE WITNESS: The current s t a t u s of the p r o j e c t i s - -

2 0 JUDGE NEMEC: No. I don't want you to 

21 e d i t o r i a l i z e . That's going t o j u s t b r i n g another 

22 o b j e c t i o n . 

2 3 THE WITNESS: Okay. 

24 JUDGE NEMEC: Has i t been completed or i s i t 

25 s t a l l e d ? 
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1 THE WITNESS: I t has been s t a l l e d , I should say. 

2 JUDGE NEMEC: Curre n t l y , i s i t i n progress or j u s t 

3 stopped. 

4 THE WITNESS: S t a l l e d would be a good term t o 

5 describe t h a t . 

6 JUDGE NEMEC: That's a l l r i g h t . Just l e t i t go. 

7 C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

8 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

9 Q. Are you a customer of the water company? Do you 

10 pay the b i l l at your mother's house, or does your mother 

11 pay the b i l l ? 

12 A. My mother pays the b i l l . 

13 JUDGE NEMEC: Off the record. 

14 (Discussion o f f the record.) 

15 JUDGE NEMEC: Let's go back on the record. 

16 ATTORNEY NIESEN: I have no f u r t h e r questions f o r 

17 Mr. Kotula. 

18 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you very much, s i r . 

19 THE WITNESS: Thank you f o r your time. 

20 (Witness excused.) 

21 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, the O.C.A. w i l l c a l l 

22 P a t r i c i a Caeti. 

23 (Witness sworn.) 

24 JUDGE NEMEC: Please s t a t e f o r the record your f u l l 

2 5 name. 
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1 THE WITNESS: P a t r i c i a E l l e n Caeti. 

2 JUDGE NEMEC: E-l-l-e-n? 

3 THE WITNESS: Correct. 

4 JUDGE NEMEC: And i t ' s C-a-e-t-i? 

5 THE WITNESS: Correct. 

6 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you. You may proceed. 

7 PATRICIA CAETI, a witness herein, c a l l e d 

8 on behalf of the Complainants, having f i r s t been duly 

9 sworn, was examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

10 D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

11 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

12 Q. Your address? I s i t Miss? 

13 A. Ms. 

14 Q. Your address, please? 

15 A. Box 154--excuse me. Box 114, Daisytown. 

16 Q. Are you c u r r e n t l y employed? 

17 A. Yes, I am. 

18 Q. And what do you do? 

19 A. I'm a secretary f o r P r u d e n t i a l Insurance. 

20 Q. And you work f u l l - t i m e ? 

21 A. No. I work p a r t - t i m e . 

22 Q. Part-time. About how many hours a week? 

23 A. I work anywhere from 15 t o 18 hours a week. 

24 Q. The r e s t of the time, are you i n your home? 

25 A. Yes, I am. 
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1 Q. For the most part? 

2 A. (The witness nods her head.) 

3 Q. And you are a formal Complainant? 

4 A. Yes, I am. 

5 Q. Are you s a t i s f i e d w i t h your water service from 

6 Redstone Water? 

7 A. No, I'm not. 

8 Q. Can you give us the f i r s t reason t h a t comes to 

9 mind why you are d i s s a t i s f i e d w i t h the service? 

10 A. F i r s t of a l l , I don't f e e l as though the water 

11 i s d r i n k a b l e . 

12 Q. And why i s that? 

13 A. Because i t has a t e r r i b l e medicinal, anesthetic 

14 t a s t e . I buy my water. 

15 Q. I neglected t o ask you, how many people are i n 

16 your household? 

17 A. Just myself r i g h t now. 

18 Q. So, how many gal l o n s a week do you buy f o r your 

19 assumption? 

20 A. Well, approximately f o u r g a l l o n s . Last week, I 

21 bought seven. I s t a r t e d t o cook w i t h i t r e c e n t l y . 

22 Q. Can you e x p l a i n why? 

23 A. Because about s i x weeks ago, i t seemed t o me 

24 l i k e there was an awful l o t of c h l o r i n e t h a t was i n the 

25 water and I got s i c k t o my stomach. I t was l i k e a 
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1 dysentery. And I'm s t i l l on t h a t k i c k of a dysentery. 

2 I t ' s not as much now as i t was before, because at the time 

3 t h i s happened, I was s t i l l p u t t i n g a cup of Redstone water 

4 i n t o the microwave f o r my i n s t a n t coffee and also making my 

5 iced tea w i t h i t . I n o t i c e d about s i x weeks ago t h a t the 

6 water changed d r a s t i c a l l y . Like I said, i t seemed l i k e 

7 there was an awful l o t of c h l o r i n e i n the water. I got 

8 s i c k t o my stomach w i t h upper and lower pains i n my 

9 stomach. So, I stopped using water completely. Now, I 

10 don't even cook w i t h i t anymore. I j u s t buy the b o t t l e d 

11 water. The only t h i n g I use i t f o r i s my household chores 

12 and my wash. And when i t comes t o my wash, I have had my 

13 white clothes ruined twice. When I wash c l o t h e s , I l e t the 

14 water i n the washer, and I use a white cup t o t e s t i t to 

15 make sure i t ' s c l e a r . I f i t ' s c l e a r , I w i l l put my white 

16 clothes i n and I w i l l l e t them wash. 

17 Q. When you say you use a white cup t o t e s t i t , do 

18 you d i p a cup i n t o - -

19 A. No. An a c t u a l s o l i d white Corning Glass cup. 

20 Okay? I t ' s white. So--

21 Q. Describe what you do? 

22 A. I j u s t d i p the water out. As the hot water 

2 3 comes i n , I l e t i t f i l l up t o the top, depending on the 

24 load t h a t I'm watching, and I use my cup t o go i n and look 

25 at the water. I f i t ' s c l e a r , then I w i l l put my white 
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1 c lothes i n . I f i t ' s not, then a c t u a l l y I don't. I w i l l 

2 l e t the clothes wash and then I spin the clothes out. I do 

3 not l e t the washer spin r i n s e , because I have g o t t e n 

4 sprayed w i t h r u s t . So, then a f t e r i t spins out, I don't 

5 use the r i n s e water at a l l . I spin i t out, take the 

6 clothes out of the washer and l e t the c o l d water come back 

7 i n t o the washer, r e t e s t i t w i t h a white cup again. I f i t ' s 

8 c l e a r , I w i l l put the clothes back i n and wash them and 

9 spin i t out. I n no way does my white clothes touch t h a t 

10 spray w i t h the wash, ever. And the same t h i n g - - I have the 

11 same problems w i t h my hot water tank. The elements go. 

12 A l l my faucets look l i k e these ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . 

13 Q. When you say these, t e l l us what e x a c t l y you are 

14 r e f e r r i n g to? 

15 A. Well, i t ' s some s o r t of a mineral deposit t h a t 

16 e a t s - - i t a c t u a l l y eats the metal o f f the spigots and the 

17 bathroom f i x t u r e s . I have used teapots t h a t have scrunge 

18 on the bottom i n a week two t o three inches t h i c k . I 

19 stopped doing t h a t . I don't use teapots anymore. I use my 

20 microwave t o make my i n s t a n t coffee. And I use, a l s o - - I 

21 d i d n ' t t h i n k t o b r i n g any today, but I use l i k e l i t t l e 

22 containers, sometimes bowls, sometimes p l a s t i c containers 

2 3 t o put i n f r o n t of the r e g i s t e r s during w i n t e r t i m e , and 

24 they are a l l corroded around w i t h c r u s t y white i n about a 

2 5 week or 10 days. 
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1 Q. Okay. You say c r u s t y white--

2 A. I t ' s l i k e a c r y s t a l l i z e d . 

3 Q. I s i t s i m i l a r t o what we see on--

4 A. Yes, i t i s . I t ' s e x a c t l y l i k e t h i s 

5 ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . I t becomes a l l c r y s t a l l i z e d . 

6 Q. So, B a l l a E x h i b i t 3 i s what you are p o i n t i n g to? 

7 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . Yes. 

8 Q. You have been i n the hearing room today, have 

9 you not? 

10 A. I have. 

11 Q. And d i d you hear the testimony of Mr. Stone j u s t 

12 a l i t t l e w hile ago? 

13 A. Yes, I d i d . 

14 Q. Have you experienced drawing water i n t o a glass 

15 and seeing p a r t i c u l a t e s ? 

16 A. Yes. 

17 Q. Can you describe t h a t f o r us? 

18 A. I t looks l i k e Alka Seltzer. As a matter of 

19 f a c t , i t d i d t h a t t h i s morning. I went t o brush my t e e t h 

20 and the water was white. And as i t comes up t o the top, 

21 then i t s t a r t s t o c l e a r . But i t l i k e s l i k e an 

22 Alka S e l t z e r . 

23 Q. When you say white, you don't mean s o l i d white? 

24 A. I mean, not c l e a r t h a t you can d i s t i n g u i s h t h a t 

25 i t ' s water. 
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1 Q. I t ' s whitish? 

2 A. You can't d i s t i n g u i s h t h a t i t ' s water. I t ' s a 

3 l i q u i d , a white l i q u i d . As i t r i s e s t o the top, then i t 

4 c l e a r s . From the time you put the water i n the glass, i t ' s 

5 white, and then i t s t a r t s r i s i n g t o the top. When i t gets 

6 t o the top, then i t ' s c l e a r . 

7 Q. Now, do you remember the day t h a t Mr. Fought and 

8 myself came t o your home t o t a l k t o you about the service? 

9 A. Right. 

10 Q. And do you r e c a l l drawing a glass of water from 

11 your tap--

12 A. Right. 

13 Q. - - t o show Mr. Fought and myself? 

14 A. Right. I do. 

15 Q. Do you r e c a l l p u t t i n g i c e cubes i n t h a t water? 

16 A. I do. 

17 Q. And describe what happened, then, a f t e r you put 

18 the i c e cubes i n t o the water. 

19 A. I t was j u s t l i k e an explosion of l i k e l i t t l e 

20 c r y s t a l s t h a t went up around. There was a residue. 

21 Q. As we sat there and t a l k e d around your k i t c h e n 

22 t a b l e , describe what appeared at the bottom of the glass. 

23 A. I t was l i k e a residue. I t looked l i k e — i t ' s 

24 very hard t o describe i t . A c t u a l l y , t o be p e r f e c t l y 

25 honest, i t looked l i k e small pieces of t o i l e t paper. 
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1 That's what i t looks l i k e was f l o a t i n g around the bottom of 

2 i t . 

3 Q. Okay. Does t h a t happen c o n s i s t e n t l y ? I f you 

4 draw a glass of water and put i c e i n i t , does t h a t happen 

5 every time? 

6 A. I haven't been doing t h a t r e c e n t l y . I haven't 

7 been d r i n k i n g the water at a l l f o r over a year and a h a l f 

8 now. 

9 Q. So, you d i d i t f o r the s p e c i a l occasion we were 

10 there? 

11 A. Yeah. That was your s p e c i a l occasion. 

12 Q. Okay. Now, have you complained t o the water 

13 company about t h i s s o r t of thing? 

14 A. Oh, I have made several complaints. I have 

15 tal k e d - - n o t so much c a l l i n g the water company as t a l k i n g t o 

16 the employees of the water company. When they come around 

17 t o read the meters or something, you know, I always ask 

18 them about the water. I t ' s very hard, i s there a water 

19 main break. I n o t i c e d there was a water main break, my 

20 pressure i s low. That s o r t of complaints. But a c t u a l l y 

21 c a l l i n g the water company at the o f f i c e i t s e l f , no. I d i d 

22 make a formal complaint t o the P.U.C. 

23 Q. You mentioned pressure. Can you t e l l us whether 

24 you have consistent pressure at your home? 

2 5 A. No, I do not. 
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1 Q. And describe i n more d e t a i l how i t v a r i e s . 

2 A. Through the day when everyone i s using water, 

3 the pressure i s low. And t h a t a l l t r a n s p i r e d about a year 

4 and a h a l f ago when we had the problem w i t h Maiden H i l l 

5 when the water main breaks. 

6 Q. Are you t a l k i n g about the January 1999 outage? 

7 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . Yes. At the time, there 

8 was a f o u r - i n c h water main up at t h a t road. And the end of 

9 February, I don't know e x a c t l y what day i t was, but the end 

10 of February, they i n s e r t e d a two-inch PVC pipe i n t o t h a t 

11 f o u r - i n c h l i n e . And from t h a t time on, our pressure has 

12 been low. I t only stands t o reason t h a t a f o u r - i n c h 

13 w a t e r l i n e , n a t u r a l l y you are going t o get more water from a 

14 f o u r - i n c h than you are a two-inch PVC pipe. Also, we had a 

15 f i r e hydrant i n the neighborhood, and t h a t ' s been taken 

16 out. At the end of February when the PVC valve was put 

17 i n t o the f o u r - i n c h w a t e r l i n e , we had a f i r e hydrant. From 

18 t h a t time on, i t was covered w i t h p l a s t i c . I f there was a 

19 f i r e i n our neighborhood, we could not connect t h a t 

20 two-inch PVC pipe i n t o t h a t f i r e hydrant, which takes a 

21 fou r - t o s i x - i n c h tanker t r u c k hose. 

22 Q. Okay. Now, you are t a l k i n g about a f i r e hydrant 

23 t h a t ' s r i g h t on your s t r e e t ? 

24 A. I t was on our s t r e e t . I t ' s been removed by 

2 5 Redstone Water Company. 



135 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Q 

A 

Q 

a c t u a l l y 

A 

Q 

A 

Approximately when? 

A couple of months ago, i t ' s been removed. 

You gave us Box 114, but what s t r e e t i s i t 

That's Daisy Lane. 

That's Daisy Lane. 

So, now we have no f i r e hydrants, and I'm i n a 

neighborhood of 12 f a m i l i e s . And should there be a f i r e , 

what are we going t o do? Now, Mr. Yablonski t e s t i f i e d i n 

h i s testimony t h a t he has seen tanker t r u c k s take water 

from the f i r e hydrant and put i t i n t o a swimming pool t o 

douse a f i r e . 

Q. Now, you are t a l k i n g about Mr. Yablonski's 

w r i t t e n testimony? 

A. Yes. His w r i t t e n testimony, yes. And t h a t ' s 

another t h i n g t h a t I'm curious about. What i f we have a 

f i r e i n our neighborhood? What happens? What do we do? 

We don't do anything. We burn t o the ground. By the time 

a tanker t r u c k comes t o our place, whatever house i t i s , i t 

w i l l burn t o the ground. And I , myself, have never heard 

or seen a tanker t r u c k come t o the house, f i l l up a 

swimming pool from the f i r e hydrant, and douse a f i r e . 

Now, i f t h a t was the case and i f t h a t r e a l l y happens, how 

are we going t o f i l l a swimming pool? We don't have a f i r e 

hydrant. So, now what happens? Where do we get the water 
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1 from i f there's a f i r e i n our neighborhood? We can't 

2 connect t o a two-inch PVC. We couldn't o r i g i n a l l y do i t , 

3 anyway, t o the f i r e hydrant. And now we can't do i t at a l l 

4 because we have no f i r e hydrant. That's my main concern 

5 r i g h t now. 

6 Q. Have you asked the company whether t h a t f i r e 

7 hydrant w i l l be replaced? 

8 A. I already know i t ' s not going t o be, because i n 

9 h i s testimony, he i s r e p l a c i n g , you know, these pipes w i t h 

10 two-inch PVC pipes. And he says t h a t he doesn't--he 

11 doesn't have t o have 500 pounds of pressure per minute. 

12 So, you know, t h a t leaves us between a rock and a hard 

13 place i f there i s a f i r e . And my neighbors have complained 

14 t o me, as i s s t i p u l a t e d on my p e t i t i o n , t h a t I went around 

15 t o the houses on Saturday, Nelson Spitek i n p a r t i c u l a r 

16 signed the p e t i t i o n and he wrote a l i t t l e note underneath 

17 t h a t there i s no f i r e hydrant on there. 

18 Q. What was t h a t l a s t name? 

19 A. That was Nelson Spitek, S-p-i-t-e-k. I t ' s on 

20 the p e t i t i o n he made a l i t t l e n o t a t i o n , no f i r e hydrant. 

21 So, the neighborhood i s very concerned about having a f i r e 

22 hydrant and what do we do i n case there i s a f i r e . 

23 Q. Okay. I s there any issue t h a t you want the 

24 j udge t o know about t h a t we haven't covered? 

2 5 A . I t h i n k I have s t a t e d j ust about everything 
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1 t h a t 1 s very important. 

2 Q. Okay. Thank you very much f o r your testimony. 

3 A. Thank you. 

4 JUDGE NEMEC: You may Cross. 

5 C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

6 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

7 Q. Ms. Caeti, l e t me ask you about f i r e p r o t e c t i o n 

8 se r v i c e . You are assuming t h a t the water company i s 

9 responsible f o r p r o v i d i n g f i r e p r o t e c t i o n s e r v i c e , are you 

10 not? 

11 A. I would say Redstone Water Company i s 

12 responsible f o r the water t h a t goes i n t o those hydrants. 

13 Q. So, you don't t h i n k t h a t the water company i s 

14 responsible f o r p r o v i d i n g f i r e p r o t e c t i o n service? I s that 

15 your understanding of the e n t i t y t h a t 1 s responsible f o r 

16 making sure you have f i r e p r o t e c t i o n service i n your 

17 m u n i c i p a l i t y ? 

18 A. No. I t h i n k t o a c e r t a i n extent, he i s 

19 responsible. I f he wasn't, why would he take out the f i r e 

2 0 hydrant? 

21 Q. T e l l me who you t h i n k i s responsible f o r 

22 p r o v i d i n g f i r e p r o t e c t i o n service i n your m u n i c i p a l i t y . 

23 A. Well, I know at the time, the borough paid 

24 Mr. Yablonski. I t h i n k he i s responsible, yes, I do. 

25 Q. What m u n i c i p a l i t y do you l i v e in? 
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1 A. C a l i f o r n i a Borough. 

2 Q. The Borough of C a l i f o r n i a . Has anybody given 

3 you any k i n d of l e g a l o pinion t h a t i t ' s not the water 

4 company but, i n f a c t , the borough t h a t ' s l e g a l l y by law 

5 responsible f o r your f i r e p r o t e c t i o n service? 

6 A. I t was not the borough t h a t took the f i r e 

7 hydrant out. 

8 Q. But even without the f i r e hydrant, i s i t not the 

9 borough t h a t ' s responsible f o r making sure you have f i r e 

10 p r o t e c t i o n service, you and your neighbors i n C a l i f o r n i a 

11 Borough? 

12 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Objection, Your Honor, asked and 

13 answered and c a l l s f o r a l e g a l conclusion. 

14 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

15 Q. Do you know that? 

16 A. I t ' s not t h a t I don't know t h a t . 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: You are t e s t i n g the understanding o f - -

18 ATTORNEY NIESEN: She i s assuming t h a t my c l i e n t i s 

19 responsible f o r f i r e p r o t e c t i o n service. 

20 THE WITNESS: Excuse me. I d i d not assume t h a t . I 

21 d i d not assume t h a t . Excuse me. 

22 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

23 Q. I'm asking t o you t e l l me, what e n t i t y i s 

24 responsible f o r making sure you have--

25 A. I'm not q u i t e sure. I f I was t o be put on the 
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1 spot, I would say both, the borough and Redstone. 

2 Q. I n what sense do you t h i n k the borough i s 

3 responsible f o r f i r e p r o t e c t i o n service? 

4 A. I'm not sure about t h a t , e i t h e r , because i t ' s 

5 Redstone t h a t implanted those f i r e hydrants i n our 

6 neighborhood. 

7 Q. And even without the f i r e hydrants, i s i t not 

8 the borough 1s r e s p o n s i b i l i t y t o make sure you have f i r e 

9 p r o t e c t i o n s e r v i c e , t o make sure you have t r u c k s , and make 

10 sure you have water a v a i l a b l e w i t h the tru c k s t o f i g h t 

11 f i r e s ? 

12 A. I know t h a t our borough has paid Redstone Water 

13 Company f o r those f i r e hydrants. So, I'm assuming t h a t 

14 Redstone Water Company i s responsible f o r having water i n 

15 those hydrants. I f you are g e t t i n g paid f o r something, you 

16 are supposed t o perform, whatever, the o b l i g a t i o n or 

17 whatever. As long as you pay f o r something, you should get 

18 t h a t product. 

19 Q. Well, I won't debate i t w i t h you any longer, but 

20 I t h i n k t h a t - -

21 A. Why? Why not? 

22 Q. Because I'm asking you what your understanding 

23 i s about r e s p o n s i b i l i t y between the borough and the water 

24 company? 

25 A. And I j u s t t o l d you. 
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1 Q. And I would suggest t o you t h a t maybe you should 

2 look at the borough. You should c a l l the borough and say--

3 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, I ob j e c t t o t h i s 

4 d i s s e r t a t i o n . These witnesses d i d not come i n here t o be 

5 l e c t u r e d by Mr. Niesen. 

6 JUDGE NEMEC: Fine. You are asking the witness i n 

7 some aspects of your question f o r a l e g a l conclusion, and 

8 t h a t ' s o b j e c t i o n a b l e . She st a t e d her o p i n i o n t h a t both are 

9 responsible, but t h a t ' s j u s t her op i n i o n and t h a t ' s 

10 something t h a t we w i l l I'm sure develop more f u l l y i n t h i s 

11 record i n terms of who i s responsible f o r what. Do you 

12 have any other questions f o r her? 

13 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Yes 

14 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

15 Q. Mrs. Caeti, said your white clothes were ruined 

16 twice? 

17 A. Yes. 

18 Q. When was that? 

19 A. I t ' s been a while now, because I have been 

20 washing t h i s way f o r years now. The f i r s t time i t 

21 happened, I j u s t knew i t happened and t r i e d the best I 

22 could t o get i t clean. The second time i t happened, i n the 

23 meantime, I t a l k e d t o one of the neighbors and they said 

24 t h a t i t happened t o them, and they took t h e i r white clothes 

2 5 up t o Redstone Water Company and they said, tough. 
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1 Q. The dates, ma'am? 

2 A. I don't know the exact dates. This was w i t h i n 

3 the l a s t f i v e years. 

4 Q. That was the l a s t time, w i t h i n the l a s t f i v e 

5 years? 

6 A. Right. And I don't do i t anymore. 

7 Q. And how long have you l i v e d at Box 114 i n 

8 Daisytown? 

9 A. Sixteen, almost 17 years. 

10 Q. And how o l d i s your home? 

11 A . I would say approximately maybe 3 0 years, 3 5 

12 years. 

13 Q. I s the o r i g i n a l customer service l i n e s t i l l i n 

14 place a t the home, to your knowledge? 

15 A. We r e c e n t l y - - w e l l , not r e c e n t l y . I would say i n 

16 the l a s t seven or eight years, we had sewage put i n . Those 

17 were the only new l i n e s t h a t went i n . 

18 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Thank you, ma'am. That's a l l I 

19 have. 

2 0 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Nothing, Your Honor. 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you, ma'am. You are excused. 

22 (Witness excused.) 

23 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: The O.C.A. c a l l s Mrs. Wadsworth. 

24 (Witness sworn.) 

25 JUDGE NEMEC: Please s t a t e your f u l l name. 
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1 THE WITNESS: G l o r i a Wadsworth. 

2 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you, ma'am. You may proceed. 

3 GLORIA WADSWORTH, a witness herein, 

4 c a l l e d on behalf of the Complainants, having f i r s t been 

5 duly sworn, was examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

6 D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

7 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

8 Q. Mrs. Wadsworth, you and your husband are both 

9 formal Complainants against Redstone Water, are you not? 

10 A. (The witness nods her head.) 

11 Q. Am I r e c a l l i n g c o r r e c t l y t h a t you t o l d me th a t 

12 your husband has some h e a l t h problems and he couldn't 

13 appear today? 

14 A. He can't t a l k . I t ' s h i s voice. 

15 Q. Okay. So, you are e s s e n t i a l l y here on behalf of 

16 both of you i n those formal complaints, correct? 

17 A. (The witness nods her head.) 

18 Q. Your address, please, s t r e e t address? 

19 A. 51 Main Stre e t . 

20 Q. Could you keep your voice up a l i t t l e b i t ? 

21 A. 51 Main St r e e t , Daisytown, PA. 

22 Q. And i s t h a t Box 203? 

23 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

24 Q. Now, Mrs. Wadsworth, how long have you l i v e d i n 

25 the Redstone Water t e r r i t o r y ? 
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1 A. A l l my l i f e . 

2 Q. I w i l l ask you when you were born? 

3 A. 64 years. 

4 Q. You are 64 years o l d . And do you d r i n k Redstone 

5 water? 

6 A. I d r i n k i t . I'm not crazy about i t , but I d r i n k 

7 i t . Not a l l the time. I d r i n k mostly pop, but I do d r i n k 

8 water. 

9 Q. You do? 

10 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

11 Q. And have you, i n f a c t , been d r i n k i n g the water 

12 since you were a l i t t l e c h i l d ? 

13 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

14 Q. Where d i d you l i v e before you moved l i v e d at 

15 Box 203? 

16 A. Down the Old Patch. 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: Excuse me. You are going t o have t o 

18 keep your hands away from your face and speak up so we can 

19 hear you. Okay? 

2 0 THE WITNESS: Okay. 

21 A. Crescent Heights, the same place, but a 

22 d i f f e r e n t road. Like where we are at now, i t ' s down the 

2 3 road. The same place, though. I don't know what the 

24 address would be, j ust Crescent Heights. 

25 Q. Now, you said, I'm not crazy about the water. 
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1 Can you t e l l us why you are not? 

2 A. Well, i t ' s j u s t - - I don't l i k e the t a s t e . 

3 Q. Can you describe the taste? 

4 A. I t ' s s o r t of b i t t e r l i k e . But I l i k e water so 

5 much, I d r i n k i t . I d r i n k mostly pop, though. My husband 

6 won't d r i n k i t at a l l . 

7 Q. He won't? 

8 A. Oh, no. He won't touch i t . He w i l l take coffee 

9 because the water i s b o i l e d , you know, but he won't d r i n k 

10 water at a l l . 

11 Q. Do you use the water f o r cooking? 

12 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

13 Q. Do you f i n d t h a t exposure t o the water a f f e c t s 

14 your pots and pans and dishes? 

15 A. Oh, t e r r i b l e . 

16 Q. Can you describe t h a t , please? 

17 A. Well, I had a dog and cat, and every time t h e i r 

18 water dishes would get--they would get l i k e t h a t 

19 ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . I t d i d n ' t take very long at a l l . I would 

20 j u s t throw them away. 

21 Q. When you say t h a t , are you p o i n t i n g t o B a l l a 

22 E x h i b i t 3? 

23 A. I would throw them away and j u s t go buy them new 

24 ones. And now I have a b i r d and I f e e l s o r r y f o r him. I 

25 would say about every s i x to seven months, I have t o go to 
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1 the pet store and get him new water pans because i t gets 

2 around the water pans. Those pans are t e r r i b l e . 

3 Q. Okay. You have been here f o r the testimony of 

4 the other witnesses today? 

5 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

6 Q. And you have heard the problems t h a t they have 

7 expressed about doing t h e i r laundry and thi n g s l i k e that? 

8 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

9 Q. Do you have some more problems t o that? 

10 A. I buy more soap and shampoos and s t u f f . I mean, 

11 t h a t water i s so hard. They are r i g h t about the soap. 

12 That's the Zest soap. That's a l l . 

13 Q. The Zest soap? 

14 A. Yes. And t o keep r i n g s and s t u f f around your 

15 tub, you have t o k i l l i t w i t h bubble bath. The water i s 

16 hard. 

17 Q. Do both you and your husband bathe i n the water? 

18 A. He showers and I bathe. 

19 Q. Do you have consistent pressure i n your home? 

2 0 A. No. 

21 Q. Can you describe--

22 A. I t ' s o f f and on. Well, l i k e i f I'm running the 

2 3 dishwasher or something and he goes t o take a shower and he 

24 f o r g e t s I have i t on, he s t a r t s t o h o l l e r at me, shut the 

25 water o f f , shut the water o f f . I can't run i t i n the 



146 

1 sink. He said, I have no pressure, no water. So, you 

2 can 11 run two things at one time. There i s no way. 

3 Q. Okay. I s t h a t a l l of the time t h a t you can't 

4 run two appliances at once or can't have a shower and an 

5 appliance? 

6 A. A l l the time. A l l the time. 

7 Q. You have heard a number of people t e s t i f y , I'm 

8 sure, about the e f f e c t s of the water on such th i n g s as the 

9 heating elements we have here? 

10 A. Ours i s the same way. 

11 Q. B a l l a E x h i b i t 5 and Blackburn E x h i b i t 1. Do you 

12 see some more thi n g s i n your house, also? 

13 A. The same t h i n g . We go through a coffee p o t - - I 

14 buy a coffee p o t - - I would say every s i x months, I have t o 

15 buy a coffee pot. My dishwashers, I have had two or three 

16 already. I t j u s t corrodes them out. 

17 Q. And these deposits t h a t we have marked, f o r 

18 example Blackburn E x h i b i t 3, do you see the same things i n 

19 your appliances. 

2 0 A. The same t h i n g . The same t h i n g . The shower 

21 head, we have t o replace that--he replaces t h a t every two 

22 years. I use Lime Away f o r everything. 

2 3 Q. You do? 

24 A. But Lime Away only takes care of i t a f t e r so 

25 long. Then they j u s t don't take care of i t . You have t o 
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1 scrape i t o f f w i t h a k n i f e . 

2 Q. Okay. Now, you say t h a t you d r i n k the water. 

3 When you draw water out of the tap, do you ever n o t i c e 

4 d i s c o l o r a t i o n other than clear? 

5 A. Yeah. Not r e a l — i t ' s not l i k e i t should be, but 

6 i t has the f l o a t i n g t h i n g s t h a t looks l i k e snow f l a k e s i n 

7 i t . 

8 Q. The t i n y white things? 

9 A. Yes. 

10 Q. Do you see t h a t whether you put i c e i n i t or 

11 not? 

12 A. Both. Both. 

13 Q. Just s t r a i g h t out of the tap and w i t h the ice? 

14 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . My kids w i l l come home 

15 and they w i l l go t o get a glass of water and they are not 

16 used t o i t . Mom, look, you got f l o a t i n g t h i n g s i n here. 

17 Q. And what do you say? 

18 A. Well, i t ' s been t h a t way f o r years. What am I 

19 going t o do about i t ? 

20 Q. Do you n o t i c e any odor when you take a glass of 

21 water? 

22 A. Yeah. 

23 Q. Can you describe what odor you detect? 

24 A. Sort of l i k e a c h l o r i n e smell. 

25 Q. I s t h a t a l l the time or j u s t some of the time? 
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1 A. Well, r e a l l y , I guess when I d r i n k the water i s 

2 when I n o t i c e i t . Because when I take my p i l l s and s t u f f , 

3 I j ust don 11 l i k e t o take the water. I d r i n k i t because I 

4 have t o . 

5 Q. Okay. Any other problems t h a t you can t h i n k of 

6 you would l i k e the judge t o know about because of Redstone 

7 Water? 

8 A. The same as what everybody else said. 

9 Q. Thank you very much f o r your testimony. 

10 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Just a couple questions. 

11 C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

12 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

13 Q. I s i t Mrs. Wadsworth? 

14 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

15 Q. You l i v e at 51 Main S t r e e t . I s t h a t at the top 

16 of the h i l l ? The Bottom? 

17 A. The very top, Crescent Heights. 

18 Q. The very top or--

19 A. Crescent Heights. 

2 0 Q. How many homes are higher than yours? 

21 A. I t ' s r i g h t there. 

22 Q. How o l d i s your house? Any idea? 

2 3 A. Let's see. We moved i n t h a t house when I was 

24 10 years o l d . That was 50 some years. So, p r e t t y o l d . 

25 Q. I t ' s t h a t o l d . Okay. To your knowledge, the 
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1 customer service l i n e going i n t o the house, i s i t the same 

2 l i n e t h a t 's always been there? 

3 A. You know, t h a t k i n d of s t u f f , I don't know. I 

4 know we replaced when we put the sewage i n . We d i d replace 

5 a w a t e r l i n e . I don't know how many years ago i t was. My 

6 sons dug i t out and put i t i n . 

7 Q. You s p e c i f i c a l l y remember t h a t , ma'am? 

8 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

9 Q. What year was that? 

10 A. That, I can't remember. 

11 Q. How o l d was your son when he d i d i t ? 

12 A. Well, they were s t i l l home. 

13 Q. And how long ago was that? 

14 A. I can't remember. 

15 Q. How long ago was your son home? How long ago 

16 was that? 

17 A. Well, two of my sons dug i t , r e a l l y . 

18 Q - When they were home? 

19 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

20 Q. And how long ago was that? 

21 A. Let's see. I couldn't t e l l you. I can't 

22 remember dates. I know they dug i t when they were home. 

23 Q. How o l d are they now? 

24 A. Well, one i s 4 5 and one 3 8 and one i s 34. 

25 Q. Okay. 
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1 ATTORNEY NIESEN: That's a l l I have. Thank you. 

2 JUDGE NEMEC: Anything else? 

3 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Nothing, Your Honor. 

4 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you very much, ma'am. You are 

5 excused. 

6 (Witness excused.) 

7 (Witness sworn.) 

8 JUDGE NEMEC: S i r , please s t a t e your f u l l name. 

9 THE WITNESS: James Rohaley, R-o-h-a-1-e-y. I l i v e 

10 at 383 Pike Run Drive, Daisytown, Pennsylvania, 15427. 

11 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. One more time. James--

12 THE WITNESS: Rohaley, R-o-h-a-1-e-y. 

13 JUDGE NEMEC: Got you. You may proceed. 

14 JAMES ROHALEY, a witness her e i n , c a l l e d 

15 on behalf of the Complainants, having f i r s t been duly 

16 sworn, was examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

17 D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

18 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

19 Q. Mr. Rohaley, how long have you l i v e d at t h a t 

20 address? 

21 A. Since 1963. 

2 2 Q. And do you l i v e alone? 

23 A. No. I l i v e w i t h my w i f e and two c h i l d r e n . 

24 Q. And are you employed? 

25 A. I'm r e t i r e d . I have been r e t i r e d since 1984. 
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1 Q. And p r i o r t o t h a t , where d i d you work? 

2 A. At the Department of Welfare. I was a Public 

3 Assistance Examiner I . 

4 Q. And d i d you f i l e a formal complaint i n t h i s 

5 proceeding? 

6 A. Yes, I d i d . 

7 Q. And are you a customer of Redstone Water 

8 Company? 

9 A. Yes, I am. 

10 Q. Are you s a t i s f i e d w i t h your water service? 

11 A. C e r t a i n l y not. 

12 Q. Can you t e l l me one reason why you are not 

13 s a t i s f i e d ? 

14 A. Well, b a s i c a l l y , i t ' s the corrosiveness of the 

15 water. I n the l a s t f i v e years, I have replaced my water 

16 tanks three times. I don't know how many number of times 

17 I've replaced one of these ( i n d i c a t i n g ) , because I've 

18 become an expert w i t h i t . When I - -

19 Q. Excuse me. Let me stop you f o r a second. When 

20 you say replaced one of these, can you e x p l a i n what t h a t i s 

21 f o r the record? When you say--

22 A. The heating element. 

23 JUDGE NEMEC: The heating element of what, s i r ? 

24 THE WITNESS: Of the water heater. 

25 JUDGE NEMEC: Okay. Hot water tank? 
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1 A. When I r a i s e d my hand a while ago, I j u s t wanted 

2 t o e x p l a i n something about t h i s p a r t i c u l a r element. Now, 

3 a l l the ones t h a t I i n s t a l l e d , t h i s i s not the way they 

4 normally look. I f you f o l d i t back t h i s way, i t f o l d s back 

5 t h i s way ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . When they blow, once the sediment 

6 reaches t h i s element, i t causes the sediment t o get 

7 superheated. And j u s t before i t blows, your water comes 

8 t e r r i f i c a l l y hot and then a l l of a sudden i t blows. And 

9 t h i s t h i n g from a doubled-up p o s i t i o n opens up t o look 

10 something l i k e t h i s ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . The only way you can 

11 clean your sediment out of the tank--now, they explained 

12 t h a t every month, you should d r a i n your tank. Well, I w i l l 

13 t e l l you something. You put i n a new tank--and I've 

14 replaced many of them, because I have a r e n t a l house, 

15 also. W i t h i n a month's time t h a t you i n s t a l l a brand new 

16 water tank, you cannot get anything t o come out of th a t 

17 bottom d r a i n . I've taken a coat hanger and jammed i t up i n 

18 there and t r i e d e verything. Nothing w i l l come out. The 

19 only way you can d r a i n t h a t tank i s t o clean the sediment 

20 and remove t h i s element. Then 40 g a l l o n s or 80 ga l l o n s , 

21 depending what size i t tank, i t comes rushing out and 

22 washes a l l t h i s s t u f f down. You can't completely clean i t 

2 3 because the hole f o r t h i s i s about t h i s high from the 

24 bottom of the tank ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . 

25 Q. Mr. Rohaley, how high i s t h a t t h a t you are 
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1 showing w i t h your fing e r s ? 

2 A. I b e t t e r say about 16 inches. 

3 JUDGE NEMEC: S i r , what you showed the distance 

4 there was not 16 inches. 

5 THE WITNESS: I know. I was j u s t making a gesture. 

6 I'm so r r y . I would say approximately 16 inches. 

7 A. Now, you cannot clean the sediment out. So, 

8 what I have t o do then, I t u r n on the water f u l l force and 

9 t r y t o f l u s h i t out. And sometimes I w i l l take a scraper 

10 and t r y t o scrape i t out. Now, when I i n s t a l l a tank, I 

11 can l i f t a tank and take i t down there and put i t i n 

12 place. When I go t o remove i t , I cannot handle i t . I have 

13 t o r o l l i t out and get help t o get i t out of the c e l l a r . 

14 This sediment i s so heavy t h a t you wouldn't b e l i e v e i t . 

15 Once i t goes up t o the element, you simply can't handle 

16 t h a t tank by y o u r s e l f . Now, my h i s t o r y w i t h the water 

17 company goes way back. When I was a young man, back i n the 

18 70 1 s, I complained. I went t o township meetings. I had 

19 p e t i t i o n s asking the water company--at t h a t time, the tanks 

20 a t Crescent Heights were uncovered. I t r i e d t o get our 

21 township o f f i c i a l s t o help me t o see t h a t the Redstone 

22 Water Company would cover the tanks. Now, I knew t h a t 

23 there was a Court Order d a t i n g back t o 1970 t h a t they 

24 should cover t h a t tank. They got around t o i t i n 1992. 

25 And i n the meanwhile, young boys were swimming i n t h i s 
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1 tank. They were throwing dead dogs up i n t o the tank, dead 

2 cats. 

3 JUDGE NEMEC: S i r , you are g e t t i n g i n t o s t u f f t h a t I 

4 don't want t o get i n t o . I mean, the h i s t o r y i s i n t e r e s t i n g 

5 but we want t o deal w i t h what the s i t u a t i o n i s today. 

6 A. I w i l l get back t o the basics. Now, anyplace 

7 t h a t I have a s h u t - o f f valve, i f there i s any sweating, i t 

8 forms a hard c r u s t around those valves, and I cannot t u r n 

9 them on or o f f . I t ' s j u s t l i k e a white calcium deposit. 

10 I t ' s l i k e cement. You can't break i t . At one p o i n t , I had 

11 a small d r i p above my heating vents i n my furnace, and we 

12 had t o take one se c t i o n of the heating vent out because 

13 there was a s l i g h t d r i p coming down. When we took t h i s 

14 s e c t i o n of galvanized s t e e l down, we found a hole from 

15 where the d r i p had gone, t o show how c o r r o s i v e i t i s , the 

16 size of a s i l v e r d o l l a r . I t j u s t ate r i g h t through the 

17 galvanized vents. And every faucet i n the house leaks. 

18 So, I bought a Moen assembly f o r my k i t c h e n sink, 

19 guaranteed f o r a l i f e t i m e . W i t h i n one year, i t was 

20 d e f e c t i v e . I c a l l e d the company and they said, oh, f i n e , 

21 we w i l l guarantee i t , we w i l l send you some replacement 

22 p a r t s . They sent me some pa r t s and they sent me a hex 

23 wrench. Well, I t r i e d so hard t o get t h a t top screw out so 

24 t h a t I could make t h i s r e p a i r , and I bent the hex wrench 

25 and I could never get i t apart. As a matter of f a c t , I 
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1 have the same problem w i t h my new faucet. I took a hex 

2 wrench and I cannot break i t because i t corrodes and 

3 forces --makes such a seal, you cannot undo i t . The same 

4 t h i n g goes w i t h t h i s . I bought a s p e c i a l t o o l so th a t I 

5 could remove these elements, because i t s i t s up close t o 

6 the heater. You can't take a normal wrench and t r y t o get 

7 i t undone. And I'm p r e t t y strong and there i s a bar on 

8 t h i s s p e c i a l wrench, and I bent i t and I s t i l l have a very 

9 d i f f i c u l t time t o break one of these connections because i t 

10 j u s t corrodes shut. That's my basic complaint. When I 

11 take a shower, i f I allow the water t o h i t my face, my eyes 

12 burn and s t i n g s l i k e i f you was i n a swimming pool w i t h 

13 excessive--what i s i t t h a t they put in? 

14 Q. You mean c h l o r i n e , Mr. Rohaley? 

15 A. The what? 

16 Q. Chlorine? 

17 A. The c h l o r i n e . Yeah. I'm sor r y . At any r a t e , 

18 my eyes burn, and I j ust t r y t o avoid making contact w i t h 

19 t h a t water. Now, one funny t h i n g i s as co r r o s i v e as t h i s 

20 s t u f f i s , I t h i n k i t ' s d e t r i m e n t a l t o our h e a l t h . My wife 

21 has had t o have her g a l l b l a d d e r removed, my two daughters 

2 2 had t h e i r g a l l b l a d d e r s removed, my son has been advised t o 

23 have h i s g a l l b l a d d e r removed, and I have a l l the symptoms 

24 of g a l l b l a d d e r t r o u b l e . For the past 20 years, I have 

25 experienced u r i n a r y problems a t t r i b u t e d t o calcium 
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1 deposits. So, I t h i n k i t ' s d e t r i m e n t a l t o our h e a l t h . As 

2 f a r as Mr. Stone i s concerned, he derives h i s water from a 

3 d i f f e r e n t system than I do. So, f o r t u n a t e l y , he might be 

4 able t o d r a i n h i s , because I t h i n k h i s comes from the 

5 Fredericktown Water Company. 

6 Q. Mr. Rohaley, do you mean he may be able t o d r a i n 

7 or drink? 

8 A. He says t h a t he can d r a i n h i s tank sometimes. 

9 Q. His hot water tank? 

10 A. But I can't do mine because i t corrodes up. I 

11 get my water from Crescent Heights from the tanks. So, 

12 there i s simply nothing I can do. At l e a s t once a year, i f 

13 I don't clean t h a t tank--and I'm suspecting the one I 

14 i n s t a l l e d on October of '98 t o be going any minute. Every 

15 time I take a shower I say, w e l l , i t ' s coming. I'm 

16 expecting the system t o shut down. 

17 Q. Mr. Rohaley, can I j u s t ask you a couple more 

18 quick questions? Did you say t h a t you replaced your hot 

19 water heater, the tank, three times? 

20 A. I replaced i t on 2/10/92, on 11/5/93, which i s 

21 j u s t a l i t t l e more than a year and a h a l f l a t e r . I was 

22 l a y i n g i n bed and my w i f e said, i t ' s r a i n i n g outside. I 

23 looked out and said, no, i t ' s not r a i n i n g . I went down i n 

24 the c e l l a r , and the s t e e l s h i e l d i n the middle of my tank 

25 had r u s t e d out w i t h i n a year and a h a l f and water was j u s t 
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1 pouring out and had my basement flooded. Then I replaced 

2 i t again on 10/2/98. And t h i s i s through Ace Hardware 

3 Company i n Brownsville, Pennsylvania, and these dates was 

4 taken o f f t h e i r computer and could be v e r i f i e d . 

5 Q. So, you are saying you replaced the whole hot 

6 water tank? 

7 A. Yes. 

8 Q. How o f t e n do you--or do you replace the heating 

9 elements? 

10 A. Yearly, at l e a s t . Sometimes sooner than t h a t , 

11 but at l e a s t once a year. 

12 Q. Mr. Rohaley, do you or your f a m i l y d r i n k the 

13 Redstone water? 

14 A. We had, but two years ago, I i n s t a l l e d a new 

15 r e f r i g e r a t o r and I have a f i l t e r going t o the d r i n k i n g 

16 water i n the r e f r i g e r a t o r . We have been using t h a t . But 

17 t r u t h f u l l y , sometimes when I take a glass and put i t t o my 

18 nose, i t smells l i k e there had been a dead dog or something 

19 dead i n t h a t water. I t ' s t e r r i b l e . And when they t a l k 

2 0 about t h i s m i l k i n e s s , I have taken glasses of water t h a t 

21 looks l i k e pure m i l k . And then a f t e r a p e r i o d of time, of 

2 2 course, i t does s e t t l e down and become f a i r l y c l e a r , 

23 anyway. 

24 Q. The water you are t a l k i n g about when you are 

25 t a l k i n g about the smell and the cloudiness, i s t h a t water 
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1 t h a t you got d i r e c t l y from a tap or i s t h a t water you are 

2 g e t t i n g through the f i l t e r ? 

3 A. That would come from the tap and not from my 

4 d r i n k i n g system. I t ' s separate. But i f I would take a 

5 glass of water out of the tap, i t would j u s t look l i k e she 

6 said, l i k e Alka S e l t z e r and milky white and leaves a white 

7 sediment on the bottom of your glass, l i k e i f you l e f t a 

8 glass of m i l k s i t out overnight t h a t was empty. 

9 Q. I s there a d i f f e r e n c e between the water t h a t 

10 comes out of your tap and water t h a t goes t o the f i l t e r i n 

11 the r e f r i g e r a t o r ? Can you t e l l the d i f f e r e n c e ? 

12 A. I t ' s b e t t e r i f i t comes out of the 

13 r e f r i g e r a t o r . But l i k e I said, I have t o replace there 

14 f i l t e r q u i t e o f t e n . You are supposed t o replace i t every 

15 s i x months. But sometimes when I n o t i c e the smell and the 

16 t a s t e , you can t e l l there i s a d i f f e r e n c e i n the t a s t e , I 

17 go ahead and replace i t . 

18 Q. And have you complained t o the water company 

19 about these problems? 

20 A. I have been complaining on and o f f f o r years 

21 through our township o f f i c i a l s . And I take exception t o 

22 the f a c t t h a t the water company claims they have no r e a l 

23 l i a b i l i t y about the hydrants when they have had a contract 

24 since 1952. As f a r as my knowledge i s concerned, they were 

25 charging $185.00 a hydrant f o r about 18 hydrants. And now 
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1 without a new co n t r a c t , they have r a i s e d t h a t r a t e 

2 considerably. I don't know e x a c t l y what the r a t e i s . 

3 JUDGE NEMEC: S i r , what's the basis f o r your 

4 knowledge regarding the charge f o r hydrants? 

5 THE WITNESS: Well, l e t ' s see. Through the Township 

6 Supervisors. 

7 JUDGE NEMEC: That's what they t o l d you? 

8 THE WITNESS: Yeah. 

9 JUDGE NEMEC: Are you, y o u r s e l f , a Supervisor? 

10 THE WITNESS: No. No. 

11 JUDGE NEMEC: Have you ever been one? 

12 THE WITNESS: No. 

13 JUDGE NEMEC: Have you ever seen the con t r a c t 

14 between the township and the water--

15 THE WITNESS: Yes. I t was shown t o me at a meeting 

16 t h a t I attended r e c e n t l y . I be l i e v e somebody here has a 

17 cancelled check from the township t o the Redstone Water 

18 Company. I bel i e v e someone here has t h a t . 

19 JUDGE NEMEC: But you don't? 

20 THE WITNESS: No. 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: That's f i n e . I j u s t want t o know your 

22 basis. 

23 THE WITNESS: I have knowledge of i t . 

24 JUDGE NEMEC: Yeah. General knowledge, but i t ' s not 

25 f i r s t h a n d . 
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1 THE WITNESS: But I t h i n k t h a t can be substa n t i a t e d 

2 through some of the people. 

3 JUDGE NEMEC: Regardless whether i t can or not, you 

4 can't. 

5 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

6 Q. Mr. Rohaley, have you d i r e c t l y c a l l e d the water 

7 company or t a l k e d t o water company personnel t o complain 

8 about any problem w i t h your water? 

9 A. Well, before they covered the tanks, my w i f e and 

10 I no t i c e d t h a t the water smelled t e r r i b l e , and I stood 

11 beside my w i f e while she c a l l e d the water company and said, 

12 the water smells so t e r r i b l e , i t ' s l i k e a dead dog i s i n 

13 i t . And they said, t h e i r response was, how d i d you know? 

14 Q. Mr. Rohaley, more r e c e n t l y than t h a t , have you 

15 complained i n recent years? 

16 A. Only through the c i t i z e n s group, r e a l l y . That's 

17 when I become involved. You know, I'm 75 years o l d . I 

18 fought these b a t t l e s when I was younger. I got abs o l u t e l y 

19 nowhere. So, n a t u r a l l y , I gave up and I'm glad t o see 

20 these young people have taken the i n i t i a t i v e and doing the 

21 j o b t h a t r e a l l y I should have pursued myself. I'm ashamed 

22 t h a t 1 couldn't have done a b e t t e r j ob than I had i n the 

23 past. 

24 ATTORNEY HORTING: That's a l l I have. 

25 JUDGE NEMEC: Cross? 
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1 C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

2 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

3 Q. When you stood beside your w i f e and she c a l l e d 

4 the water company--

5 JUDGE NEMEC: You are t a l k i n g about many years ago. 

6 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

7 Q. What year was that? 

8 A. I'm lucky i f I remember what I d i d yesterday. 

9 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Could we i n s t r u c t the people back 

10 here t o stop the comments? 

11 JUDGE NEMEC: Please l e t ' s not have any extraneous 

12 comments. I t ' s hard enough t o f o l l o w without people 

13 t a l k i n g over one another. 

14 A. N a t u r a l l y , i t had t o be between 1970 and 1992. 

15 Q. Was i t 1970 or 1992? 

16 A. I wish you would t e l l me, s i r . 

17 Q. You don't remember? 

18 JUDGE NEMEC: Whoa, whoa, whoa, whoa. Before you 

19 get i n t o t h i s any f u r t h e r , h i s comment on D i r e c t was 

20 something about t h i s happening back before the tanks were 

21 covered. The tanks were covered i n '92? 

22 THE WITNESS: Yes. 

23 JUDGE NEMEC: So, i t ' s at l e a s t '92 or e a r l i e r . And 

24 as I pointed out then and I w i l l p o i n t out now, we are 

25 t a l k i n g about something t h a t was--you know, happened q u i t e 
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1 some time ago. 

2 THE WITNESS: You r e a l i z e I'm 75 years o l d , and i t ' s 

3 hard f o r me t o remember what I d i d yesterday. 

4 JUDGE NEMEC: You are doing a great j o b 

5 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

6 Q. Your memory i s not too good on any of t h i s , i s 

7 t h a t r i g h t ? 

8 ATTORNEY HORTING: Obj e c t i o n . Obj e c t i o n . 

9 JUDGE NEMEC: Sustained. Regardless, i f you have a 

10 question, ask i t , and no extraneous comments from anybody, 

11 i n c l u d i n g counsel. 

12 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

13 Q. You have been d r i n k i n g the Redstone water, i s n ' t 

14 t h a t true? 

15 A. Yes. And I have been s u f f e r i n g a l l my l i f e . 

16 Q. And--

17 A. I have kidney problems t o the present time. My 

18 kidneys are swollen. My u r o l o g i s t t e l l s me t h a t I'm i n 

19 danger of having uremic poisoning at any time unless I take 

20 care of i t . 

21 Q. What ki n d of f i l t e r i s i t t h a t you have on your 

22 new r e f r i g e r a t o r ? I s t h a t the i n - l i n e f i l t e r were we have 

23 t a l k e d about w i t h other witnesses? 

24 A. I t ' s a Sure Flow f i l t e r there t h a t I buy at 

25 Wal-Mart. 
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1 Q. I t ' s an i n - l i n e f i l t e r ? 

2 A. I t ' s an i n - l i n e , yes. 

3 Q. A charcoal f i l t e r i n g mechanism? 

4 A. How i s t h a t again? 

5 Q. I t ' s a charcoal f i l t e r ? 

6 A. Yes. That's c o r r e c t . 

7 Q. Now, j u s t t e l l me the dates of your water 

8 heater. You had one t h a t was put i n place i n February of 

9 ' 92? 

10 A. Yes. 

11 Q. And then t h a t one, the ja c k e t rusted through 

12 on--

13 A. 11/5/93. 

14 Q. Did you go back t o the store where you bought i t 

15 f o r a--

16 A. Well, I went back to Ace Hardware, and they said 

17 the problem down there i s your hard water, because they are 

18 having a l o t of experience w i t h i t . I d i d note t h a t every 

19 time I went back, i t was w i t h i n the warranty period. But I 

20 knew a c t u a l l y t h a t i t wasn't Ace Hardware's f a u l t and i t 

21 wasn't the f a u l t of the heater i t s e l f . I t was the f a c t 

22 t h a t the hard water, the tank j u s t could not take i t . 

23 Q. Was t h a t during the warranty period? 

24 A. They were a l l w i t h i n t h a t warranty period. 

25 Because each time you get a new heater, the warranty goes 
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1 back up again f o r f i v e years. I n other words, from '93--I 

2 j u s t made i t i n '98 by the s k i n of my t e e t h . I t h i n k I was 

3 a day w i t h i n my warranty period. They honored i t , but i t ' s 

4 not t h e i r f a u l t , t r u t h f u l l y . 

5 Q. Ace Hardware honored the warranty? 

6 A. Yes. 

7 Q. I n '93? 

8 A. A l l three times. 

9 Q. Okay. 

10 A. And the f o u r t h time, i f you count my daughter's 

11 tank, she l i v e s at 373 Pike Run Drive, she had an 80-gallon 

12 tank and I had t o replace i t . And i t was also under 

13 warranty. 

14 Q. You l i v e at 383 Pike Run Drive, i s t h a t correct? 

15 A. That's r i g h t . 

16 Q. You l i v e d there since 1963? 

17 A. Right. But I've l i v e d i n Daisytown a l l my l i f e , 

18 f o r 75 years, except World War I I when I was away f o r three 

19 years, e i g h t months, and 11 days. 

2 0 Q. You remembered t h a t w e l l , s i r . 

21 JUDGE NEMEC: That's something you don't f o r g e t . 

22 ATTORNEY NIESEN: I have no more questions f o r 

2 3 Mr. Rohaley. Thank you. 

24 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you, s i r . You are excused. 

25 (Witness excused.) 
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1 ATTORNEY HORTING: Your Honor, I would l i k e t o c a l l 

2 Yvonne Dickinson. 

3 (Witness sworn.) 

4 JUDGE NEMEC: Please s t a t e your f u l l name. 

5 THE WITNESS: Yvonne Dickinson. 

6 JUDGE NEMEC: Y-v-o-n-n-e? 

7 THE WITNESS: Yes. 

8 JUDGE NEMEC: And Dickinson, D-i-c-k-i-n-s-o-n. 

9 THE WITNESS: Yes. 

10 JUDGE NEMEC: You may proceed. 

11 YVONNE DICKINSON, a witness herein, 

12 c a l l e d on behalf of the Complainants, having f i r s t been 

13 duly sworn, was examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

14 D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

15 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

16 Q. Mrs. Dickinson, can you please give your address 

17 f o r the record? 

18 A. Box 64-A, Main Street, Daisytown, PA. 

19 Q. Do you have a s t r e e t address t h a t d i f f e r s from 

20 t h a t box address? I s t h a t your a c t u a l s t r e e t address? 

21 A. The house number i s 232 Main. 

22 Q. Thank you. And do you l i v e alone, 

23 Mrs. Dickinson? 

24 A. No, I don't. 

25 Q. And who do you l i v e with? 
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1 A. My husband and my son and my daughter, but she 

2 i s away at col l e g e . 

3 Q. And are you employed? 

4 A. Yes, I am. 

5 Q. And where do you work? 

6 A. I work at Western Center i n Canonsburg. I'm a 

7 s t a t e employee. 

8 Q. What do you do there? 

9 A. I'm a r e s i d e n t i a l service aide. I deal w i t h the 

10 mentally handicapped. 

11 Q. And have you f i l e d a formal complaint i n t h i s 

12 proceeding? 

13 A. Yes, I d i d . 

14 Q. And are you a customer of Redstone Water? 

15 A. Yes, I am. 

16 Q. And could you please describe the water t h a t 

17 comes out of your faucets, Mrs. Dickinson? 

18 A. Really, i t ' s undescribable. I t has an odor. 

19 I t ' s not f i t t o d r i n k . I t ' s not f i t t o do laundry i n . 

20 I t ' s not f i t t o bath i n . 

21 Q. Okay. Going back, how long have you l i v e d at 

2 2 your current address? 

23 A. Seven years. 

24 Q. And i s t h a t how long you have live d - - y o u have 

2 5 been a Redstone customer? 
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1 A. I have been a Redstone--well, I was ra i s e d i n 

2 Crescent Heights, and I have been there f o r 43 years. 

3 Q. Was t h a t home served by Redstone Water as well? 

4 A. Yes, i t was. 

5 Q. And when you t a l k about the odor of your water, 

6 would you please describe t h a t more s p e c i f i c a l l y ? 

7 A. I t smells l i k e sewage. 

8 Q. How f r e q u e n t l y does i t smell t h a t way? 

9 A. I leave l i k e at 5:30 f o r work i n the morning. 

10 Usually when I get home i n the evenings, you can smell i t , 

11 smell the water. Like when you t u r n i t on, i t e i t h e r 

12 smells l i k e c h l o r i n e or sewage. 

13 Q. Does i t smell l i k e c h l o r i n e and sewage, or does 

14 i t smell l i k e one--does i t smell l i k e c h l o r i n e sometimes 

15 more than others or sewage more than others? 

16 A. You can smell the c h l o r i n e i n i t every day, but 

17 a f t e r l i k e a heavy r a i n i s when you smell the l i k e sewage. 

18 Q. Do you d r i n k water t h a t comes out of your 

19 faucets? 

2 0 A. No. 

21 Q. Did you stop d r i n k i n g i t ? Have you--

22 A. I have never drank i t . I have never drank the 

23 water. 

24 Q. And why don't you d r i n k i t ? What i s your reason 

25 f o r not d r i n k i n g i t ? Because of the smell? 
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1 A. My father--when I was a c h i l d , my parents 

2 wouldn 1t allow us t o d r i n k i t . He always bought b o t t l e d 

3 water. So, t h a t 1 s what I was r a i s e d on, and t h a t 1 s what I 

4 continue t o do. 

5 Q. Could you please describe the appearance of the 

6 water t h a t comes out of your tap? I s i t clear? 

7 A. No. I t a l m o s t - - i f you have ever looked at 

8 castor o i l , t h a t ' s about what i t looks l i k e . And i t has--

9 Q. What c o l o r i s i t ? 

10 A. I t ' s l i k e a g r a y i s h c o l o r . 

11 Q. You heard some of the other Complainants t e s t i f y 

12 today about p a r t i c l e s i n the water. Have you experienced 

13 that? 

14 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . There i s p a r t i c l e s 

15 f l o a t i n g i n the water t h a t comes out of the tap. I t almost 

16 looks l i k e Kleenex or t o i l e t paper i n i t . 

17 Q. And are the p a r t i c l e s there r i g h t when you pour 

18 i t ? 

19 A. Right when i t comes out the tap, yeah. You can 

20 see i t f l o a t i n g around i n the bottom. And i f you swish i t 

21 around, i t moves around i n the water. 

22 Q. You also t a l k e d about laundry. Could you 

23 describe what happens when you use your water f o r laundry? 

24 A. Well, anymore, I don't wash my white clothes. I 

25 take them t o my mother-in-law's and l e t her do them. 
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1 Q. I s your mother-in-law a Redstone Water customer? 

2 A. No. She l i v e s i n Brownsville, PA. But I have 

3 ruined several loads of white laundry. 

4 Q. And when you say ruined, what do you mean by 

5 that? 

6 A. I t ' s got l i k e the yellow spots. The water came 

7 out brown, and i t ' s got l i k e spots. My husband's T - s h i r t s , 

8 my son's underwear, socks. 

9 Q. I'm sorry, d i d you say there were yellow spots? 

10 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . Like brown spots. 

11 Q. Mrs. Dickinson, are you s a t i s f i e d w i t h the water 

12 pressure t h a t you receive i n your home? 

13 A. No, I'm not. 

14 Q. Why aren't you s a t i s f i e d ? 

15 A . I have been there f o r seven years. I have never 

16 had good water pressure there. I n August of '98, the main 

17 l i n e i n t o our house busted. So, my husband had t o replace 

18 i t . 

19 Q. You mean the service l i n e ? 

20 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . He had t o replace t h a t 

21 l i n e w i t h copper t u b i n g . And, t o me, i t appears, even t o 

22 him, t h a t the pressure i s even worse now. 

23 Q. Mrs. Dickinson, do you know the diameter of the 

24 tu b i n g t h a t your husband put i n , the copper tubing? Do you 

25 know about how wide t h a t i s ? 
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1 A. I don't remember whether i t ' s t h r e e - q u a r t e r inch 

2 or two-inch. I r e a l l y don't know. 

3 Q. Do you know i f t h a t t u b i n g was wider or smaller 

4 than what was p r e v i o u s l y there, or was i t the same? Do you 

5 know? 

6 A . I d i d n ' t r e a l l y look at i t because I work. 

7 Q. That's f i n e . So, you said t h a t you f e l t there 

8 was a d i f f e r e n c e i n the water pressure before and a f t e r you 

9 replaced the service l i n e ? 

10 A. No. There was no d i f f e r e n c e . 

11 Q . I ' m sor r y . 

12 A. I t was — i t ' s worse now. 

13 Q. I t ' s worse now? 

14 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

15 Q. And when you say i t ' s worse, can you describe--

16 can you give me j u s t a d a i l y example of water pressure i n 

17 your home, a p r a c t i c a l example maybe of showering or i f 

18 there i s a time of day t h a t your pressure changes? Could 

19 you j u s t give us--

2 0 A. My pressure i s the same a l l day long. Don't get 

21 caught i n the shower when someone i s t u r n i n g the water on 

22 downstairs, because you w i l l get burned. And you can't run 

23 the washing machine and take a shower at the same time. 

24 You can't t u r n the spigots on i n the k i t c h e n and take a 

25 shower or have the washer running at the same time. 
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1 Q. And why don't you run them both at the same 

2 time? 

3 A, Because i f you are u p s t a i r s t a k i n g a shower and 

4 you t u r n the water on i n the ki t c h e n , i t t r i c k l e s out. 

5 Now, i f you are running the washing machine, you get no 

6 pressure whatsoever u p s t a i r s i n the bathroom or i n the 

7 k i t c h e n . As a matter of f a c t , I have a c t u a l l y had my 

8 washer going and was g e t t i n g ready t o do dishes, and when 

9 the washer i s f i l l i n g up, I can run around the house and 

10 put laundry away and come back and the sink s t i l l i s n ' t 

11 h a l f f u l l . So, i t ' s j u s t l i k e d r i p p i n g out. 

12 Q. And, Mrs. Dickinson, I believe you sa i d you 

13 moved i n t o your current home seven years ago, i s th a t i t ? 

14 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

15 Q. I n those seven years, have you needed t o replace 

16 any f i x t u r e s or equipment i n your home r e l a t e d t o the 

17 water? 

18 A. I have replaced my spigots i n my k i t c h e n . As a 

19 matter of f a c t , I'm g e t t i n g r e a d y - - t h i s w i l l be the f i f t h 

2 0 time t h a t I'm g e t t i n g ready t o replace the one i n the 

21 k i t c h e n . The ones i n the bathroom, f o u r times, I bel i e v e . 

22 The hot water tank, i n '98 when the wate r - - w e l l , my 

23 husband, he went t o p i c k i t up and the whole bottom f e l l 

24 out, and a l l of the sediment t h a t was i n i t was a l l over 

2 5 the basement f l o o r . 
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1 Q. What d i d t h a t sediment look l i k e ? 

2 A. Old-fashioned oats to me. 

3 Q. And how much sediment was there? 

4 A. Oh, God. I t h i n k we took l i k e three or fo u r 

5 buckets. 

6 Q. How long had t h a t hot water tank been i n t h a t 

7 had a l l the sediment i n i t ? 

8 A. Three years. 

9 Q. And do you know, d i d you y o u r s e l f or do you know 

10 i f your husband drains the hot water tank? 

11 A. He has d r a i n e d - - t h i s new one t h a t we j u s t put 

12 i n , he has drained t h a t one. 

13 Q. You seen i t ? 

14 A. And we changed elements i n i t . 

15 Q. Do you know how o f t e n you have changed elements? 

16 A. We j u s t changed--we j u s t changed an element Ju l y 

17 of l a s t year. 

18 Q. You were saying t h a t you have replaced some 

19 f i x t u r e s i n your k i t c h e n and the bathroom. Why do you need 

2 0 t o replace them? 

21 A. They are corroded. I use Lime Away on them, and 

22 i t ' s l i k e a f t e r you use the Lime Away so many times--you 

23 can't use i t l i k e once a week on there, because a f t e r you 

24 use i t , your f i x t u r e s , i t j u s t seems--my shower head j u s t 

25 l i k e f e l l apart. I mean, i t j u s t l i k e , i n t o pieces, l i k e 
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1 the i n s i d e s f e l l out. This here ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . 

2 Q. Could you say the e x h i b i t , please? 

3 A. Blackburn E x h i b i t 5, t h i s here piece here 

4 ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . 

5 Q. I n the middle of the shower head? 

6 A. There i s a screw t h a t goes i n there. I t j u s t 

7 f e l l out, a l l of i t . The screw was eaten away. A l l of 

8 t h i s was eaten out of i t ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . And i t ' s the same 

9 t h i n g w i t h the spigots. 

10 Q. When you say i t ' s corroded, could you describe 

11 what t h a t looks l i k e t o me? Are there deposits or--

12 A. I t ' s a c r u s t y deposit t h a t ' s on i t . You can--

13 Q. What does the deposit look l i k e ? What c o l o r i s 

14 i t ? 

15 A. I t ' s g r a y i s h white. You could chip i t away from 

16 around. And I n o t i c e d I used t o have a teapot, and I would 

17 f i l l i t up w i t h the water there. I t looks l i k e there i s 

18 l i k e t h i s here on the bottom of i t , t h i c k ( i n d i c a t i n g ) . 

19 I t ' s l i k e a buildup of i t . 

20 Q. Mrs. Dickinson, you have been here f o r the whole 

21 day. You have heard several other Complainants t e s t i f y 

22 about t h e i r water problems. I s there anything t h a t you 

23 have experienced t h a t was d i f f e r e n t from what you heard 

24 those other Complainants t e s t i f y about? I s there anything 

25 you would l i k e t o add? 
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1 A. Last year, i t was January the 4th, I was without 

2 water from January the 4th u n t i l January 21st. 

3 JUDGE NEMEC: This i s '99? 

4 THE WITNESS: Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

5 A. And I c a l l e d several places. I c a l l e d State 

6 Representatives. I c a l l e d the Department of Health, 

7 Environmental P r o t e c t i o n . I c a l l e d the water o f f i c e , 

8 Redstone Water o f f i c e . Like I said, I was without water 

9 f o r 21 days. At one p o i n t , I c a l l e d Redstone Water, and i t 

10 had snowed heavy l a s t year i n January. She t o l d me to go 

11 out and get snow. 

12 Q. Do you know who t o l d you that? 

13 A. Dee S t i s h . She said, I don't have any water, 

14 e i t h e r . She said, you can go out and get snow. That's 

15 what I'm using. Well, when you got a three-year-old son, a 

16 f o u r - y e a r - o l d son, and you are dragging him back and f o r t h 

17 from Daisytown t o Brownsville every day, and I have t o get 

18 up and go t o work, and I have a job t o be at at 6:30 i n the 

19 morning, and then I missed I t h i n k i t was f i v e days of work 

20 because of t h i s . I t gets t o the p o i n t , you know, when the 

21 water overtakes your l i f e , I have other t h i n g s t h a t I need 

22 t o worry about. I don't need t o worry about whether I'm 

23 going t o have water when I get up i n the morning or whether 

24 I go downstairs i n the basement and there i s water a l l over 

2 5 my f l o o r because of pipes busting because of the 
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1 c o r r o s i o n . 

2 Q. Mrs. Dickinson, when you sa i d you were out of 

3 water f o r 21 days, were you completely out of water? What 

4 do you mean out of water? 

5 A. I was completely out of water. I had no water. 

6 There was a i r coming out of my spigots. 

7 Q. And was t h a t the l a s t time t h a t you have 

8 experienced an outage? Was t h a t January of 1999? Was th a t 

9 the l a s t time? 

10 A. No. There i s l i k e - - I can't remember--it was 

11 l a s t year. I be l i e v e i t was i n February. My husband 

12 c a l l e d me at work and t o l d me there was no water. There 

13 has been several times he has c a l l e d me at work and said, 

14 there i s no water, I'm going t o my mother's. 

15 Q. And about how l o n g - - i f you can estimate, about 

16 how long would you be out of water at a time? 

17 A. The l a s t time he c a l l e d me I be l i e v e was l a s t 

18 year i n September, August or September. I t was a l l day. 

19 And I come home from work and he said, the water had j u s t 

2 0 come on. 

21 Q. Have you ever complained--you mentioned t h a t you 

22 c a l l e d the water company during the January 1999 outage. 

23 Have you ever contacted the company otherwise t o complain 

24 about your pressure or your service? 

25 A. I have gone down t o the o f f i c e . I spoke w i t h 
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1 Mr. Yablonski. A f t e r we had f i l e d formal complaints, I 

2 guess each one i n d i v i d u a l l y had t o go down and t a l k t o 

3 him. And I have complained several times about the water. 

4 Q. When you say you had to go down and t a l k t o 

5 Mr. Yablonski, what do you mean by that? 

6 A. I guess t r y i n g t o resolve t h i s s i t u a t i o n w i t h 

7 the water, the problems. Nothing was resolved. 

8 Q. Did you contact Mr. Yablonski about t r y i n g t o 

9 resolve i t ? 

10 A. No, s i r . Dee S t i s h contacted me and asked me to 

11 come i n t o the o f f i c e , Mr. Yablonski wanted t o meet w i t h us 

12 about the formal complaints t h a t we had f i l e d . Which my 

13 question was, how d i d she know anything about a formal 

14 complaint t h a t was f i l e d ? 

15 Q. And do you remember about when t h a t was? 

16 A. No. I t was l a s t year. The spr i n g of l a s t year, 

17 I b e l i e v e . 

18 ATTORNEY HORTING: I t h i n k t h a t ' s a l l my questions. 

19 JUDGE NEMEC: Cross? 

2 0 C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

21 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

22 Q. Mrs. Dickinson, you had a contact from 

23 Mrs. S t i s h i n the springtime l a s t year about p o s s i b l y 

24 r e s o l v i n g your complaint? That 1s your r e c o l l e c t i o n ? 

25 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 
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1 Q. I s t h a t the l a s t time you had any contact w i t h 

2 the water company about service problems t h a t you might 

3 have had? 

4 A. No. I don't b e l i e v e so. 

5 Q. When a f t e r the spr i n g of l a s t year d i d you 

6 contact the water company? 

7 A. I u s u a l l y go t o the o f f i c e t o pay my water b i l l , 

8 and any comments I have t o make about the water, I w i l l 

9 make them then. 

10 Q. I s t h a t once a month you go there? 

11 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

12 Q. So, your r e c o l l e c t i o n i s you r a i s e d questions 

13 once a month w i t h the water company? 

14 A. Dee and I have discussed s i t u a t i o n s about 

15 water. 

16 Q. On your v i s i t s t o the water company t o pay your 

17 b i l l ? 

18 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

19 Q. The January 1999 outage t h a t you t a l k e d about 

20 was r e l a t e d t o the Maiden Avenue main break, i s t h a t 

21 r i g h t ? I s t h a t your understanding? 

22 A. I don't know what i t was r e l a t e d t o . 

23 Q. Okay. And then you said there also was an 

24 outage i n February of 1999 t h a t your husband c a l l e d you 

2 5 about at work? 
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1 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

2 Q. Were there any outages a f t e r t h a t t h a t e i t h e r 

3 you or your husband noted? Did he c a l l you again 

4 subsequently at any time a f t e r February of 1999? 

5 A. There might have been a couple other occasions 

6 he c a l l e d me t o l e t me know there was no water. 

7 Q. Do you r e c a l l them here today? 

8 A. Do I r e c a l l them? The dates? 

9 Q. Yes. Approximately when he might have c a l l e d 

10 a f t e r February of 1999. 

11 A. No. I don't r e a l l y f e e l i t ' s r e l a t i v e t h a t I 

12 r e c a l l them. Like I said, I have a j o b . I have other 

13 t h i n g s t o worry about. 

14 Q. So, you don't r e c o l l e c t any phone c a l l from your 

15 husband a f t e r February of 1999? 

16 A . I r e c o l l e c t , but not the date. 

17 Q. Was i t i n the summertime? 

18 A. I t h i n k one i n c i d e n t was i n the summer. 

19 Q. You don't remember what month? 

2 0 A. I b e l i e v e one month might have been, l i k e I 

21 said, August. 

2 2 Q. August? 

23 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . 

24 Q. Was t h a t the l a s t time you can remember your 

25 husband c o n t a c t i n g you at work? 
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1 A. I don't remember. 

2 Q. Do you or he, to your knowledge, c a l l the water 

3 company when these outages occur? 

4 A. Usually I'm at work when they do occur, and i f 

5 he i s at home, he gets angry and leaves because he says he 

6 i s s i c k of i t . He says, when you pay t h a t much f o r water 

7 and you are not g e t t i n g the service, he gets angry and he 

8 leaves. 

9 Q. Does he, t o your knowledge, c a l l the water 

10 company at t h a t time? He c a l l s you. Does he also c a l l the 

11 water company? 

12 A. Well, I have t o l d him t o c a l l the water company. 

13 Q. But you don't know i f he does or not? 

14 A. Knowing my husband, no, he won't c a l l them. 

15 Q. Do you c a l l them? When your husband c a l l s you, 

16 do you then c a l l the water company? 

17 A. I sa i d i n January of 1999, I missed f i v e days of 

18 work. I c a l l e d every day to f i n d out about t h i s water. I 

19 c a l l e d State Representatives. I c a l l e d Department of 

20 Environmental P r o t e c t i o n . I c a l l e d the State Health 

21 Department. 

22 Q. What about the other i n c i d e n t s t h a t you--

23 A. I t o l d you, I was at work. I cannot walk o f f my 

24 j o b and say, w e l l , I need t o go and c a l l the water company 

25 because I don't have any water at home. 
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1 Q. You di d n ' t make the phone c a l l ? You have no 

2 r e c o l l e c t i o n of making t h a t phone c a l l ? 

3 A. That's what I said. 

4 Q. What year was i t when your husband replaced the 

5 se r v i c e l i n e ? 

6 A. I bel i e v e i t was August of 1998. 

7 Q. Thank you, Mrs. Dickinson. 

8 ATTORNEY NIESEN: That's a l l I have. 

9 ATTORNEY HORTING: Just one more question b r i e f l y . 

10 R E D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

11 BY ATTORNEY HORTING: 

12 Q. Mr. Niesen asked about you c a l l i n g the water 

13 company, but am I c o r r e c t i n your previous testimony, you 

14 s t a t e d t h a t j u s t about once a month, t h a t you go t o the 

15 water company per s o n a l l y and speak t o a water company 

16 employee about your complaints? 

17 A. Uh-huh ( a f f i r m a t i v e ) . I t a l k e d t o Mrs. S t i s h . 

18 Q. Thank you. 

19 R E C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

20 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

21 Q. Do you remember t a l k i n g t o Mrs. S t i s h about the 

22 outages t h a t you say your husband c a l l e d you about i n the 

23 summer and a f t e r February of 1999? 

24 A. '99? I might have mentioned i t t o her. I don't 

2 5 remember. 
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1 Q. Okay. Thank you. 

2 JUDGE NEMEC: Help us out. How do you s p e l l Stish? 

3 ATTORNEY NIESEN: S- t - i - s - h . 

4 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you. Ma'am, you are excused. 

5 {Witness excused.) 

6 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, we have one more 

7 consumer witness, Mr. McGrath. 

8 (Witness sworn.) 

9 DAVID McGRATH, a witness herein, c a l l e d 

10 on behalf of the Complainants, having f i r s t been duly 

11 sworn, was examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

12 D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

13 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

14 Q. Your address, Mr. McGrath? 

15 A. 9 Walkertown H i l l Road, Daisytown. 

16 Q. You have--

17 JUDGE NEMEC: I'm sorry. Your f u l l name again, 

18 please? 

19 THE WITNESS: David McGrath, M-c-G-r-a-t-h. 

2 0 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you. 

21 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

22 Q. I believe you st a t e d your address, d i d n ' t you, 

23 Mr. McGrath? And you came forward t o t e s t i f y i n the 

24 previous Redstone base r a t e increase case? 

25 A. That's c o r r e c t . 
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1 Q. And t h a t was approximately 18 months ago? 

2 A. I be l i e v e t h a t was i n May of 1997. 

3 Q. Okay. And I be l i e v e at t h a t time, you were the 

4 only person who l i v e s on Walkertown H i l l Road t h a t came 

5 forward t o t e s t i f y , i s t h a t correct? 

6 A. That's c o r r e c t . There were several r e s i d e n t s 

7 there, and they more or less appointed me t o get up and 

8 speak at t h a t p a r t i c u l a r meeting. 

9 Q. And s i m i l a r l y i n t h i s case, we don't know of any 

10 other formal Complainants t h a t l i v e on your s t r e e t , do we? 

11 A. No. 

12 Q. And there aren't any other r e s i d e n t s of 

13 Walkertown H i l l Road present at the hearing today? 

14 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

15 Q. F i r s t of a l l , Mr. McGrath, your house i s i n a 

16 r a t h e r low l y i n g area, i s n ' t i t ? 

17 A. Yes. I'm near the bottom of the h i l l there. 

18 Q. Do you have f a i r l y c o n s i s t e n t pressure where you 

19 reside? 

20 A. My pressure i s f a i r l y c o n s i s t e n t , yes. 

21 Q. Are you aware of the water pressure t h a t ' s 

22 experienced by your neighbors t h a t l i v e up the h i l l from 

23 you? 

24 A. Well, I know when my pressure drops, t h a t there 

25 i s a problem w i t h i n the system. Usually, I w i l l get a c a l l 
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1 from my neighbor d i r e c t l y above me i n the next house up 

2 where I w i l l have maybe a pressure drop o f f where they w i l l 

3 have no water at a l l . 

4 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Your Honor, I obje c t t o h i s 

5 r e c i t a t i o n of h i s neighbor 1s circumstances. 

6 JUDGE NEMEC: Well, he i s r e l a t i n g t h a t he i s 

7 r e c e i v i n g a phone c a l l and he i s e x p l a i n i n g why. I t 

8 doesn't n e c e s s a r i l y mean—that's not n e c e s s a r i l y admissible 

9 f o r the t r u t h of i t , but he c e r t a i n l y can t e s t i f y t h a t he 

10 received a phone c a l l . Go on. 

11 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

12 Q. Continue, please. 

13 A. And we w i l l acknowledge the f a c t t h a t our 

14 pressure i s low. And u s u a l l y i t w i l l remain low u n t i l i t ' s 

15 a c t u a l l y shut o f f , and th a t ' s u s u a l l y when the service 

16 personnel are out r e p a i r i n g a break i n the l i n e or 

17 whatever, c o r r e c t i n g a problem. 

18 Q. And you t e s t i f i e d e a r l i e r , l e t ' s back up a 

19 moment, t h a t you know t h a t when your pressure goes down, 

20 there i s problem i n the system. Can you e x p l a i n what the 

21 basis i s f o r your b e l i e f ? 

2 2 A . I would say i n the number of needed r e p a i r s i n 

23 the time t h a t I have l i v e d i n the community, based on 

24 t a l k i n g t o some of the repairmen, some of the repairmen, 

25 the o l d e r f e l l o w , I don't know h i s name, has stopped and 
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1 asked me, whether he knocked at the door or seen me out i n 

2 the yard c u t t i n g grass or whatever, i f my water pressure 

3 was low or i f I had water, and I would know t h a t they have 

4 got some problems and are r e a l l y unable t o f i n d i t at the 

5 moment. Otherwise, I guess he wouldn 1t be asking me. 

6 Q. I understand. So, i t ' s past h i s t o r y and the 

7 r e c u r r i n g experience of the breaks and the subsequent loss 

8 i n pressure and t a l k i n g w i t h the Redstone Water Company 

9 employees--

10 A. Right. 

11 Q. - - t h a t b r ings you t o know that? 

12 A. Right. 

13 Q. You have two persons i n your household? 

14 A. That's c o r r e c t . My wife and myself. 

15 Q. And you have l i v e d there f o r how long now? 

16 A. Eight years and two months. 

17 Q. And where d i d you l i v e p r i o r t o l i v i n g on 

18 Walkertown H i l l Road? 

19 A. I l i v e d i n Fayette C i t y . 

20 Q. And who was your water s u p p l i e r i n Fayette City? 

21 A. That would be the Municipal A u t h o r i t y of 

22 Washington Township. 

23 Q. Let's get a l i t t l e issue out of the way. You do 

24 own a pet, don't you? 

25 A. Yes, I do. 



185 

1 Q. And you have heard others t e s t i f y about the 

2 amount of deposits t h a t accumulate i n t h e i r p e t 1 s water 

3 dishes? Have you not heard t h a t today? 

4 A. Yes, I have. 

5 Q. Have you also had a experience? 

6 A. Yes. We j u s t u s u a l l y buy another dog dish 

7 because of t h i s e x h i b i t here, of t h i s d i s h here 

8 ( i n d i c a t i n g ) - -

9 Q. Can you say what d i s h you are r e f e r r i n g to? 

10 A. The one glass d i s h here that's--okay, E x h i b i t 3, 

11 B a l l a . 

12 Q. B a l l a E x h i b i t 3. So, your dog dishes tend to 

13 look l i k e that? 

14 A. Before they get t h a t bad, we u s u a l l y throw them 

15 away and j u s t buy her a new one, but i t w i l l get l i k e t h a t 

16 i n very short order. And the darker c o l o r s are more 

17 n o t i c e a b l e , i f you get the darker red p l a s t i c . I believe 

18 she has a darker blue one r i g h t now, and they j u s t don't 

19 come i n l i g h t e r c o l o r s . 

20 Q. And you have heard a number of people t e s t i f y 

21 about problems w i t h t h e i r hot water heater elements and 

22 t h e i r water tanks? 

23 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

24 Q. Can you t e l l us whether you have had s i m i l a r 

25 experiences t o those? 
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1 A. I'm on my second hot water tank. I don't know 

2 the age of the one t h a t was i n the house when I bought i t , 

3 but the one t h a t I have now i s approximately fo u r years 

4 o l d . For heating elements, I bought the deluxe model t h a t 

5 Lowe's has a v a i l a b l e w i t h the s e l f - c l e a n i n g . I t has 

6 s e l f - c l e a n i n g elements i n i t . So, t h e r e f o r e , I have no 

7 experience l i k e Mr. Rohaley or anybody else t h a t has 

8 t e s t i f i e d here today or the e x h i b i t s t h a t ' s i n f r o n t of 

9 me. I have no experience w i t h changing those on t h i s 

10 p a r t i c u l a r tank, probably because i t ' s supposedly 

11 s e l f - c l e a n i n g . And e v i d e n t l y , i t must be because, my 

12 goodness, I would c e r t a i n l y know by now i n fou r years t h a t 

13 i t ' s been i n . I do know t h i s . I cannot d r a i n any water 

14 out of the tank and haven't been able t o do so f o r probably 

15 three years. So, I know the calcium buildup i s e i t h e r 

16 above the o r i f i c e of the valve, of the d r a i n , or completely 

17 clogged up somewhere i n the system. 

18 Q. So, you have t r i e d t o d r a i n i t and you haven't 

19 been able to? 

20 A. Right. I put a hose on i t and I run the hose 

21 over t o the d r a i n t o avoid the mess. Well, I would crack 

22 the valve p e r i o d i c a l l y . I f I was pu t z i n g around i n the 

23 basement, I would do t h a t p e r i o d i c a l l y . And f o r the 

24 longest time now, I want t o say about three years now, I 

25 have been unable t o get any water out of i t . 



187 

1 Q. By the way, can you t e l l the judge what you do 

2 f o r a l i v i n g ? 

3 A. I'm a furnace operator w i t h Wheeling-Pittsburgh 

4 Steel at the A l l e n p o r t Plant. 

5 Q. And how long have you had t h a t p o s i t i o n ? 

6 A. That p a r t i c u l a r p o s i t i o n , I have done t h a t job 

7 f o r about 11, 11 and a h a l f years. 

8 Q. And does your w i f e work outside the home? 

9 A. She works f o r Lowe's. 

10 Q. I s t h a t f u l l - t i m e or part-time? 

11 A. She works p a r t - t i m e . 

12 Q. What are your experiences w i t h your other 

13 appliances? Have you had s i m i l a r experiences t o those the 

14 other witnesses have t e s t i f i e d t o w i t h your dishwasher or 

15 your coffee maker? 

16 A. The same on the coffee maker. We buy the 

17 b o t t l e d water, and we also use t h a t f o r d r i n k i n g . The 

18 appliances i n the house, now, I maintain e v e r y t h i n g through 

19 the house t h a t I can do on a p a r t i c u l a r j o b t h a t wouldn't 

2 0 r e q u i r e any other help. Plumbing, I have done more 

21 plumbing i n t h i s house. I have been a homeowner f o r nearly 

22 30 years, and I have done more plumbing i n t h i s house i n 

23 e i g h t years. And b a s i c a l l y what Jim Rohaley was t e l l i n g 

24 you, t h i s water company w i l l make you a plumber. I have 

25 bought t o o l s t h a t I never had t o buy before. The s h u t - o f f 
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1 valves, i f you want t o shut water o f f i n the house to work 

2 on anything on down the l i n e , i n another room or whatever, 

3 u s u a l l y you can't get the water o f f completely because the 

4 seats w i l l b u i l d up w i t h the calcium or the lime or 

5 whatever i t i s , and you j ust t e a r the valves up. And i t 1 s 

6 hard t o do any s o l d e r i n g anything where else, because you 

7 can't do t h a t w i t h water i n the l i n e . 

8 Q. Just so I'm c l e a r on what you are t e s t i f y i n g t o , 

9 are you saying t h a t the deposits get so t h i c k t h a t you 

10 can't t u r n the valves? 

11 A. That's c o r r e c t . To replace the k i t c h e n faucets, 

12 you can buy the best, and we do, because t h a t ' s the only 

13 way t o go, I b e l i e v e . Because unless you want t o - - I mean, 

14 i f i t was a r e n t a l property or i f i t was a house t h a t you 

15 weren't going t o plan on l i v i n g i n , you would probably buy 

16 a cheaper faucet, l e t ' s say. I go t o the $50.00 or $60.00 

17 range, and I f e e l as though I can a f f o r d t h a t on my 

18 income. But when i t comes time t o replace the minor p a r t s 

19 i n there, say the washers or the seats or the l i t t l e 

20 springs, when i t comes time t o changing t h a t , u s u a l l y the 

21 calcium deposits have b u i l t up around the p a r t s t h a t you 

22 need t o take apart t o the get t o the simple p a r t s . They 

23 d i s i n t e g r a t e . I f you put a wrench on them, I'm not a 

24 strong man and I'm not going t o profess t h a t I was, but I 

25 j u s t use the common hand t o o l s and the proper wrenches and 
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1 e v e r y t h i n g , but s t u f f w i l l j u s t a c t u a l l y crumble. And you 

2 end up buying a whole faucet and everything, anyway, r a t h e r 

3 than j u s t p u t t i n g the simple r e p a i r s t o i t . 

4 Q. I s there something a l i t t l e curious outside the 

5 door of your home concerning the water system t h a t you want 

6 t o share w i t h the j udge? 

7 A. Well, i n my experience, I have l i v e d i n town 

8 probably 90 percent of my l i f e . A l l curb boxes u s u a l l y , 

9 t h a t I'm aware of, have a cast cover, probably cast i r o n 

10 and they are marked whether i t be water or gas, whatever 

11 u t i l i t y i t would be. I have one t h a t ' s outside of my 

12 residence t h a t i s a curb box f o r my neighbor, and the cover 

13 on t h a t i s a three-pound Maxwell House coffee can. I'm not 

14 t r y i n g t o be humorous. I'm being s t r a i g h t f o r w a r d and to 

15 the p o i n t . 

16 Q. Do you know how long t h a t same coffee can has 

17 been there on top of the curb box? 

18 A. This has been a replacement. The f i r s t one 

19 rusted. 

20 Q. Have you explored water s o f t e n i n g systems t o 

21 a l l e v i a t e some of these problems? 

22 A. Yes, I have. I have looked i n t o i t . When I 

23 f i r s t moved there, I thought, oh, my gracious, t h i s water 

24 i s extremely hard. A f e l l o w t h a t I know by the name of 

25 Norm Shearer, who l i v e s at 7 Church St r e e t , Daisytown, he 
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1 was the only one t h a t I knew i n the community at the time 

2 of moving out there, and he i s also a member of the 

3 sportsman's club t h a t I belong t o . He i s a r e t i r e d , very 

4 knowledgeable, and a s t r a i g h t f o r w a r d gentleman. He t o l d me 

5 t h a t he had--

6 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Objection, Your Honor. 

7 JUDGE NEMEC: No. That he i s a knowledgeable 

8 s t r a i g h t f o r w a r d gentleman? 

9 ATTORNEY NIESEN: That he t o l d me, whatever i s 

10 coming next. 

11 JUDGE NEMEC: I t ' s hearsay. 

12 A. Okay. I asked him--

13 JUDGE NEMEC: Go ahead, s i r . 

14 A. - - i f he had a water softener, because I knew he 

15 had the same water I d i d . He said--

16 ATTORNEY NIESEN: Your Honor--

17 JUDGE NEMEC: The o b j e c t i o n i s overruled. I want t o 

18 hear the testimony. 

19 A. He t o l d me not t o waste my time. He said he had 

20 Sears put i n a u n i t - -

21 JUDGE NEMEC: So, you haven't put one i n , s i r ? 

22 THE WITNESS: I haven't put one i n . 

23 JUDGE NEMEC: Fine. You have answered the 

24 question. That's f i n e . 

2 5 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 
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1 Q. Why have you not put one in? 

2 A. I t doesn't seem t o be p r a c t i c a l . I would 

3 probably have t o go t o a commercial grade type softener. I 

4 looked i n t o the timer type where i t could regenerate say at 

5 f o u r o'clock i n the morning t o make i t p r a c t i c a l f o r 

6 household uses, t h a t you wouldn't have a water outage 

7 dur i n g any p a r t i c u l a r time t h a t you might be using water. 

8 I looked i n t o the demand type. And judging by the hardness 

9 of the water, more than l i k e l y , i t would have t o regenerate 

10 q u i t e f r e q u e n t l y . And w i t h t h o s e — t h o s e t h i n g s are j u s t 

11 two d e t e r r e n t s t h a t have turned me against purchasing a 

12 water softener. 

13 Q. A l l r i g h t . Well, Mr. McGrath, we have heard a 

14 l o t of testimony today about laundry. What I want t o know 

15 from you i s , can you use the Redstone water t o wash your 

16 car e f f e c t i v e l y ? 

17 A. Wash automobiles? I t r y t o buy the l i g h t e r 

18 models, c o l o r s t h a t i s , t o avoid the white f i l m t h a t w i l l 

19 spot the v e h i c l e as i t ' s d r i e d or before you can chamois i t 

20 o f f . What I do i s I wash the v e h i c l e s , the heavy d i r t 

21 o f f . They don't u s u a l l y get d i r t y . Really, only i n 

22 inclement weather. I'm p a r t i c u l a r about my automobiles. 

23 But I wash i t w i t h the Redstone water. And through the 

24 summer, we have a dehumid i f i e r i n the basement, and I w i l l 

25 save t h a t water from the dehumidifier. I w i l l put th a t 
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1 i n t o g a l l o n p l a s t i c jugs. Upon washing the car or the 

2 pickup t r u c k or the Jeep, I w i l l take the water from the 

3 deh u m i d i f i e r , the water t h a t I have saved over the months, 

4 put i t i n a s p r i n k l i n g can t h a t the w i f e uses t o water the 

5 flowers, I w i l l s p r i n k l e t h a t on the v e h i c l e ' s f i n i s h and 

6 hurry up and chamois i t o f f t o get a spo t - f r e e f i n i s h . 

7 Q. Now, the reason t h a t you use t h a t deh u m i d i f i e r 

8 water i s what? Can you please e x p l a i n why you use that? 

9 A. Because the water, even i n the cooler 

10 temperatures i f you wash the car, you know t h a t the water 

11 s t a r t s t o evaporate. As i t evaporates, what i t leaves 

12 behind i s the white f i l m , the residue t h a t ' s c l e a r l y i n 

13 these e x h i b i t s here. That f i l m i s on the f i n i s h of the 

14 car, and i t j u s t - -

15 Q. Do you mean th a t the h u m i d i f i e r takes some of 

16 t h a t mineral content out so you can s a f e l y r i n s e your car 

17 w i t h t h a t water? 

18 A. Oh, yes. I t d r i e s j u s t about as good as r a i n 

19 water. You know, i t ' s j u s t v i r t u a l l y s p o t - f r e e . 

20 Q. Now, have you gotten i n the h a b i t of keeping 

21 g a l l o n s of water i n your basement i n reserve? 

22 A. Yes. I have I t h i n k 31 and a h a l f gallons r i g h t 

23 now i n p l a s t i c jugs i n my basement. I p r i m a r i l y keep t h a t 

24 on hand f o r i n the event t h a t there i s an outage i n the 

25 water, t h a t I can at l e a s t f l u s h the t o i l e t s and s t u f f . 
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1 Q. Okay. Are you aware of the c o n d i t i o n of the 

2 hydrants i n your neighborhood? 

3 A . I would say t h a t they are inadequate. Having 

4 been a fireman i n Fayette C i t y f o r 11 and a h a l f years 

5 p r i o r t o coming over here, I have experience w i t h pumpers, 

6 whether they be a l i g h t pumper or a heavy pumper. I'm 

7 t a l k i n g about a f i r e t r u c k . I would say w i t h the size of 

8 the l i n e s and the size of the hydrants, I would say t h a t 

9 even a l i g h t pumper would probably draw a vacuum o f f of the 

10 l i n e s we have now. I don't b e l i e v e t h a t the volume of 

11 water would a c t u a l l y be there. 

12 Q. Okay. Mr. McGrath, are you lo o k i n g f o r p e r f e c t 

13 service from Redstone Water? 

14 A. No. I t h i n k i f Redstone Water Company could get 

15 us t o a p o i n t w i t h the hardness and everything and upgrade 

16 the system where we would have less frequent shut o f f s , i f 

17 we could get t o a hardness t h a t we can deal w i t h w i t h the 

18 water softener, a re g u l a r r e s i d e n t i a l type water softener, 

19 I t h i n k I would be happy and I t h i n k a l o t of the other 

20 r e s i d e n t s would be, too, because i t would c e r t a i n l y - - e v e n 

21 i f you d i d n ' t buy a water softener, i t would be less 

22 damaging on your household appliances. 

2 3 Q. Okay. 

24 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: I have nothing f u r t h e r f o r 

25 Mr. McGrath. 
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1 JUDGE NEMEC: You may Cross. 

2 C R O S S - E X A M I N A T I O N 

3 BY ATTORNEY NIESEN: 

4 Q. Mr. McGrath, are you a Complainant i n t h i s 

5 proceeding? Did you f i l e a formal complaint? 

6 A. I f i l e d a verb a l complaint at the Redstone 

7 School Elementary School at the P.U.C. hearings. 

8 Q. At the r a t e case hearing? 

9 A. That's c o r r e c t , s i r . 

10 Q. But you have no formal complaint pending i n t h i s 

11 case t h a t we are here today about, do you? 

12 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: No. 

13 A. No. B a s i c a l l y , no. 

14 Q. You have not f i l e d a formal complaint a l l e g i n g 

15 any of these matters t h a t you have discussed i n your 

16 testimony? 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: He said he has not. Counsel said t h a t 

18 he has not. That would be a matter of him f i l l i n g out a 

19 form and sending i t i n t o the secretary's o f f i c e . 

20 ATTORNEY NIESEN: I have no f u r t h e r questions f o r 

21 Mr. McGrath. 

22 R E D I R E C T E X A M I N A T I O N 

2 3 BY ATTORNEY DUSMAN: 

24 Q. E s s e n t i a l l y , Mr. McGrath, have you come forward 

25 today v o l u n t a r i l y t o t e s t i f y i n support of a l l the pending 
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1 complaints? 

2 A. That, I have. I should have been at work today, 

3 also. I be l i e v e t h a t where a l o t of re s i d e n t s have grown 

4 o l d w i t h the problem and are wore out or they are backward 

5 so t o speak t h a t they don't want t o do something about i t , 

6 I f e e l as though I had t o do t h i s f o r myself, my w i f e , and 

7 a l l of the other r e s i d e n t s . That's why I'm here today. 

8 Hopefully, we can get something resolved. 

9 Q. Thank you very much f o r t a k i n g the time t o come 

10 here today. 

11 A. Thank you. 

12 JUDGE NEMEC: Thank you, s i r . You are excused. 

13 (Witness excused.) 

14 ATTORNEY DUSMAN: Your Honor, we--

15 JUDGE NEMEC: Let's go o f f the record. 

16 (Discussion o f f the record.) 

17 JUDGE NEMEC: Let's go back on. Off the record, we 

18 discussed the next witnesses. Consumer Advocate has two 

19 more witnesses, one of whom w i l l not be here u n t i l 

20 tomorrow. Mr. Fought i s present, but i t i s going t o take a 

21 l i t t l e time t o present h i s D i r e c t Testimony. So, we are 

22 not going t o do t h a t at t h i s p o i n t . What counsel i s going 

23 t o do i s take photographs of the e x h i b i t s t h a t the consumer 

24 witnesses have brought i n so t h a t we can use the 

25 photographs as p a r t of the record r a t h e r than take physical 
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o b j e c t s themselves. With t h a t stated, what we are going t o 

do i s recess at t h i s p o i n t . We w i l l resume tomorrow. I f 

i t ' s a l l r i g h t , we w i l l resume at 9:00. I s t h a t a 

problem? 

ATTORNEY NIESEN: No. 

ATTORNEY DUSMAN: We are a l l here i n town. We can 

come at 9:00. 

JUDGE NEMEC: I understand t h a t . Let's do t h a t . We 

have had a f u l l day, and we w i l l get at i t f r e s h tomorrow. 

Thank you a l l f o r coming i n . 

(Whereupon, at 3:30 P.M., the hearing was 

adjourned, t o be reconvened at 9:00 A.M. 

on Wednesday, A p r i l 5, 2000, i n 

Pit t s b u r g h , Pennsylvania.) 
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cause and t h a t t h i s i s a t r u e and c o r r e c t t r a n s c r i p t of the 

same. 

Date: 4/19/2000 
i o i a , Notary Public 
:he Commonwealth of 

Pennsylvania. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARIAL SEAL 

OEBRA J. DK510IA. NOTARY PUBLIC 
MONESSEN, WESTMORELAND COUNTY 

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES APRIL 22.2000 


